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'VOL XXXVI.

SOTES AND COMMENTS.

Thy'fiabit lately introduced of wives 
of Senators and Representatives liv- 
êg in Washington during the session 
of Congress has worked genuine re
form.—Chicago Inter Ocean.

You can do more for your Church 
by feeding the hungry, clothing the 
naked, and visiting the distressed, 
than you can by noisy discussions of 
your peculiar tenets.—Holston Meth
odist.

You cannot keep your people from 
the theatre and such places by trying 
to give them something of the same 
nort in the Church. But you may 
whet their appetites for such pleas
ures. Let the devil furnish his own 
recruiting serjeants.—Nashville Adv.

It is said that the world knows no
thing of its greatest men. The same | 
nay also be said of the women. The j 
reerds of a woman’s life may never 
penetrate beyond the four wails of her 
home, yet the influence of her life 
and virtues permeates through other 
lives onward through time to eternity. 
—Lotcell Mail.

Less than a year ago a friend of 
Henry Yillard showed the writer hia I 

Ài* magnificent house, spoke glowingly of 
hib brilliant career, and said he was j 
worth ten millions. Now, presidency 
gone, house gone, millions gone, 
health gone. They .say that hie honor 
in left. If so he is not ruined.—N. Y. 
Adv.

Th^itrict Baptist Churches are dy
ing out in England, so one of Spurg
eon’s pupils tells the New York 
Baptist ministers’ meeting. Spurg
eon's ^hurch is now about the only 
one which requires its members to be 
immersed, and even that lets anybody 
come to the communion table. So 
says the Springfield Republican.

Mr. Moncure D Conway, of Lon
don, has been in Melbourne, Australia, 
and has been lecturing against mis- ■' 
«■maries, and the Bible, and the Sab
bath, and all things Christian. In 
view of his infidel howling»” against i 
th- civilizing influences whioi. had 
done so much, the Southern Cross sug
gests that he “ might have had a good 
reason for * howling’ had he visited 
those islands before the missionaries 
had made them safe.”

The Congregational minister at 
Hebron, Conn.. preached in a way to 
offend one of his prominent members 
who had four living wives. The 
Church after taking the matter into 
consideration “reproved” the minister 
for his disregard of the feelings of his 
parishioner. We fear that village is 
not as far from Utah on the moral 
map as the miles measure, according 
to the school geographies. — Western 
Ads.

“ The loved, the lost, the wounded, 
the dear”—our favorite books, lent to 
careless friends and lost sight of. 

i Imagine the surprise and delight 
caused by their re appearance ! One 
who has suffered deeply in this de
partment proposes to contribute his 
•quota to the universal cure, and to 
celebrate Christmas and New Y'ear 
by returning every borrowed book, 
magazine, and piece, of music to its 
lightful owner.—Methodist.

When the cashier of a bank finds 
himself short in his accounts, instead 
of stigmatizing him as a thief, accord
ing to the Bible way, this age speaks 
of him as an unfortunate speculator. 
When a public officer uses the money 
of the State to deal in “ futures, ” 
this age calls it embezzlement ; the 
Bible would call it robbery. It is a 
great pity the old prophets did not 
Understand the usus loquendi of this 
nineteenth century.—Texas Advocate.
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There is a farm to let at Over 
rNorton, in Oxfordshire. N. B.—No 

I Dissenter need apply. The estate is 
owned by a lady, who will not permit 
one of her farms or houses to be pol
luted by the presence of a heretic. 
®he has presented her son to the 
bring, and thus has a double interest 
,n the prosperity of the Church. At 
'Dver Norton, as Carlyle says, you 
®ust be quiet infidels and believe.— 
Nonconformist.

A convent in Italy has recently been 
'devoted to secular usee. Among oth- 
*r things belonging to the convent 
Were the bones, so esteemed, of St. 
Peter, of St. Clement and St.1 An 

r**tasiue. The commissioners ap
pointed to fix the value of the arti- 
®les found in the convent, estimated 
Xh« bones of St. Peter to be worth 
®'ghty cents ; the bones of the other 
**int« were rated at forty and sixty 
"tents respectively. — Zion's Her.

According to The Go-pel in all Lands, 
*uerj are in Lucknow and Cawnpo'e 

five ;u dishing houses engaged 
* printing and circula'in; infidel ai d

irrite 3t HAlifna.

pagan books. One publisher received 
from a rich Mohammedan $4,000 to 
assist in printing Mohammedan works. 
A million Hindoo tracts were issued 
at the expense of one Hindoo prince. 
One hundred and three newspapers— 
mostly weekly—advocate and support 
paganism and Hindooietn and assail 
Christianity in India.

Iu the United States there are more 
than 200 religious journals published 
in the interest of Protestants, while 
there are about one-fifth of that num
ber devoted to Catholicity. There 
are three Protestant organs in New 
Y >rk city that circulate more papers 
thau all the Catholic journals of the 
United States combined. There is a 
single Methodist publishing house in 
this country the net earnings of which 
are greater than that of—we think— 
any ten Catholic journals in America. 
—Catholic Examiner.

Parents, teachers, and ministers of 
the gospel cannot be too earnest in 
warning the young against the evil of 
reading that kind of fiction usually 
found in the dime novel. The dime 
novel, like the pewter razor, is made 
to sell and not to improve the mind 
and the heart of the reader. They are 
the most corrupt and degrading sort 
of fiction. They corrupt the taste and 
corrupt the morals of the young read
er. They are a withering blight 
wherever they go. They are the dev
il’s tracts, aimed at the ruin of the 
young.—Holston Meth.

Canon Hoar took occasion, at the 
recent Canterbury Conference, to at
tack what is called “ artistic singing” 
in church. The canon rightly holds 
that music may be either a help or a 
hindrance to worship ; and he places 
among the music which is a hindr
ance those elaborate compositions 
which are “pounded along” by the 
choir, and which, so far as tune goes, 
are “ not at all adapted to the sense 
(of the thing sung,) aud are perform
ed ii» no spirit of praise, humiliation 
and prayer.” What, then, is good 
church music ? That is good singing, 
answers the canon, “ when we forget 
the music altogether, and sing a grand 
and glorious hymn to the glory of 
Qoà.” — E*,ingetirul Churchman.

The venerable Sir Moses Montefiore 
has set a noble example to the many 
Christians so-called, who in Germany, 
Russia, and other parts of Europe 
have signa’ised themselves by ruthless 
persecution of the Jews settled among 
them. No longer able, on account of 
age and infirmity, to pay Howard-like 
visits abroad, the venerable Jew takes 
occasion from another recurrence of 
the grand Christian festival during 
his long life to manifest a noble su
periority to all prejudice on religious 
accounts by “ sending portions” to 
the poor in Ramsgate where he re
sides, to be administered as in former 
years, by the ministers of all the 
different places of worship without 
discrimination or exception.—Eng
lish Paper.

The place of the reeve in the affec
tions, literature and history of man
kind cannot be ceded at once to an 
urn of ashes. Yet very strong testi
mony as to the superiorly of crema
tion over burial is given by the medi
cal men who superintended the recent 
cremation of Dr. Hanham, in Eng
land. His wife aud mother had been 
cremated before him, and the family 
furnace—a term which may become 
as well accepted, perhaps, as the fam
ily burymg-ground—was used. Dr. 
Comyns Leach declares that “ the 
two processes, when considered with 
regard to the safety of the living, do 
not bear comparison,” and pre
dict» that the adoption of cremating 
is only a matter of time.—N. Y. Pa 
per.

The Desmoines Register says : “A 
gentleman who attended the court and 
witnessed the scene, tells of a case in 
the district court at Aften, in this 
state, recently, which is a strong and 
pathetic sermon for temperance and 
against the saloon. A saloon keeper 
of Creston was suing for a divorce 
from his wife on account of drunken
ness on her part. It was shown, in 
the hearing of the ease, that the wo- 
mgn did not drink when they were 
first married ; that he put her into his 
saloon to attend the bar ; that he 
drank before her hinseelf, and that 
finally, led to tt by the daily associa 
tions, she got to drinking—ending at 
last in getting to be a drunkard. 
Then the brute whe yet her to the 
business, and forced her on the in
clined plane, sued for divorce from 1 
her. More than that, he got it.”

THE COMFORTER.

Equally destructive of the spiritual 
, the heart-throb of Jesus in the 

m of true believers, is the grow
ing neglect of the Person and offices 
of the Holy Spirit, the Divine inspir
er of that life. The doctrine of the 
Spirit is less open to attacks from 
avowed foes of the Gospel than that 
of the historical Christ, because the 
Paraclete visibly touches the world’s 
history at fewer points, and hence He 
is less exposed to the assaults of a des
tructive criticism. Moreover, the 
Spirit, viewless as the air, lacks color
ing and opaqueness, qualities which 
are requisite in objects that are to be 
criticised by those who have no tine 
spiritual perceptions, but only reason 
and the grosser outward senses. Hence 
all that t lie unbelieving world can do 
with the Christian doctrine of the 
Holy Spirit, is to deny His existence, 
“ because it seeth Him not.” The 
greatest peril to which it can ever be 
exposed,is the neglect of the professed 
friends of Christ. The Paraclete is al
ways in danger of being ignored, and 
hence betrayed in the house of Bis 
friends, the Christian Church. He is 
thus ignored when His personality 
stands enshrouded in mist till it fades 
entirely away from the eye of the 
Church. A person can be honored 
only when his personality is acknow
ledged. The Paraclete is more com
monly ignored, in orthodox circles, 
when His offices are not conspicuous
ly presented and magnified.

If sinners, in order to be saved, 
must be new creatures, the Holy 
Ghost must be the New Creator. Thus 
the regenerating Spirit Hands at the 
very entrance of the path of life. To 
substitute morality, outward reform, 
baptism, or anything else, for the cre
ative work of the quickening Spirit, is 
to ignore and dishonor Him. To re
ly on worldly popularity, eloquence, 
respectability, wealth, numbers, 
learning, architecture, or music, in 
the place of the Spirit, as elements of 
ecclesiastical prosperity,is to cast Him 
into an eclipse and strip Him of His 
glory in the eyes of men. To keep in 
the back^hound His office of entire 
sanctification, through fear of the loss 
of human applause, or through fear of 
offending satisfied worldliness baptiz 
ed in the name of Christ, is a grievous 
offense against the most sensitive Per
son in the Godhead—the only Person 
against whom the irrémissible sin can 
be committed. To be forever silent 
respecting that Eden of Perfect Love, 
before the gates of which the Holy 
Comforter stands—not with a flaming 
sword to drive away sorrowing mor
tals, but with a golden key to let 
them in to abide evermore,—is to 
cheat the regenerate of their joyful 
heritage, and to pluck from the Com
forter His crowning office in human 
salvation.—Dr. Steele, in Christian 
IF itness.

most fervent last breath ! He who 
was never known to waste an hour, 
but who employed the shred ends of 
his life for his great Lord and Mas- 

| ter ! The very day he took his last 
I sickness lie rose up from writing one 

of his great works, and went out to 
visit a sick woman, to whom he spoke 
so fitly aud so fully that you would 
have taken him to have spoken with 
heaven before he came there. Y'et 
this man was oppressed with a sense 
of his omissions !

Reader, what think you of youlself 
—your undone duties ; your unim 
proved hours ; times of prayer omit
ted ; your shirking from unpleasant 
work and putting it on others ; your 
being content to sit' under your own 
vine and tig tree, without using all ef
forts for the souls of others ? 0, sins
of omission ! “ Lord, in special for
give me my sins of omission!”— 

i “ Words to Winners of Souls.”

A sheep may slip into a slough as 
well as a swine. The difference is 
that the sheep dreads a fall, and 
speedily rises from it, while it Is a 
habit with the swine to be unclean, 
and to love the same eonltlion which 
the other abhors.

SINS OF OMISSION.

Few men ever lived a life so busy 
and so devoted to God as Usher, Arch
bishop of Armagh. His learning, 
habits of business, station, friends, all 
contributed to keep his hands full 
every moment ; and then his was a 
soul that seemed continually to hear a 
voice saying, “ Redeem the time,for 
the days are evil.” Early, too, did he 
begin, for at ten years of age he was 
hopefully converted by a sermon 
preached on Romans xii, 1 : ^ I be
seech you, therefore, by the mercies 
of God, that ye present your bodies a 
living sacrifice." He was a painstak
ing, laborious preacher of the Word 
for fifty-five years. Yet hear him on 
his deathbed ! How he clings to 
Christ’s righteousness alone, and see» 
in himself, even after such a life, only 
sin and want. The last words he was 
heard tri utter were about one o’clock 
in the afternoon, and these were ut
tered in a loud voice, “ Lord, in 
special for y ire me my sins of omis 
sion.”

It was omissions, says his biograph
er, he begged forgiveness for with his

COREA AND JAPAN.

The Rev. H. Loomis writes to the 
Evangelist : “ Intelligence has just
been received that three Protestant 

i Christian* from China have recently 
presented the King of Corea with a 
copy of the New Testament. These 
men were distinguished scholars, and 
obtained an audience with the king 
by the assistance of the Chinese Ad
miral. The king waa very much per
plexed, aa he did not dare to decline 
the gift, lest it should make trouble 
with China, and if he retained it there 
would be trouble with his people. He 
asked the advice of his ministers, and 
there was a strong division among 
them. The head of Foreign Affairs, 
named k,nj»ong ohip, was a fierce op
ponent « Christianity, and, seizing 
the New Testament, tore it in pieces, 
saying, ' The men who have given 
this are violators of our law,and should 
be sent from the country.’ But this 
opinion was not shared by others, and 
a violent discussion has arisen. Some 
are in favor of entire freedom, and it 
is not knufvn how the matter will 
end.

One of the ablest and most promi
nent men in Japan, Mr. Ito Hirobu- 
mi, has just returned from a visit to 
Germany, and it is reported that he 
has addressed the Mikado, urging the 
truth and importance of Christianity. 
He states that he formerly supposed 
that the Emperor William and Bis 
marck professed to be Christians as a 
matter of policy, while they had no 
regard for it at all in their hearts. 
But now he says this was a mistaken 
idea. He found that both men were 
sincere Christians, and both urged 
him to seek this religion for his own 
welfare and happiness as well as that 
of his country. Such has Iwen the in
fluence of Mr. Ito’s report that the 
chief officers in the Cabinet are be
coming interested in the study of 
Christianity, and the former Court 
teacher of Confucianism is no longer 
opposing the Gospel, but also careful
ly reading the Scriptures. In a course 
of study recently prescribed for all the 
Shinto priests, the Bible and 1 Mar- 
tin'a Evidences of Christianity’ are in
cluded.”

| When all the scaffoldings which 
surround the Bible are taken away, by 
which men have tried to prop it up, 

1 the world will begin truly to recognise 
its real glory. Kingdoms fall, institu
tions perish, civilizations change, 
human doctrines disappear ; but the 
imperishable truths which pervade 
and sanctify the Bible shall bear it up 
above the floods of change and the 
deluge of years.—James Freeman 
Clarke.

Suffer not your thoughts to dwell on 
the injury you have received or the 
provoking words that have been 
spoken to you. Not only learn the 

i art of neglec'ing them at the time ; 
you receive them, but let them grow 
leas and less every moment until they 
die out of your mind.

A CHINESE METHODIST CON- 
FERENCE.

The last point to which official duty 
called me in China was Foochow, the 
9eat of the Foochow Annual Confer
ence,and the place where our first mis
sion in this empire was planted. The 
session began November 6th, and 
closed November 11th. There was a 
very good attendance on the part of 
the native preachers, and much inter
est was shown by them in the business 
of the Conference. Indeed, it isthor- 
oughly a Chinese body, made up of 
Chinese preachers, with a Chinese 
secretary, aud doing the business in 
the Chinese language. The few for
eign missionaries holding membership 
here recognize fully the preponderance 
of the Chinese element, and conform 
to Chinese methods, keeping constant
ly in mind the fact that the work be
ing done is for the Chinese people, and 
that the Church now being establish
ed and fostered is to be in the future 
a Chinese Church

The working force of this Confer
ence is about sixty native preachers. 
Some of these are men of decided 
ability, equal to some of the most sue- 
osssful pioneers in our own country, 
whose influence has impressed itself 
on the Church to be felt for genera
tions to come. It was a pleasure) to 
me to meet those men whose names 
had become familiar to me, i« they 
have to the whole Church, and I 
must say that the good impression 
previously received was not diminish
ed by personal intercourse with them. 
They stand out before my mind, as 
these lines are penned, as the embo 
diment of Christian manliness and 
Christian integrity and courtesy. On 
some accounts it is to be reg retted 
that one of them will not be in the 
next General Conference. He who 
was manifestly the choice of the Con 
ference for the position, and who in 
all other respects possesses pre-emi
nent qualifications, can neither speak 
nor understand the English language, 
and would, therefore, have appeared 
at great disadvantage, had he been 
chosen. These older ministers, now 
the leaders and patriarchs in the Con
ference, have devoted themselves ex
clusively to the work of preaching the 
Gospel to their people, ana organizing 
and superintending the churches, so 
that they have had no time for acquir
ing the language of those who first 
brought them the glad tidings ; but 
they are by no means ignorant men. 
They know their own language, their 
own country, their people, their his
tory, their classisi, and their philoso
phy ; and they know, as we can not 
know, the strength of superstition, 
and the degrading influence of idola
try. They know, too, the bigotry of 
their nation, and see and daily feel 
the power of that bigotry as it con
fronts them on every side, presenting 
barriers to their work insurmountable 
to all who have not in them the Spirit 
of the Lord. It is not strange that 
these men are the staunchest friends 
of education, and are laboring ear
nestly to build up institutions of learn
ing in connection with the churches 
they are founding. The young men 
are being well trained, and they are 
well tried beforiFAhey are advanced. 
In nearly all cases they preach, travel
ling under the elder as supplies for 
two or three years before they are re
commended for admission on trial 
Then they are kept on trial till their 
examinations are satisfactory, if it re
quires three or five years. At the 
last session, one of' the most interest
ing events was the admission of a class 
of seventeen into full connection. 
Every one had completed the studies 
required, though some had been on 
probation for several years, and a 
number had passed the entire four 
years’ course. It was a glad day for 
the Conference, and some of the old
er members were happy beyond ex
pression.— Bishop Merrill, in Western 
Adv.

Never restrain an impulse to pray 
Who can tell with what treasure He 
is laden when the Holy Spirit in this 
way knocks at oer heart’s door ?

No. 3

Rome and the scriptures.
Monsignor Capel, the influential 

Roman Catholic priest, who is now 
visiting the United States, resents the 
statement that we are indebted to 
Protestantism for the translation of 
God’s Word into modern languages 
He says : “ When learning began to 
spread, and the several countries of 
Europe were developing their nation
al literature, the Bible, under the in
fluence of the Church, was published 
in Bohemian,Spanish, Italian, French, 
and no less than five translations in 
German before Luther was born, and 
twelve before he appeared.” There 
were translations of the Scriptures be
fore Luther’s day. Wyclitfe gave us 
an English Bible. A Bible was print
ed in German in the year 1460, and 
thereafter several editions appeared. 
An Italian edition appeared in 1471 ; 
in 1477 a Bible appeared in French ; 
in 1478 in Spanish ; and in 1488 im 
the Bohemian language. But in two 
important points M. Capel’s statement 
is untrue. First, these were transla
tions of a translation in the Larin 
Vulgate, which, with many excellen
cies, has many grievous errors aud de
fects. Martin Luther translated the 
original Hebrew and Greek Scripture* 
into German, as Tyndall did into Eng
lish. Secondly, the translations which 
preceded Luther’s and Tyndall’s, 
whatever their value, were not made 
by the influence of the Church, but 
by men hungering for truth and feel
ing after it, reformers before the re
formation. They were made in spite 
of the opposition of the Church of 
Rome. In 1486, the Archbishop of 
the diocese in which printing was in
vented issued a decree condemning 
what he calls “ an abuse in printing.” 
“ Who will admit,” he says, “ that 
men without learning, or women into 
whose hands these translations may 
fall, can find the true sense of the 
Gospels or of the Epistles of St. Pauli** 
And at the Council of Trent in 164& 
Rome's condemnation of such transla
tions was set forth in these unmistak
able words : “ All Bibles are prohibit
ed, with all their parts, whether they 
be printed or written, in whatever 
vulgar (common) language soever ; aa 
also are prohibited all summaries or 
abridgments of Bibles, or of any 
books of the Holy Writings, although 
they should be only historical.”— 
Evangelical Churchman.

SIGNIFICANT.
A little incident took place i* a. 

London theatre more than a week age, 
wliic'i we di i not notice at the th** 
but which merits a word of remark. 
An American actress was making her 
first appearance, and sang a song to 
the tune of Moody and S inkey's well 
known hymn, “The Sweet By-and- 
Bye.” It was received with a storm 
of disapprobation, especially from the- 
gallery, and the audience apparently 
pronounced unfavorably upon the ac
tress and the play alike largely be
cause of the feeling thus excited. The 
lady in making her appearance at the 
end of the first act said, “ I do not 
understand this, gentlemen.” Whe
ther in America popularity would *be 
gained by an attempt to parody * 
a hymn, and ridicule religion, we can
not say ; but it wonld be well, indeed,, 
in all theatres, if actors and actresses 
were made to “ understand ’ that 
such ridicule would not be tolerated 
by an English audience. The two 
American evangelists have undoubt- 
ly left some mark on the stratum of 
society represented by the occupant* 
of the galleries at the theatre, and at 
least outward respect for religion ha^ 
been increased among many who do 
not frequent places of worship. They 
have been made to feel that religion 
is a real and solemn thing, and thumgh 
they do nut profess it themselve*. 
they will not tolerate an attempt to 
make capital out of contempt of it at 
the Opera Comique. —M ilt. live.

o

7
3

Dews of the night are diamonds at 
morn. So the tea-s we weep here 
may be pearls in heaven.
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OUB HOME CIRCLE.

COMIffQ,

“At even, or it midnight, or it the cock- 
crowing, or in the morning."
It irey be in the evening,

When the work of the dav is done,
And you have time to «it in the twilight 

An i watch the sinking »un,
While the long, bright day die* slowly 

Over the eel,
And the hour grows quirt and holy 

A V h thowglits of me ; t 
While mu hear thr village children 

Passing along the street,
Am< those thronging footsteps 

May come the sound of my fret ; 
Therefore I tell you—Watch

I y the light of the evening star,
Win n i he room is growing dinky 

As the clouds a'ar ;
Let the door lie ou the latch 

In your home,
for it may be through the gleaming 

I will come.

It may be when the midnight 
Is h-avv ujwin the land 

And the black waves lying dumbly 
Along ihe sand ;

When the moonless night draws close,
And the lights are out in the house,

When the tire burns low and red.
And the watch i* ticking loudly 

Beside the bed ;
Though you sleep, tired out, on yoer cewoh, 
«till your heart must wake aud watch 

Id the dark n om,
Cor it mav be at midnight 

I will come.

It mav be at the cock-crow,
When the night ia dying slowly 
the sky,.
Aud the sea looks calm and holy,

Waiting for the down 
'«ftho golden sun,

Which drsweth nigh ;
When the mieta are on the valleys, shading 

Its rivers chill,
Aad m« morning star is fading, fading 

WW1 the hill;
Behold ! I say to you—Watch!

-let the door be on the latch 
In your home.

lit the chill before the dawning,
«•two'll the night and morning,

1 may come.

<t may be in the morning,
When the tun is bright and strong,

And the dew is glittering sharply 
Over the little lawn ;

When the waves are laughing lewdly 
Along the shore,

Asd the birds are singing sweetly 
About the door ;

With a long day’s work before you,
You rise np with the sun,

Apd the neighbors come in to talk a little 
Of all that must be dor.e ;

«Ut remember that I may be the next 
Income in at the door,

Tb call yon from your busy work 
Forevermore ;

A» y eu work 'our heart must watch,
Cor the door is on the latch 

In your room,
Apont may be in the morning 
. A will come.

• 1

THE STONE CHAIR.
tin Thanksgiving morning sit 

young men stood in quiet conver
sation on the corner o1 Clark and 
Washington streets, in the great 
and busy city of Chicago. “ l 
jeropose to walk out to Graoeland, 
tbe beautiful city of the dead.” 
Thus spoke the leader of the com
pany, and all agreeing they jour* 
eeyed forth. There aie many 
Beautiful monuments in that quiet 
eity ; aud many a noted one from 
among the learned and the 
-wealthy, from bank and store, 
Jrom pulpit and bar, from church 
apd state, has been borne there to 
<reat, but the visit of these six 

ing men at this time to this 
iud of sacred dust is not for the 

purpose of seeing the great and 
4grand moooments, or visiting the 
graves of the rich. They have 
♦cached the beautiful entrance of 
jGraeeland,and passing under the 
imposing archway through which 
arjtieam of sorrow flows day by 
4hy and hour by hour, they turn 
I» the right, and following the 
■rincipal drive for more than a 
Block, they reach an elevation 
where they stop to rest and medi- 
<Bte. And for these young men 
'there is no more appropriate spot 
xm this earth to meditate than just , 
here.

Reader, though you Are not in
terested, yet perhaps you would 

4ike to see and keow something 
-4Â. this spot. Then draw near,see 
the place, and bear the words of 
4heee young men. It is a small 

■4fajee cornered lot forming an al- 
^•anost perfect equilateral triangle, 

with thiee oak trees, one stand
ing near each of the angles. Near 
4he centre of the lot is a single 
,gpave, that all through the sum
mer months resembled a bed of 
the richest flowers ; bet to-day 
the flowers are gone, and two 
well-wrapped rose bushes are all 
4h*t remain of the summer beau
ties. When the foliage is full up
on the trees, this grave is covered 
with their mellow shadow all the 
day. At the head of the grave is 
W plain, low headstone of Italian 
marble. On the south end of the 
eh-ne are these letters, “ Sec. W. 
9., M. S. on the top of the stone 

Abe letters “ S. E. F.," and just 
.beneath these, in large letters, 
“•Dear mamma." Ou the front 
0^ this stone are these words, 
“ Resting in the everlasting 
■fins.” Near the head of the 
grave and immediately under one 
of the trees, is a rustic chair, cut 
oqt of solid stone, that extends its 
mute invitation to every weary, 
sorrowing pilgrim to stop and 
««tv

l Reader, do you ask whose dust 
lies here ? Let these young men 
answer. The leader of the com
pany says : “ Here lies the dust
of a holy woman who found me 

I two years ago a stranger in ’.he 
great city ot Chicago—a strangei

! to ah the people, but what was
| much more, a stranger to God. 
This lady invited me into her Bi
ble-class,and tho -gh my garments 
were threadbare, she invited me 
to her home. She talked to me 
of Jesus and the better life ; she 

i pointed out to me the way up to a 
I imblo manhood, and by her lead- 
i ing I was constrained to give nt}
| heart to God, and this day Jesus 
is mine, and I am his.” “ And 
I ” said a second of these young 
mon, ‘‘well remember the day 
when I landed in Chicago, a per 
feet stranger, direct from Eng
land. Qn my first Sabbath m the 
city I was invited by a young 
man whose acquaintance I had 
made to visit this lady s Bible- 
class. I had no sooner entered 
the church than she had rae by 
the band, inquired of me whence
I came, where I lived, and mvit-
-ed me to become a member of her 
class. Her sweet womanliness, 
her face of sunshine, and the mu
sk: of her voice, charmed ne into 
obedience to her wishes. I was 
constrained first to give my name 
to the class ; afterward 1 gave 
my heart to God, and my name to 
the church. Praiee God dor such 
a friend." A third young man 
speaks, and says: “ I came to 
Chicago from Toronto, Canada. I, 
too, was homeless and friendless. 
I heard of this lady and her work 
for young men who were strang
ers in the city. I went to her 
class, and the first Sabbath took a 
(back seat, and strove to bide my
self; but the eyes of tins lady 
missed no young man who appear
ed to be alone or friendless. At 
the close of the lesson she came to 
me, and as if I were her own son, 
she sat down beside roe and ques

tioned me concerning *my tempor- 
i al and spiritual condition. I told 
I her I had once been a Christian l and a member of the church, but 
! that I had wandered far away in
to sin. She looked me mi the face 
and said, while the bigteara stood 
iin her eyes : * My Jesus is anxi
ously hunting and calling for bis 
wandering sheep; let me lead you 
back into the fold.’ Yea, and she 
did lead me back into the fold,and 
this day I am one of the Great 
6heplierd’s flock." “ I will tell 
you how it was with roe, ■ said a 
fourth. “ I cause from my Iowa 
home and found myself in Chica
go, without friends, without mon
ey, and without work. Alter 
tramping from early one morning 
out’I four o’clock in the afternoon 
without finding work, and with
out anything to eat, I called at 
this lady’s home, and asked for 
something to eat. She gave me a 
tittle work to do, and while 1 was 
doing the work she ordered a din
ner prepared for me. While I 
was eating she questioned me as 
to any home, my purpose « the 
city, and my religioes life. She 
said little to me at 'that 
time about my religions life, but 
finding me desirous to find work, 
she exerted herself for me ; and 
throagh her influence,in tw# days 
I had a situation which I have 
been able to hold from that time 
to this. After she bad found me 
good work with fair pay, she invi
ted me into her class and her 
home, and afterward she led me 
to Christ and the church.”

«« And I,” said the fifth young 
man, “have more reason to thank 
God for this lady than you all. Two

Îeare ago I was a poor drunkard.
hie lady found me at the Young 

Men’s Christian Association 
rooms, and asked me to call at 
her borne. She prayed with me, 
and entreated me for Jesus’ sake, 
for my dear mother’s sake, and 
for my own sake, to reform. She 
induced me to sign the pledge ; 
placed her hands upon my head 
and offered, Ô1 such a prayer for 
me. Thus and there new strength 
came into my life, and from that 
day to this, by the grace of God, I 
have been able to live a sober life. 
Boys, 1 tell you this dear woman 
waft a mother to me.” The sixth 
young man spoke and said: “ Un
der God, all 1 am Unlay, or hope 
to be in the days to come, I owe 
to this noble woman. No wonder 
they have cut the name ‘ Dear 
mamma’ on the headstone, for she 
was a mother to us all.” The 
leader said, “ You see on the 
headstone, * Resting in the ever
lasting arms.’ This reminds us 
that the lust hymn she sang was,
‘ Sale in the arms of Jesus.’ 
Boys, let us sing that by ran ” 
And they did sing it with the 
tears streaming down their 
cheeks ; after which they kneel
ed around the silent grave, and in 
voiceless prayer dedicated them- 
selves anew to God.

Reader, would you know whose 
dust lies here ? Over the back of 
the rustic chair bangs a scroll ; 
draw near and read : “ Born
July, 1858." “ Departed April,
1883." Read on: “ Her work 
for God and humanity is her mon
ument." Whose dust lies here ? 
Ah ! this is the grave of Sara 
Hough ton Fawcett. And these 
young men whom she bud led to 
Jesus came hither, this Thunks- 
giving duv, to otter their tribute 
of pi aise and thanksgiving to God 
for the memory they have of the 
blessed woman whoso dust rc-ts 
here by the chair of stone. She 
is not dead ; “not dead but depar
ted.” .She lives in the work she 
did and does.
“ There is no death ! What seems so is 

transition,
This life of mortal breath 

Is hut the suburb ef the life elvsian,
Whose portal we call death."

THE

DID I GUIDE 
STRAIGHT.

YOU

When Gen. Wolseley was about 
to undertake bis march over the 
plains of the Nile for his last en
gagement with Arabi he secured 
the services of an educated young 
Scotchman wko was familiar with 
the course to guide the movements 
of bis army. Before they took 
up their march the general said to 
him: “Now I want you to guide 
me straight; guide me by the 
star.” During the battle that 
followed theyoung man was mor
tally wounded. Hearing of this, 
Gen. Wolseley found him In his 
tent. As he entered, the dying 
soldier raised his eyes and said: 
“Didn't I guide you straight, gen
eral? Didn’t I guide you straight? 
And the general could only ac
knowledge that he did. Is this 
not a most appropriate question 
for parents, pastors, and teachers 
to ask as the eld year is dying out 
and as we leek upon the souls 
committed to our trust? By our 
example have we led our follow
ers only in the paths of safety? In 
our instructions have we declared 
the truth warmly, earnestly, 
plainly, affectionately. Have our 
warnings been faithful, and ten
der, and loving In our exhorta
tions have wo plead with them 
“as dying men with dying men?" 
In our supplications for them at 
the throne of grace have we 
wrestled for them as dij^^. whose 
heart’s desireand prayer Tor Israel 
was that they might be saved? 
Can it be said of us—
“He watch’d and wept, he pray’d and fait 

for alt;
And ae a bird each fond endearment tries 
To tempt its new/fledged effipring to the

skies.
He tried each ert, reprov'd each dull dalar. 
Allured to brighter worlds end led the 

■vayf”

Can we say as we will want to
say when we look up from our dy 
ing beds, “Didn’t I guide you 
straight?”.—Evangelical Re peti
tory.

WHAT WHISKY WILL DO

Some years ago, in one of the 
counties of New York, * worthy 
man was tempted to drink until 
drunk. In the delirium of drunk
enness he went heme and murdered 
his wife in the most brutal man
ner. He was carried to jail while 
drunk. Awakening in the morn
ing, and looking around upon the 
bare walls, and seeing the bare 
upon ll»e windows, he exclaim-

“Is this a jail?”
“Yes, you are ia jail," answered 

some one.
“What am I here for?” was the 

earneet inquiry.
“For murder," was the answer. 

, “Does my wife know it?”
“Your wife know itf" said some 

♦ne. ‘ Whv, it wae yoer wife you 
murdered.’

On this announcement he drop
ped suddenly, an if he bed been 
struck deed. Let it be remember
ed that the constable who carried 
him to jail sold the liquor which 
caused hie drunkenness; the jus
tice who issued the warrant was 
one of those who signed his lic
ense; the sheriff who hanged him 
also sold liquor and kept a ten-pin 
alley.

DUTY OF TRUTH 
telling.

Bnt what is a lie? Various def
inition* have been given, but no 
sensitive conscience will be 
fied with anything less »lnnL*" 
than this. Any word spoken 
with intent to deceive. {n *°"J 
cases an act may be a lie, U P
formed with intent to deceive but
on the whole it is best to résilia 
the definition to words. lhe 
words themselves may express 
truth if interpreted in a ce.ta.n 
way; but if they are with them
tout that the hearer shuil under
stand them in » different wa), 
and so bo deceived, the} •
In other words, the VjJth “VJ : 
so told as to be a he. Many Chi is 
tian people who would not di cam
of lying in the straightforward
f'hiun, will he without scnip^e 
in this indirect way. Their con 
sciences need to be educated.

Some professedly Christian peo
ple will toll shameful falsehoods
apparently without suspecting the
real nature of their offense. Fo. 
example it is no very uncommon 
thing for a communication to be 
received at this office relative to 
the resignation of some pastor, 
whose work is described in g 
ieg terms, and who is warmly 
commended to the churches.. c 
eompanying this will be a P" vftt® 
note to the editor, saying that the 
foci is the man has torn the 
church asunder by bis;lack of wis
dom, and has some grave defects 
of character. But to secure his 
peaceful departure, and not to do 
him any harm, the church wish 
the statement inclosed published. 
In plain English, the church is 
willing to tell a lie to its water 
churches in order to get out of its 
dilemma, and asks the Examiner 

, to give deliberate circulation to 
the lie ! Such people must have 
.queer ideas, not only of morals 

i but of journalism.
I Then another thing must be 
taken into the account : it is no 
.easy thing to tell the truth. Those 

! who have bad any experience in 
courts of justice know that even 
an honest witness is often unable 
to tell tbe truth. “ How long 

i Was it after tbe blow was struck 
before the pistol was fired ?" asked 
the Judge of an evidently honest 
witness in a recent trial in »J.i* 
.city. “ About two minutes, lhe 
point was important, for on the 
.answer might depend whether a 
verdict of murder in tbe hr*t de
gree or one of manslaughter 
ehould be returned. Tbe Judge 
took out his watch and said, 

•“ Wait till you think the same 
itime has passed, and tell mo. 
Alter u pause the witness said 
“Now !" Said the Judge, “ it is 
precisely twenty seconds.” The 
iman had no idea of the passage of 
time without a timepiece before 
his eyes to measure it for him. 
Very few people can accurate^ 
measure time or distance without 
the aid of instrumente. Few peo
ple can hear accurately and re
port correctly tbe substance of 
• speech, to say nothing of recall- 
i«g foe exact words spoken. Even 
those who call themselves educat
ed men often lack thoae habits of 
precise observation and accurate 
lue of words that make testimony 
trustworthy when the honesty ot 
a witness is undoubted.

Truth-telling is not, therefore, 
a matter of morale only, but a 

of intellect. It presup
poses a certain degree of educa
tion, and tbe education of a child 
is incomplete from which this kind 
of training is omitted. For every 
lie told through malice there are 
two untruths told by reason of 
inability to tell tbe exact truth. 
The preacher, tbe parent, the 
teacher, need to give constant in
struction not only on tbe duty of 
telling the truth, but on how to 
tell it—Examiner.

FOR 7ROSS WHO FAIL.

“ All honor to him who shall win the prise,” 
The world has cried for s thousand years,

But to him who tries end who fails and dise 
1 five gnat honor aud glory and tsars.

Giro glory and honor and pitiful tsars 
To all who fail in their deeds sublime,

Their «hosts are many in the ran of years. 
They were born with Time ia advance of 

! Time.

Oh, great is the hero who wins a name,
But greeter raauv and maay a time

Some p«le-faced fellow who dies in shams 
And lets God finish the thought sublime.

, Aud great is the man with sword undrawn. 
And good is the man who refrains from 

wine;
Bnt the man who fails and still tight» on,

| Lo, be is tbe twin born brother of min-,

fligate and immoral of men, and 
betrayed the woman whose adap
tation for bis talent and grateful
ness for the benefit his intellec
tual companionship had been to 
her, prompted her to any sacri
fice on bis behalf. Then came 
upon her the misfortune which 
she has herself expressed so well : 
“ There is no compensation for the 
woman who feels that the chi. f 
relation of her life has been no 
more than a mistake. She ha* 
lost her crown." George Eliot 
lost her crown, the larger crown 
that she n.ight have won. One 
who knows whereof he writes 
says : *• There has been no sadder 
tragedy on the stage of recent 
history than the life of George 
Eliot, and never has a crucified 
soul more purely sought to re
deem, with sweetness of light, a 
life as dark and bitter as trouble 
could make it.”—Central Adv.

WHAT ARE YOU READING.

Step into this public library 
and watch the many comers and 
goers. Is it not a little awesome 
to think that here, preserved in 
life beyond life, wait.the spirits of 
thousands of the mighty dead— 
wait to be invited to hold commu
nion with these living minds, to 
touch and stir these eager throb
bing, human hearts ? Do we care
fully select from among them 
“ the best society?" Let us 
watch this pretty young girl pa s 
ing near us : Her eyes glance 
along tbe full shelves. Here Sir 
Walter Scott throws open to her 
ancient castles and baronial halls 
but she does not pause to enter ; 
then Tennyson pushes gently to
ward her the light shall >p of the 
Lady Shallot, but she lets it drift 
idly past ; tiilton opens before her 
heedless vision heights crowned 
by angels, and depths blackened 
by demons, but still that unsatis
fied look of search is upon her 
face; Shakespeare clears a little 
glade in tbe greenwood, and makes 
room for her among Tita in and 
her circling days, but she only 
looks bewildered aud amazed. 
Then science comes forward with 
adjusted telescope and micro
scope ; with bird, and beast and 
shells, and crimson corals. His
tory and travel unroll brilliant 
panoramas of all ages. Art sets 
up before her fine buildings, grand 
stataee, and beautiful paintings, 
while religion proffers knowledge 
and consolation and growth in 
grace from many an open page of 
truth. But see I the girl we are 
watching pushes past them all, 
and says to the librarian, “Haven’t 
you any of Guide’s novels in this 
library ?" I’ve been looking all 
throagh these shelves, and I can’t 
find one.” Yet that girl will not 
bate jot or tittle, mind you, of her 
rightful claim—a place “ in the 
best society."—Cumberland Pret- 
byttrian.

GEORGE ELIOT.
Slowly yet certainly, but not 

unexpectedly to thoae who look 
below the surface, the hitherto 
well kept secret of George Eliot’s 
blighted life is being uncovered ; 
not curiously, nor prudishly, but 
in her own defense and as well in 
the interest of parity and truth. 
That her greatest abilities bad an 
unfortunate development any stu
dent of her writings at once per
ceives. The subtle faculty of spir
itual insight, the highest element 
of genius which is the chief char
acteristic of her earlier works,
“ Adam Bede," and “ Tbe Mill on 
tbe Floss," is completely lost out t 
of her later writings. Works of ' 
wonderful intellectuality are they, 
but tbe soul has lost its freedom 
and poise. What this great wo 
man might have been bad she 
not fallen under tbe malign influ
ence of Geo. H. Lewes no one 
may say. He wits the most pro

OUB TOUJTG FOLKS.

LO VE LINUS 8.

“ Beautiful thoughts make • beautiful soul; 
and • beautiful soul makes a beautiful fee#.”
Once 1 knew a little girl,Vary «I,;- .
You eight try her hair to curl,

All in rain ;
On he cheek no tint ef rose 
Paled end blushed, or abugbt repose ;

She war plain.

Bat the thought# that through he brain 
Came and went.

As a recompense for pain 
Angela sent ;

So Aril many S beauteous thing,
In the young coal hi «warning,

Gava content.

Ivory thought U full of grace,
Pure and true ;

And ia time the homely fees 
Lovelier grew ;

With a heavenly radiauce bright,
From the soul'» reflected light 

Shining through.

SbaU I tall you, little child.
Plain or poor,

If your thought» we node tiled,
You arc cure 

Of the lorelia 
And this 1

fveliuwe of worth; 
beeety, not of earth. 

Will endure.
Bi. RiekoUt.

THIS CHILD MINISTER.

Hereisa story of achild minister 
that will show you bow very much 
children can do for Jesus. Little 
Aanie Gale had given her heart to 
Jesus, and now all day along she 
wanted to be doing bis will and

Eleasing him. But one morning 
er heart was very touch grieved! 

A gentleman called at her father’s 
house, and be laughed at the no
tion of little Annie being convert
ed. “She was always so good 
that she did not need it to make 
her any better,” be said. “If old 
Dan Hunter began to love Jesus, 
now, I should think that there 
wa* something in it." Poor little 
Annie was very grieved, and go
ing away to her room, she knelt 
down arid said, “O Jesus, they

GO HOME, BOY.
Boys, don’t hang around tbej 

corner of the streets. If you have 
anything to do, do it promptly, 
right on, then go home. Hornsi* 
the place for boys. About tbs| 
street corners, and at the stables, 
they learn to talk slang, and they 
learn to swear, to smoke to bacs», 
and to do many ether thing*, 
which they ought not to do.

Do your business, and then go] 
home. If your business is plsyj 
play and make a business of it y 
like to see boys play good,earnest, 
healthy games. If I was tbs • 
town,! would give the boy* 
good, spacious playground. I6 
should have plenty of soft greei 
grass and trees and fountains, an< 
broad space to run and jump am 
to play suitable games. I woul 
make it as pleasant, as lovely *• 
it coul.l be, and I would give i ’ 
to the boys to play in, and wbei 
he play was ended, I wjuld te 
hem to go home.

won’t believe that Thou dost lore 
me, because I am so little. 0, 
Jesusl help me to got poor old 
Dun Hunter to love Thee, and 
ihey will believe thou dost love 
me too.” Then litt|e Annie set 
out for old I)an Hunter's hou-e.

Now, there fas no mistake 
about it that old Dun was the very 
crosscut and most disagreeable 
man in the village. He worked 
away in his wheelwright yard, 
grumbling and growling all day 
long. No poor woman ever came 
into his yard lo get shavings for 
the fire, and no boy ever crept in 
there for u basket of chips. No. 
body who could help it ever came 
to see old Dan. This morning he 
was at work bending at his saw, 
when a very pleasant little voice 
said, “Good morning, Dan."

The voice was so pleasant that 
Dan looked around and forgot to 
scowl. “Please Dun," said little 
Annie, “l want to speak to you, 
and I’m sure you won't mind, 
will you?”

Now it was so long since any- 
body had cared to speak to Dan at 
all, that ne couldn’t understand 
what this little maiden could have 
to say, so he set down his saw and 
rolled his apron round his waist, 
and sat down on a trunk of a tree. 
Really, for old Dan, he was look
ing quite pleased.

“Well, whatever do yon want 
to say to me, little one?" He 
spoke gruffly—be always did, but 
it was a good deal for old Dan to 
speak at all, for he generally only 
grunted.

Little Annie sat down by hi» 
side, and looking up into his rug
ged, wrinkled face, she said, 
“Well, Dan, you know Jesus doe* f 
love me, and I do love] him. But | 
the gentleman at home says that 
I am so little, and that I am eo 
good, that he does not believe that 
I know anything about it. Bathe 
says that if you would beg^n to 
love Jesus, then he would believe 
in it. Now, Dan, you will, won’t 
you? because Jesus does love you, 
you know:"—and little Annie took 
hold of Dan’s groat rough hand. 
“He loves you very, very much, 
Dan. You know tie died upon 
the cross for all of us.”

Poor old Dan! Nobody had 
ever talked to him like that for 
years and years—never since bis 
mother had gone to heaven. And 
down those wrink'ed cheeks the 
tears began to come, very big and 
very fast. “Don’t cry, Dan; be
cause God loves us though we have 
sinned, and he sent Jesus into the 
world to save us.” Dan’s heart 
was broken. lie could only say, 
“God be merciful to mo—the 
worst of sinners.” As little An
nie talked with him, he came to 
see all—how that Jesus had died 
for him, and was able to give him 
a clean heart and a right spirit 
Little Annie left him praising God 
his Heavenly Father, for each 
wonderfhl love, and went away to 
tell the gentleman at her home.

“Now Sir," said she, "you 
must believe that Jesus loves me, 
because old Dan Hunter has real
ly begun to love Him, and he hae 
got converted."

“Nonsense," laughed the gentle
man. “Why, Annie, whoever told 
you that?”

“Well, you’ll see.” And be did, 
and so did everybody else ia tbe 
place. They saw that old nipped 
frowning fine# turned into joy andj 
gladness. They saw the ill-tem
pered old Dan become so kind tbd 
everybody bad a friend in hint 
and when yon passed tbe yard yo* 
might be sure to hear a happy oW 
man, as he worked with baton* 
and saw, cheerily singing «fc* 
the wondrous love of Jesus.

So little Annie ministered not» 
the Lord.—Mark Guy Pea-se.
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Vtr. 7—The 
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H Vie re ? The ,l< 
it to mean goiij 
We may to soij 
it thus too. 
specially set 
nigh to God, 
leet any opp.»rd 
ship. But we| 
God anywhere, 
do so in privai 
lie'.y, at the ap 
ship and we si 
in time. I’riro 
ient times as w 
selves—always 
ing. Specialty, 
tion, trouble 
he will draw ni 
often the Lon 
to be true, be 
ami private de 
olht rwi'e ? 
some lault in ot 
near to God, lor] 
to draw near t 

8-10. Here 
of the nbruptncf 
es Si. James’s 
breaks off Iron 
and breaks outi 
“ Cleanse yuu^

Jour hearts.”
saiah s words 

ai e thus taught ’ 
pemaneu beforl 
unto God accept 
sinner in his cai 
to be turned inti 
the light, jo-ial 
sure-seeker into 
mercy ol God c. 
when the sinner 
bled in the sighj 
draw near and 
depths ol clespail 

11-12. This 
terms, a repetit| 
teaching in the 
(Matt, vii- 1-6.) 
ojficiout in puttiij 
metits on the imf 
other people ; 
ness hi doing tli 
an uncharitable 
to judge hastily 
always ready, 
worst possible I 
doubitul actions! 
wrong motives | 
tion*. Such 
de rimed both 
James. It is 
judge at all. ex 
lion we hold mi- 
it should lie don 
u em ms ring our 
one J edge ol a I 

13-14. It is ast 
a thought ol th( 
men form plans 
schemes. Thoil 
cuts off others ij 
busy lile, and 
to naught, they | 
that it may be 
To be dll'gent il 
tian duty, out itf 
that diligence 
fact that aay he 
from the scene < 
igent lo busines 
vent n spirit, 
thus prepared]

• befall. St. Jal 
« the Irailty ot oq 

most graphic ir 
ses speaks of it I 
tale that is told I 
David, as bein'; 
breadth (1’salr 
of these cotic-ep] 
ol a vapour wt 
What is so eval 

15 Here we 
recognition. Tb| 
feeling al way 
od ; none knew] 
tie the danger 
very matter,
Dot even the fe| 
their eyes, fall 
of flippantly s.i 
ter ot lorm,
I will do so al 
Ho real meaning 

17. This is ll) 
parable ol llo 
with the one tall 
it, but he made!
tempi to d i ol 
km-w it was giv| 
■Sins of omis si- 
as great comic i 
punishment as 
AbriiL/fd /mm

As wo are n( 
in this world 
so we are not 
and do wh it w| 
Henry.
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Thou dost love 
îm so little. O 

get poor old 
love Thee, aud 
thou dost love 

littje Annie set 
Hunter's house.

|ras no mistake 
Dun was the very 

post disagreeable 
kge. lie worked 
jheclwright yard, 
Lrowling all day 
[woman ever came 
|get shavings for 
[hoy ever crept in 
pi of chips, No.
[help it ever came 

This morning he 
hding at his saw, 
[a-ant little voice- 
1 ning, Dan.”

so plcdsant that 
Ind and forgot to 

Dan,” said little 
ho speak to you,
|you won’t mind',

long since any- 
speak to Dan at 

ildn’t understand 
[maiden could have 

down his saw and 
round his waist, 
a trunk of a tree.

)an, he was look-

ker do yon want 
little one?” He 

Ihe always did, but 
|eal for old Dan to 

he generally only

sat down by hi» 
ig up into his rug- 

face, she said, 4* 
fu know Jesus doe» 
io lovej him. But 
it home says that • 

Jnd that I am so 
foes not believe that 
ig about it. But he 

would beg^n to 
|n he would believe 
fan, you will, won’t 

<us does love you,
Ind little Annie took 
heat rough hand.

very, very much, 
|ow tie died upon 
III of us.”
kin I Nobody bad

him like that for 
i s—never since hie 
►ne to heaven. And 
rink'ed cheeks the 
come, very big and 

Don’t cry, Dan; be- 
[s us though we have 

sent Jesus into the 
lus.” Dan’s heart 
I lie could only say, 
arcifui to me—the 
ers.” As little An- 
|h him, he came to 
I hat Jesus had died 
^as able to give him 

|and a right spirit. 
|cft him praising Sod 

Father, for such 
|e, and went away to 
iman at her home.

said she, “you 
[that Jesus loves me, 
Tan Hunter has real- 
live Him, and he hae

laughed the gentle- 
I Annie, whoever told

1 see.” And be did, 
rybody else in the 
taw that old nipped, 
turned into joy and

Lsaw the ill-tem- 
someso kind that 

a friend in him, 
passed the yard y<* 
to hear 
•ked with 
ily singing 
ove of Jesue. 
lie ministered note 
rk Guy Pea se.

TOME, BOY.
hang around the 

I streets. If you have 
lo, do it promptly,

1 go home. Horne 1» 
boys. About the 

. and at the etablee 
talk slang, and they 

ir, to smoke tobaoeo, 
[many other thing»» 
jugbt not to do. 
isiness, and then g° 
►ur business ifi pla/i 
te a business of it * 

pvs play g<Kxi,earnest 
If I was tbi 

give the boy» * 
Jus playground. *' 
ilenty of soft greei 

and fountains, »D< 
o run and jump 8D< 
>le games. I wou* 

[loasant, as lovely * 
tnd I would give 1 
to play in, and wbci 

endol, I wjuld te 
tome.
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THE SUNDAY SOHCOI

JANUARY 27.
TUB GOSPEL IN THE LIFE.

JAMES 4, 7-17.
Vtr. 7—The Revised Version reads, 

Submit to God. but r«u( the devil. 
We should submit to God 1. Be- 
■cause He is the rightful source ot all 
authority. 2. Because he is our Cre
ator and Father. 8 Because his rule 
over us is a rule ot love. 4 Because 
obedience is the sure road to happi
ness. ô Because all his dealings 
with us are tor our good. We should 
resist the devil—1. Because be has 
no rightful authority over us. 2 Be 
cause he is our adversary. 8 Be. 
cause he hates us, and would rule 
over us with a rod ot iron. 4. Be
cause to yield to his suggestions is 
the way to destruction. 6. Because 
all his dealings with us are. to effect 
our ruin. It we resist he will dee 
from us. What are the effectual 
weapons ot resistance ? 1. Prayer.
2, Faith 8. The word ot God. Our 
Saviour repelled each temptation of 
Satan wi h a passage ot Scripture. 
Let us have our minds stored with 
passages ot the Word of God.

8. “ Draw nigh to God.” 1. 
Where ? The Jews would understand 
it to mean going up to the temple. 
We may to some extent understand 
it thus too. Our sanctuaries are 
specially set apart tor us to draw 
nigh to God, aud we should not neg
lect any opportunity ot public wor
ship. But we may draw nigh to 
God anywhere, and should especially 
do so in private. 2 When y Pub
lie!!/, at the appointed hours of wor
ship and we should take Cate to be 
in time. Privately, at such conven
ient times as we can best fix lor our
selves—always morning and even
ing. Specially, in tintes ol tempta
tion, trouble and distress. “ Arid 
he will draw nigh unto you.” How 
often the Lord s people prove it 
to be true, both in public worship 
and private devotions. Is it ever 
otln rwise ? Then there must be 
some lault in our manner ol drawing 
near to God, tor he is always waiting 
to draw near to us.

8-10. Here we have an instance 
of the abruptness which characteriz
es St. James’s writing, tie suddenly 
breaks off from the former thought 
and breaks out with the exhortation, 
“ Cleanse your hands and purity

Jour hearts.” Compare this with 
saiuh s words (chap, i, 16-17), We 

aie thus taught the necessity of re
pentance before wo can draw nigh 
unto God acceptably. The joy ot the 
sinner in his carnal gratifications has 
to be turned into heaviness ot spirit, 
the light, jo-ial laughter of the plea
sure-seeker into mourning, belore the 
ntercy ot God can be obtained Only 
when the sttmer is thoroughly hum
bled in the sight of the Lord will He 
draw near and lift him out of the 
depths ot despair

11-12. This section is, in other 
terms, a repetition of our Saviour's 
teaching in the Sermon on the. Mount 
(Matt, vii- 1-5. ) We are not to be 
olficiou» in putting unfavorable judg
ments on the motives or conduct of 
other people ; a great deal of readi
ness in doing this is an indication if 
an uncharitable spirit. We are not 
to judge hastily or rashly. Some are 
always ready, not only to put the 
worst possible construction upon 
doubitul actions, but even to attribute 
wrong motives in regard to right ac
tions. Such are emphatically con
demned both by our Lord and St. 
James. It is not our province to 
judge at all, except where the posi
tion we hold may require it, and then 
it should be done in all charity, re- 
n emaering our responsibility to the 
one Judge ot all

13-i4. It is astonishing how, without 
a thought of the uncertainly of life, 
men form plans and seek to work out 
schemes. Though death frequently 
outs off others in the midst ot their 
busy file, and brings all their plans 
to naught, they never seem to think 
that it may bo so with themselves . 
To be dil gent in business is a Chris
tian duty, out it is great tolly to let 
that diligence blind our eyes to the 
fact that any hour we may be moved 
trom the scene ot action. While dil
igent in business, we should b' “ fer
vent □ spirit, serving the Lord,” and 
thus prepared tor whatever may 
beiall. SL James s description of 
the trailty ot our life is, perhaps the 
most graphic in the Scriptures. Mo
ses speaks of it as being briel as *• a 
tale that is told ' Psalm (xc. 7,) and 
David, as being narrow as a “ hand 
breadth (Psalm xxxi. 5;) l u both 
of these conceptions tall short ot that 
ol a vapour whi h vanisheth away. 
What is so evanescent as that.

16 Here we are taught a lesson of 
recugdltiop. There is no need 'hat the 
feeling alway - be formally express
ed ; none knew better than h • apos
tle the danger ot formalism in this 
very matter, Many people who have 
not even the fear of the Lord before 
their eyes, fall readily into the habit 
of flippantly saying as a mere mat
ter of form, "If the Lord spare me,
I will do so and so.” But there is 
no real meaning in their words.

17. This is the great lesson of the 
parable ol the talents. The man 
with the one talent did no harm with 
it, but he made not the slightest at
tempt to do any g >od, though he 
knew it was given him to improve. 
Sins of omission may involve us in 
as great condemnation and as heavy 
punishment as sins of commission.— 
AbriiL/iti from W. M. S. S. May.

GOOD MEN MAKE GOOD 
HOUSES.

We saw a farmer the other day 
with a fine looking team passing our 
residence. One ot the horses in bis 
team had a familiar look. Halting 
the larraer, we said on looking 
closely at his horses, •• Why, your off 
horse is the counterpart of neigh
bor----- ’s balky horse—the one he
had so ranch trouble with a year or 
two ago.” “Why,” said the farmer, 
“ this is the same animal. Alter a 
lew days I never had any trouble 
with him.” “ How did you break 
the balky creature?” we inquired. 
“ By kindness,’ retorted the larmer ; 
“ the same way that I have broke lots 
ot other horses in my lifetime that 
were considered unsafe* either in the 
saddle or harness.” Well, well, 
well, this proves what someone said, 
that a horse is never vicious or in
tractable without a direct cause. If 
a horse is restive or timorous, you 
may be sure that these faults arise 
from detects in his education. He 
has been treated either awkwardly 
or brutally. Commence the educa
tion of a horse at his birth ; accustom 
him to the presence, voice and sight 
ol ntan ; speak and act gently ; caress 
him, and do not startle him ; all chas
tisement or cruelty contuses the ani
mal and makes him wild They are 
good men who make good horses. 
We do not remember ol ever seeing 
an uncertain, unsafe, balky horse be 
longing to a man ot this character. 
They make the horse good.

HOUSE PLANTS.

Have no more house plants than you 
can easily attend to. A few well- 
grown specimens are lar more at
tractive than a large collection -of in
different looking subjects. I have 
often heard ladies speak of the large 
number of plants they possessed, 
but somehow they did not do well, 
because there were too many lor the 
time afforded in caring for them. The 
same care bestowed upon half the 
number would have given fine, 
healthy plants, affording tar more 
pleasure than the sickly-luoking large 
collection. As your knowledge and 
success increase, then add to your 
stock. Do not try too many of the 
novelties advertised and praised 
highly by florists. They may be 
good, but half the new plants sent 
out are far interior to most <>t the old 
and tried kinds which can be pur
chased at one-ilnrd the co-t ot the 
new ones. Unless new plants with 
strong, vigorous constitutions can be 
had, do not purchase any lor the 
house, as they invariably do not do 
well.—Country Gentleman

As wo are not allowed to bo idle 
in tliis world and to do nwthing, 
so we are not allow»! to be wilful 
and do whit we please.—Matthew 
■Henry.

USEFUL HINTS.

To make sauce for boiled rice, beat 
the yolks ot three eggs into sugar 
enough to make it quite sweet. Add 
a 'eucup ol cream and the grated peel 
and juice ot two lemons. This is a 
good sauce for other puddings, espe
cially corn starch pudding.

A London scientific paper says that 
a shoulder of mutton contains one- 
third more bone than a leg, and con
siderably more fat and connective 
tissue, and that, consequently, a 
shoulder at 20 cents a pound is dear
er than a leg at 25 cents.

A French naturalist says : “The 
Almighty created birds to protect the 
grain, vegetables, trees and fruits 
against the ravage* ot the insect 
tribe. For every bird that dies, mil
lions ot insects are spared from 
death, and millions ot insects means 
famine.”

At a gathering ot twenty Spring- 
field, Mass., physicians,the other day. 
not one was found in favor ot the 
idea ot keeping children in school 
for a whole session >%ith no recess. 
The only argument in its favor was 
that it would save the teachers a little 
trouble in looking after their pupils.

A sprinkling of air-slaked lime is 
the best preventive of rotin potatoes. 
It absorbs the excess of moisture, 
and when the diseased part dries up 
decay ceases. Of course the sound 
tubers should be separated as quickly 
as possible from those in which dis
ease has made its appearance.

If young horses were ridden or 
driven over rough fields instead of 
over smooth roaas when first put in 
harness or under the saddle their 
liability to stumble would be much 
lessened. They would learn from 
the first to step high in order to avoid 
uneven surfaces, and this habit once 
acquired would prevent this danger 
later on roads ordinarily smooth.

Self-respecting cheerfulness will 
dignity the most fatiguing drudgery. 
There are very many ladies, in the 
fullest and most complete sense, who 
wash and iron, scrub and scour, week 
after week and month after month, 
often tor inappreciative husbands, 
fathers, and brothers. But there is 
one never-wearying Watcher who 
sees and accepts "as unto himself every 
duty taithfully done for his sake.

Very careful experiments made in 
New York last season, sh 1 w that the 
fiat culture of potatoes produces the 
finest tubers and the largest yields. 
The best results followed the Dutch 
method of planting, which consists in | 
keeping the surface of the ground 
level, planting a singleeve in noplace, 
covering it six inches deep, and al
lowing but a single stock to grow in 
a hill, which are a foot apart each 
way.

The natives of Madagascar have taken 
cleverly to the manufacture of fire
arms. They have accurately imitated 
the French mitrailleuse, and call Ihe 
German engineer, who has shown them 
how to make dynamite, *• Father Gun
powder.”

We caution our readers to beware of 
diphtheria, pneumonia, influenza, bron
chitis, congestion of the lungs, coughs 
and colds at this season of the year. 
Get a bottle of Johnson's Anodyne Lin
iment and keep it ready for instant use. 
It may save your life. It has saved 
thousands.

The largest locomotive ever built is 
now being made in Sacramento by the 
Central Pacific Railroad. X he engine 
and tender will weigh 105 tons, and will 
be 65 feet 5 inches long.

Sheridan’s Cavalry Condition Pow
ders will positively prevent all ordinary 
diseases common to horses, cattle, sheep, 
hogs, and fowl, besides constantly im
proving them. Beware of the large 
packs ; they are worthless.

Ayer’s Sirsaparilla is the most potent ' 
blood purifier and a fountain of health 
and strength. Be wise in time. All 
baneful inlections are promptly remov
ed by this unequalled alterative.

There are in Greenland 1.154 women 
to every 1,000 men. This great dis
crepancy is attributed to the large num
ber of casualties to men at sea. The 
entire population of the country in 1880 
was 10,000. In 1840 it was 8,128.

Ayer’s Hair Vigor improves the beau
ty ot the hair and promotes its growth.
It imparts an attractive appearance, a 
delightful and lasting perfume. While 
it stimulates the roots, cleanses the 
scalp, and adds elegance to luxuriance, 
its effects are enduring; and thus it 
proves itself to he the best and cheapest 
article for toilet use.

The largest farm in the world is prob
ably that ot Samuel Mackey of New 
Soutli Wales. Ilia land runs 700 miles 
in one direction and comprises 5,000-,- 
000, acres and has been nearly all re
claimed from the desert.

How to Treat Weak Lungs.—Al- I 
ways breathe through the nose, keeping 
the mouth closed as much as possible. 
Walk and sit erect, exercise in the open 
air, keep the skin scrupulously clean, 
and take Hagyard's Pectoral Balsam 
for coughs,colds, and bronchial troubles.

There were 1,000.000 bathers in the 
public baths of Boston last year, which 
was a falling otf o' about 100,000 com
pared with last year. The falling off i 
is attributed to the cool weather.

Got him out of Bed.—I was confined ! 
to my bed with Rheumatism, could not 
move hand or foot. A clergyman ca'lit1 
to see me and advised me nse 
Minard’s Liniment. I did so, and in â 
days was out of bed and resumed my 
work as well as ever.

James Langillk
Springfield, Annapl's (lo., ’82. m2 ly

Holland, in the last three centuries, 
has recovered from the sea at least 
90,000 acres. The Lake of Harlem be
came terra firma between 1840 and 1852, 
and the Zuydvr Zee is in piocess of 
transformation into 500,000 valuable 
acres.

THE HAhCUCK

INSPIRATOR!
THE

MOST EFFECTIVE AND RELIABLE 
FEEDER FOR

Stationary, Marine or Lo
comotive Boilers.

Over 40,000 in use in the
United States and Canada,

WILL LIFT WATER 25 FEET

AND

1
Requires no Adjustmen for

varying Steam Pressures.

PRICE LIST and DESCRIPTIVE CAT- 

FF.FD ALOGUE on application to
WATER TO BOILER.

OVERFLOW.

MACDONALD & CO,
STEAM AND HOT WATER ENGINEERS, 

SOLE AGENTS,

Nos 160 to 172
BARRINGTON STREET.

W.L. LOWELL & CO
BANKERS Sc BROKERS.

Railroad, Bank Stocks, Bonds aud all Negotiable Secur
ities Bought aud Sold.

Dealers in United States, Canadian and Sterling Exchange, Uncurrent
Monies, Ac.

Collections made on all Accessible Points.
Ord“r»|forthç purchase and sale of Stocks, Ac., in Montreal, Neÿ York and Boston 

executed Promptly by Telegraph. f
Are in receipt of Daily Quotations of the Leading Stocks in the (above named Citiei 

which are on tyle in our Office for the Information of the Public.
Orders and Correspondence solicited.

165 HOLLIS STREET.
FIRE & LIFE INSURANCE

We are at all times prepared to accept risks against Fire en all classes of property ai 
very lowest rates in the following well known long established and reliable Companies. 

Detached Dwellings and contents insured for ONK or TH REE year*.

ÆTNA INSURANCE COMPANY,
HARTFORD. CONN #

Incorporated 1819. Losses paid in 62 years over $51,000,000.

HARTFORD FIRE INSURANCE COMPANY.
HARTFORD, CX.NN.,-1,1 v

■I?

Establishsd 1794. Losses mil 073r B21,030,030

North British and Mercantile Insurance Company,
LONDON AND EDINBURGH. ESTABLISHED 1809.

The NORTH BRITISH also effects Life Insurance on the most approved plana and at 
most favorable rates.

W: L. LOWELL & G )., A}31 5 Hollii Street

Life Association of Canada.
Head Office, Hamilton, Ontario

Who is Perry Davis ?
About forty rear* ago when Prate y Davis, 

of Providence, R. I., |-i the United Mates, first 
introduced m the world Ins now ui i versa Ily 
known Pain-Killer, bo was ft poor man with
out influence, a cripple and an invalid. He 
studied the effect ol certain drugs upon the 
huoian system, and experimented in their uses 
until ho had compounded a medicine capable 
of curing his own maladies. When restored to 
health, ho offered the preparation to bis fellow 
sufferer*, until now there is not a country on 
e-rui which docs not buy it. It is eminently a

HOUSEHOLD MEDICINE.-.
Safe to use at all times. It is adapted for 
both internal and external application, and 
reaches a great many curoplaiuii, such as
ftniMen Colds, Chills, Congestion or 
Wtoppage of Circulai Ion, Cramps, Paine 
In the stomach, Summer aud Bowel 

Complaints, Sore Throat, Ac.
Applied externally, it has been foand very 

useful for
Bprelns, Bruises, Itheamatle Pains, 

Swelled Fate, etc., arising front Toothache,

mW BEWARB OF IMITATIONS. 1

Incorporated under Special Act of Parliament 
of the Douiiiron of Canada.

Guarantee
Ke*er»»
Governor- «1 /episft

„mc 
- 5157,791 

$1U4,0C

PRESIDENT

JAMES tJtUKh, I'm, 
Vice-President of Bank of Hamilton.

MANAGER.
JOHN CAME HON, Esq.

LOCAL BOARD.

Hod. Judge Smith, | Hon. Samuel Creelman 
John Pugh, Emj. | John T. Wylde, Esq. 
Medical Examiner. Tho». Trenamau, m.d

JOSEPH S. BELCHER,
Agent at Halifax.

Agents wanted for Counties of Hanta, 
Kings, Colchester, Annapolis and Dighy.

AYER’S
Cherry Pectoral.

No other complgint* are so insidious In their 
attack as those affecting the throat and lungs: 
none so trifled with by the majority of suffer
ers. The ordinary cough or cold, resulting 
perhaps from a trifling or unconscious ex
posure, is often but the beginning of a fatal 

I sickness. Ayer’s Cherry Pectoral has 
I well proven its efficacy In a forty years’ fight 

with throat and lung diseases, and should ba 
taken in all cases without delay.

A Terrible Cough Cured.
I “In 18571 took a severe cold, which affected 

my lungs. I had a terrible eough^and passed 
night after night without sleep. The doctors 
gave me up. 1 tried AVer’s Cherry Pec
toral, which relieved my lungs, induced 
sleep, and afforded me the rest necessary 
for the recovery of my strength. By the 
continued use of the Pectoral a perma
nent cure was effected. I am now 6’.' years 
old, hale and hearty, and am satisfied your 
Cherry Pectoral saved me.

Horace Fairbrother."
Rockingham, Vt., July 15, 1882.

English

MAHCmTiUOBmSOÏ
! AND ALLISON,

Grammar mpokikhs or
DRY GOODfc

JUST PUBLISHED!
AN

AND

FOR SCHOOLS!
WITH OUTLINES OF

Introductory Lensons,
ro« MILLINERY

Oral TeaolxlxiK,
A Complete System of j GF EVERY DESCRIPTION

Graduated Exercises in Fty- WH0Lm,o^L a;.d RET! '.L. 
inology, Analysis and ------

Syntax, MANUFACTURERS OF SHII iS
And an Appendix containing an oy AL^ K, NI)g AX

Historical Sketch of the ladj^suNDERCLOTHING 
English Language. ____

A. & W. MACKINXAY, 27 and 29 KING STREET
PUBLISHERS. 1 SAINT JOHN. N.B.

Croup. — A Mother's Tribute.
“ While in the country last winter my little 

boy, three years old, w as taken 111 with croupr 
it seemed as if he would die from strangu
lation. One of the family suggested the use 
of AVer’s Cherry Pectoral, a bottle of 
which was always kept In the house. This 
was tried in small and frequent doses, and 
to our delight in less than half an hour the 
little patient was breathing easily. The doc
tor said that the Cherry Pmtoral bad 
saved my darling’s life. Can you wonder at 
our gratitude? Sincerely yours,

Mrs. Emma Oepvev.”
159 West 128th St., New York, May 18, 1882.
“I have used Ayer's Cherry Pectoral 

in my family for several years, and do not 
hesitate to pronounce It the most effectual 
remedy for coughs aud colds we have ever 
tried. A. .1. CRANE.”

Lake Crystal, Minn., March 13, 1882.
“ i suffered for eight year* from Bronchitis, 

and aftbf trying manv remedies with no suc
cess, 1 was cured by the use of Ayf.r’s Cher
ry Pectoral. Joseph Walden.”

Bylialia, Miss., April 5, 1882.
•’ I cannot say enough in praise of AVER’S 

CHERRY Pei toK.il. believing as I do that 
but for its use I should long stnCe have died 
from lung troubles K. BkagdvS."

Palestine, Texas, April 22, !ss2. .
No case of an affection of the throat or 

lungs exists which cannot lie greatly relieved 
by the use of AVER’S Cherry Pectoral, 
and it will altrayi cure wlien the disease is 
not already beyond the control of medicine.

PREPARED BV

Dr. J.C.Ayer&Co.,Lowell, Maw.
Sold by aU Druggists.

A. L, 0. EJIBRART
Now and Very Beautiful Edition.

Complete in &u Volume*.
16mo, Crimson Cloth, and put up m. 

* neat wooden case, Net, $28.
A. L. O. K. (Miss C. M. Tucker) maw 

be termed * writer of sanctified fictloe. 
there have be* n many of the?**, yet, judging 
b> the bold Iter stories have had upon ih*
' outhful mind, the has b< en queen of them 
sll. Gifted with the genius and possessed 
of the art. of the popular novelist, she kuhtr 
how to catch at'ention and hold it. Her 
productions w-re characterized by ingenuity 
ot plot aqd happiness ot diction. Hut the 
wa» not content with endeavor simply to w»- 
tertaiu. The spiritual profit of the reader 
was the prime purpose, aud ail else war btuA 
to that end. Her wigk shows that ah* 
acutely comprehended child nature. Soto* 
writers tail a story with no inherent instrOr- 
tion, and app- nd a moral, 1 be child leads 
the story, «kips the moral, and s nothlpg 
piofited. Alias lucker interweaves tin* the 
so that they cannot be separated Kvety 
turn in hvr narratives illustiates some im
pôt tant truth or enforces some valuable Le*» 
son.’—Daily Witness.

3.

Braid of Cords.
Children's tabernacle and Wandeiafi* 

Africa
Children « Treasury and Walter Biw. 

lung,
4. Christian Conquests.
6. Christian’s Mirror, 
ti. Christian s Pan ply.
7. t ity of no Cross and True Heroism.
». Vlaiemoiit Tales.
9. Claudia.

1". Conley Hall.
If. Crown of fuc esa.
12 Cyril Ashley.
13 Eddie hlieielie and the M me.
1-4. Eden in England,
15. Exiles hi Babylon,
i«. Hoi a and Cottage by the Stream.
17- Giant Killer and Koby family 
18. Ui.es Oldham.
|9. Good for Evil and W mgs aud 8tinM.
2U. Haunted Kooius.
21. Hi blew leroes.
22. Holiday and Sunday Chaplets.
23. House Beautiful aud Angus Tarltd*.
.4. Idols iu tte Heart.
25. Indian Stones aud Wondrous Sickles 
2d. John Carey
27. Lady of Provence.
28. Lake of the W oods.
29. Little Bullet».
3d. Lu. le il aid, Living Jewels, and Uol»* 

Fleece.
31. Lost Jewel.
32. Needle and Hat.
33. Nutshell 0f Knowledge and Fairy Fin».

o” tLe Way and my Neighbor’.» Shaw.
35. Precepts m Practice and Harry Dbw

gerfield
36. Pride and hit Prisoners.
37. Hebei Keclaimed and Daybreak ■

Britain.
38. Rescued from Kgypt.
3fl. I oh er's Cave.
4<J. Sheer Off
*1. Shepherd of Bethleh m.
42. Silver Casket aud Parliament in Play

room .
•1J Silver Keys.
14. Spanish Cavalier.
46- htorie# ot the Parabl «.
40 Triumph over Aiduu and Zaida.
47- Try Again.
48. Victory Stories.
46. War and Peace and Wreath of Smoke. 
60, Young Pilgrim.
Addreee E>. F. HUESTIS

141 Granville St.,
Halifax, N.S.

II

FERTILIZERS.
THE CELEBRATED

Ceres" " ( V /
THREE GRADES OF GR0UK» 

BONE.
Fertilizers analyzed by Prof George LaYsob, 

of Dalbouyie College.
Silver and Hronze Medal* awarded attW 

Dominion Exhibition 1883. Manufacturai el 
the CHEMICAL FEUl lLIZEu WOKK&-

JACK & BELL,
Prcprietees.

Pickford A Black’s Wharf, Halifax, N.S.
837" Send for circular. Agents wanted inxm- 
ucciipied territory

GATES’

ACADIAN LINIMENT
IS a well known vegetable compound, pee- 

searing well concentrated combinstieei 
of soothing and healing virtues, and has been 

extensively used throughout Nova Scotia lev 
a number ot years. and has proved itself to 
be one of the best articles in use for internal 
and external diseases :—

Inflammations or Pain seated in any part of 
the body ;
Dianlucu ; Bites and Stings of Insecte ; 
Dysentery ; Odds and Coughs ; 
Chilhlsins ; Toothache.

For Diptberia and Sors Throat it has par
ticularly proved itself to he the best art'cleen 
use, having saved the live- ot numbers Of 
children and adults, e>pc> ally during the 
past two year- when it ha - been so prevalent. 
It is equally , ffcc'ual for (Juil.sy, and fcr 

Sick Headache; Spavins ;
Rheumatism ; Felons;
Pleurisy ; Ltc.

In Spinal Disease or Affwction of the ^piwe 
it riiould be used in connexion witlithe Nerve 
Ointment.

It will cure s Horse’s Cough ; Bruises; 
Put-, and W nods ot every description, •" 
man or bea-r, ilk.- magic : a- well as all ssl- 
a cuts for w Inch Liniment» are u-cd. I h«s 
preparation 1» recoinm-n lr l a- n perfect safe
........ -,|y’ being .11 lively free trom the opening
iltgie. lient- so common]* f-uind in pop it™ r 
Liniment- which render the patient so HaMe 
to take cold, which tln-i invariably do. 
internal u»e as a gargl- It should be dilated 
with water.

Sold everywhere at 25 ct«. per bottle. 
Manufactured only by

C. GAIE-, SON A CO
Mi 1 diet on, X. S

5434154
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TO OCR SUBSCRIBE*».

Many of our Naborrlbcn are 
peemptly rrmlttlni the amonnta 
4ac on their paper. We thank them 
Car It. We want all to remit aa 
tplrltly aa paaalblc. We tfiallke 
very ranch to laee a staple name, 
kat the rnle of the Boot Committee 

Carbide aa vending the paper to any 
eebaerlber who haa not paid 82.00 
within twelve montha. If yen are 
In arrears pleaae remit the amount 
da* at once. Alao renew for 1SS4.

#. F. II nestle, 
Publisher.

THE SEQUEL—WHAT SHALL 
IT BEI

AND EGYPT.

An excellent sermon in one of our 
churches on Sunday morning led a 
hearer to remark that it would be 
well if our ministers would “ remain 
some time in the third chapter of St. 
John.” Certainly salvation by sacra
ments gets poor encouragement from 
Christ's teaching there.

The U. S. District Court, sitting at 
Oregon, has pronounced grab bags, 
when used at church-fairs, to be 
“ gambling devices.” We hope that 
no Methodist congregation in these 

Provinces needs this hint. But the 
tendency in such things is downward. 
The Most High is not careless how 
you raise the money for His work !

The truly sensible Methodist youth 
will regard a call to preach as a call to 
quality himself for that work in the 
best manner possible. A call to 
preach a call to remain in ignorance ! 
That were an insult to the Great Head 
ol the Church! It was Thomas Jack- 
eon, once or twice President in Eng 
lish Methodism, who after his conver
sion, believing himself called to 
preach, walked six miles to buy Mur
ray’s English Grammar, afterward be
came proficient in Greek, and at a la
ter period editor of the Methodist 
Maqazine and other Conference publi
cations.

Who will say that the lessons taught 
our children are all in vain, even 
though their enforcement may just 

- now be unwelcome ? The recent 
opening in New York of the Bartholdi 
Loan Exhibition on Sunday was op
posed by only two members of the 
Committee—both ladies. The words 
of one of these—a Mrs. Ballou—are 
worthy of record, both for the courage 
they indicate, and the encouragement 
they give to faithful parents : “I 
voted no because I do not believe it is 
right. I see no harm in this exhibi
tion being open Sundays, but it leads 
to the opening of other places (hat are 
harmful. I was brought up by a Me
thodist father, and believe in keeping 
the Sabbath holy. "

There is enough truth in the words 
of Dr. Howard Crosby to lead Chris
tians to watch and pray, if not to 
weep : “ The Church of God is to
day courting the world. Its members 
are trying to bring it down to the level 
of the ungodly. The ball, the theatre, 
nude and lewd art,social luxuries with 
all their loose moralities, are making 
inroads into the sacred inclosure of 
the church, and as a satisfaction for 
all this worldliness, Christians are 
making a great deal of Lent, and 
Easter, and Good Friday, and church 
ornamentation. The Jewish church 
struck on that rock. The Romish 
church was wrecked on the same. 
And the Protestant church is fast 
reaching the same doom. ”

When no other point of attack could 
be found, the opponents of missions 
have sometimes charged the lonely 
laborers with selfish aims. Methodist 
missionaries have not always escaped 
such suspicions,hence the value of this 
testimony given by 8ir Arthur Gor
don, formerly English Governor of 
Fiji, in an interesting paper in the 
Contemporary Review, upon “ Native 
Councils in Fiji.” Of the work of the 
Wesleyans there Sir Arthur remarks : 
“ When allowance is made for every 
drawback, it is almost impossible to 
overrate the influence for good exer
cised by the Wesleyan mission, or the 
salutary effects of its all pervading 
presence. That influence has seldom 
been employed in the furtherance of 
personal objects ; and the ugly fea
tures of selfish ambition have been 
masked to the consciences, even of 
those in whom the lust for power is 
most strongly developed, by a sincere 
belief that they are solely animated by 
a zeal lor pure religion and the spirit
ual welfare of the Church.”

This question has reference to the 
Week of Prayer now ended. Of it 
general observance we know but lit
tle : in this city, as far as numbers 
are a test, the services were a sue 
cess. At no previous gatherings of 
the kind was the unity of Christians 
more evident, or were prayers and 
addresses more practical and pointed. 
What vast numbers of petitions must 
have risen heavenward, and what 
myriads of songs must have united 
with those of the angel-choir ! Sure
ly, if but even a small proportion of 
the whole were winged by faith, there 
must come down upon the Church 
below such blessings as no mortal can 
estimate.

But Heaven’s blood,bought blessings 
await our individual taking. The 
open hand is stretched toward us for 
that purpose. Too frequently we ask 
and go away, as he who pulls a bell 
and awaits not a reply ; and at oth
er times our unbelief exhibits a phase 
we mistake for humility, as we seem 
to say of an approaching blessing 
what Peter’s praying friends did of 
the liberated apostle, “It is his 
ghost” In view of the promised gift 
of the Holy Spirit, let earnest prayer 
be continued, having ever in view 
the time of Pentecost, when the 
“ blest disciples” learned that “ their 
risen Head had entered heaven.” Such 
holy boldness aa they exhibited is the 
result of tarrying for the blessing in 
pure determination as they did. V/ hen 
the welcome to the Holy Spirit is 
whole-hearted, when men have learn
ed that without Him they can do no
thing, and when he has come into 
their hearts as an abiding guest, they 
too have the promised gift of the risen 
Saviour, a gift, it should be remem
bered, peculiar to none. This honor 
have all His saints.

Such a preparation fits every man, 
every woman, aye and the child, too, 
for successful service. A blessed fact 
is this, for “ the field is the world,” 
calling for the sanctified effort of every 
saved mortal. Ifene is crowded out 
of this glorious employment. Satan 
aims at units like the robber of the 
desert ; so, to man’s eternal joy, does 
Heaven. “ It may not be possible,” 
says a contemporary, “ to warn all ; 
but it is possible for one man or one 
woman, the pastor or a private mem
ber, to be very anxious that some one 
soul shall be saved. It is possible for 
you, teacher, to ask your scholar now 
to give himself to our Lord Jesus 
Christ, It is possible for you, pastor, 
to preach that now is the accepted 
time, and, after your sermon, to look 
around for the fruit from it you ought 
to expect. A sickle swung around 
promiscuously cuts no grain. The 
reaper must have in his eye the very 
ears he means to hit, and so must the 
preacher. We know of one city 
church, very near us, whose pastor 
never fails, after his evening service, 
to ask the congregation to wait for a 
prayer-meeting, and then never fails 
to ask any to rise who may wish to be
come Christiana. In three years he 
has never failed to have, at least, one 
new inquirer respond. Believe us, 
our congregations are full of people 
who blindly want the Kingdom of Je
sus Christ for themselves, and they 
are all ready to come into it, if they 
are only wisely invited."

Having glanced, elsewhere, at the 
description of a spurious and a true 
revival, we are led to urge our Chris
tian friends in following up the Week 
of Prayer to aim at thoroughness. To 
lead a man into the inquiry room is a 
solemn thing ; to direct him when he 
Is once there is a deeply serious act 
To answer the question “ What must 
I do to be saved ?" is under any cir
cumstances an act of immense respon
sibility. Once, as the writer passed 
through the Necropolis at Glasgow, 
he read on a stone, “God forbid that 
I should glory, save in the cross." At 
that last word the cutter had laid 
down his mallet and chisel, having un
consciously told a half truth only, 
or at best a real truth defectively. 
The Christian teacher of every class 
should beware of imitating this work
man. To-day men need an all posses
sing consciousness of Christ as a per
sonal Saviour, to enable them to stem 
the tide of worldly temptations and 
allurements which beset them on 
every hand.

Pastor, teacher, parent, friend, 
what shall the harvest of 1884 be, 
not merely in numbers but in quality 
also ?

1 The funeral of the Rev. J. S. Addy 
took place at Yarmouth on the 9th 
inst. A very solemn service was held 
in the Providence Church. We have 

, no further report

ENGLAND
From the immense country we 

vaguely call the Soudan—one thou
sand miles square, or as large 
as India—there come signs which 
point towards early conflict on the 
verge of civilization. All Europe has 
been watching the decision of English 
statesmen. France, since the geo- 
g r ich followed her
governmental blunder in Egypt, ha* 
taken up quite sufficient workin Mada* 
gascar and Tonquin ; on England, there
fore, must devolve the duty, if it pre- 
sent itself, of stemming the tide of 
barbarism which threatens, on the 
borders of Egypt, to overflow its 
banks.

The general impatience with which 
the decision of the English cabinet 
was awaited seems to have been sue- | 
ceeded by a feeling of satisfaction 
with that decision. By almost com- j 
mon consent English rule in Egypt 
has been regarded as a necessity, and 
Gladstone’s wisdom in resolving to 
withdraw British troops has been gen- | 
erally questioned. Recent events, : 
however, have obliged him in part to 
abandon his declared policy, and it is 
not probable that he will place his 
will in opposition to that of the whole ; 
nation. Indeed, everything points to 
the practical annexation of Egypt by 1 
England. The indisposition of the 
Khedive to carry out promised re
forms made this an apparent necessi
ty ; but recent movements in the Sou
dan have rendered such a step an al
most imperative necessity.

The recent decision of the Cabinet 
is reported to have been not quite 
unanimous. It is said that the Mar
quis of Hartington, Secretary of War, 
was in favor of a swift and thorough 
participation in the operations against 
the False Prophet, but that the Prime 
Minister could not be led to take a 
similar view. A compromise there
fore was reached, England declining 
to conquer for Egypt that fantastic 
and partially subdued empire which 
the Khedive was so loth to give up, 
yet resolving to protect Egypt against 
any invasion of her real territory. 
That the Egyptian cabinet should have 
seen fit to resign on receiving a state
ment of this decision has not at all 
troubled the English leaders.

To the thoughtful gazer into thq fu
ture the outlook at this point is per
plexing. None can doubt that Glad
stone’s delay in taking firm measures 
in Ireland won for him a general as
sent which earlier measures might 
have prevented : it is equally proba
ble that if driven to action in Egypt 
against his preconceived ideas, he will 
have the best wishes of the more im
portant nations of Europe and certain
ly of the great American republic. To 
Egypt little harm can come from Eng
lish control. Her people would prob
ably be only benefitted by a connection 
with the British Empire which would 
enlist English influence in her behalf, 
and free her from the necessity of pay
ing an enormous yearly tribute to the 
Sultan. But the British financier, 
and above all the British soldier, may 
with good cause raise his hand to as
sist his vision, as he peers into that 
vast territory, and sends into dim dis
tance the question, “ Watchman, 
what of the night ?" Certainly “the 
night cometh and also the morning," 
but what is their relation" to each oth
er ? In the murky nearness are seen 
gathering hordee, the advanced guard 
only of millions, most of them Mo
hammedans, and many of them of ex
ceptional ferocity, fanaticism and dar
ing ; and behind these are other mil
lions, bound by strong religious ties, 
whom a measure of success on the part 
of El Mahdi would kindle into a flame. 
And then in Europe 1 As some one 
has said, “ The very air pulsates 
with danger, no power can move or 
even silently grow without disturbing 
the rest I But such speculation is 
useless. The Lord God Omnipotent 
reigneth. We see the clouds and 
darkness which are the habitation of 
His throne, but cannot look within.

have confounded the success of the 
Nova Scotia Presbyterian mission to 
the New Hebrides with the Fijian 
mission carried on solely by the Eng
lish Wesleyan Methodists, who there 
won most marvellous triumphs. We 
merely mention this in passing ; there 
need be no unkindly rivalry in such 
glorious success.

In the report to the meeting it is 
said : A free contribution to the pa
rent society of £000 sterling was re
mitted by your committee in March 
last. Their annual report says this 
is the largest contribution, with the 
exception of that from Toronto, re
ceived from any auxiliary on the Ame
rican continent, and that the liberali
ty and zeal exhibited by this auxiliary 
is very noteworthy. In each of the 
three previous years the free grant 

1 was £400, although for several years 
before these the contribution was 
£500. The increase in the remittance 
this year arose from a legacy from the 
Ray estate, and not from any increase 

I in general contributions. These con
tributions during this past year were 
about the same as the year before— 
St. John contributing about $1,000, 
and the branches nearly $2,000.

The speakers, in addition to the 
President, were Revs. Dr. Smith, H. 
Gross, Canon Brigstocke, G. Bruce, 
Wm. Dobson and — Bartlett.

We are requested to announce that 
the Rev. John Lathern, of Windsor, 
will lecture in the Association Hall, 
under the auspices of the Y. M. C. A., 
on Tuesday evening, Jan. 22nd. Hie 
subject will be of especial interest at 
the present time.—“ The England of 
the Reformation." The chair will be 
taken at 8 o’clock. Tickets—16 cents 
each, or two for 25 cents—will be for 
sale at the Rooms. Mr. Lathern’s 
ability as a lecturer is well known 
in this city and elsewhere.

her ministry except college and semi
nary men, they may dismiss their ap
prehensions, s» aew, at the end of her 
century since the formal organization 
of her ministry, less than one sixth of 
those received Into the travelling con
nection this year were so educated. 
Yet there are some significant facts 
connected with this matter of a school 
educated ministry la our denomina
tion. In twenty years fifteen bishops 
have been elected, of whom every one 
was a college man—all but two or 
three had taken the bachelor’s degree, 
and nearly as large a proportion of the 
same class will be found in the official 
editorships and secretariats. This 
certainly is remarkable, for it would 
scarcely seem that those of that class 
so largely overtop their less favored 
brethren.

The “ At Home” of the Protestant 
industrial School on Monday evening 
was a very pleasant affair. The direc
tors and superintendent are to be con
gratulated on the success of the Insti
tution. The only debt due was a bal
ance of $200 on the expenses of last 
year, and this sum was made up by se
veral visitors on Monday evening. The 
twelve acres of land and the build
ings, costing $10,000, are all ful
ly paid for. No boy leaving the 
school at any period is known to have 
been convicted of crime. This, is 
much to the credit of Messrs. Grierson 
and Hart, Mr. Norman’s predecessors 
in the management. Addresses, in
terspersed with singing by Mr. Nor
man and the boys, were given by the 
Chairman, J. S. Maclean, Esqr., and 
Revs. Dr. Hill, Dr. Burns, J. J. 
Teasdale, A. J. Townend and S. F. 
Huestis. An address, beautifully en* 
grossed by Mr. Whiston, was present
ed to Mr. Maclean. The tea provided 
for the occasion was principally pre
pared by ladies of the Brunswick St* 
Church, among whom Mrs. Whiston 
took a prominent place. Thirty-two 
boys are at present in the School.

CAN PROHIBITION PROHIBITÎ
The Union action of Canadian Me

thodists has caused their neighbors to 
desire to know more about them. Of 
all (historical outlines of Canadian 
Methodist, history we know of none 
equal to that given in the first twelve 
pages of Frank Leslie’s Illustrated Sun
day Magazine, of which Dr. Talmage 
is editor. It is from the busy pen of 
the Rev. E. Barras*, a. m. , who has 
done much to make our work known 
abroad ; and is accompanied by nu
merous portraits of pur leading men 
and illustrations of some,of our finer 
buildings. Those who may purchase 
this number will find in other papers 
much excellent reading for both Sun
day and Monday. An advertisement 
will furnish other particulars.

THE BIBLE SOCIETY—ST. 
JOHN, N. B.

As is usual, a large audience filled 
the Institute on Thursday of last week 
at St. John, on the occasion of the 
sixty-fourth annual meeting of the 
British and Foreign Bible Society. It 
would be well if similar meetings in 
sister cities were as largely attended. 
Numerous ministers and laymen, rep
resenting various sections of the 
Church, were on the platform. Dr. 
Botsford, who presided, spoke of what 
the word of life, carried by mission
aries, had done for the dark parts of 
the earth. If a report in the Telegraph 
be correct, the President seems to

We congratulate the Rev. H. Lewis, 
of Newfoundland, on a fine start off 
in his story of outport life, commenc
ed in the January number of the Can
adian Methodist Magazine. The con
tinuation of this graphie story, and 
the promised illustrated articles on 
several localities in the colony and on 
its fisheries, will well repay New
foundland Methodieta for the outlay 
of the one dollar necessary to secure 
this Magasine for six months. Other 
illustrated articles will be of equal in
terest to our readers in the other Mar
itime Provinces. The chaste cover, 
and improved paper and clearer illus
trations of this first number for the 
new year are all befitting a magazine 
which Dr. Withrow is .making a suc
cess when every other Canadian ven
ture of the kind haa proved a failure. 
Orders should be sent to our Book- 
room in this city.

“Enquirer" writes from Hillsboro,' 
N.B., as follows :

Will you kindly direct me to an 
authority for tne assertion, made in 
the Baptist church of this place on a 
recent Sunday morning, by a) Mr. A—, 
of the Baptist Book-room, Halifax, 
that Wycliffe and Tyndale (the reform
ers) were Baptiste. I fail to find any
thing which would bear out the speak- 
er in any such assertion, and yet, 
surely, Mr. A------, is an authority 1

Our correspondent;will hare to “go 
further and fare no better. " The only 
“ Life of Wycliffe" that we have seen 
Informs us that he expressly denied 
the necessity of any further use of 
water in baptism than by affusion. 
And Tyndale, we presume, was too 
busy in hie design to give every plough- 
boy in England a New Testament in 
English, to give very much attentien 
to the mode of baptism.

In a hand-to-hand fight with the 
liquor traffic, the temperance men of 
the young state of Kansas have set a 
worthy example—an example which, 
be it observed, must be everywhere 
followed before the monster evil of our 
race is conquered. In such a contest 
kid gloves are out of order. The 
North-western Advocate, a paper to be 
dreaded by all adherents of the 
liquor-traffic, observes :

The people in some parts of Kansas 
are showing that the prohibition a- 
mendment can be executed, and at the 
same time how more money can come 
into the public treasury in the shape 
of fines than could be collected as a 
license tax. A dispatch from Law
rence, dated Dec. 16, says ; “ The 
district court of Pottawatomie county, 
Hon. John Martin, of Topeka, judge, 
in a session of two weeks has convict
ed a number of liquor dealers in vio
lation of the prohibitory amendment. 
In all these cases the defendants were 
sentenced to the county jail until the 
fine and costs are paid, but it is under
stood that if they pay the costs and 
$100 fine each, and refrain from vio
lating the law hereafter, the sentence 
in regard to the remainder of the fine 
—$400 in each case— will not be exe
cuted, but is to be held over them as 
security for their future good behav
ior. The aggregates of fines thus 
assessed for violation of the prohibi
tory law is $7,600 of which $3,800 
will probably be collected and go to 
the replenishment of the county 
school fund. Although prosecutions 
are in active progress all over the state, 
this is probably the severest blow the 
saloon element has received since the 
enactment of the amendment. Hon. 
John Martin, judge of the third judi
cial district, one year ago refused 
the republican nomination for gover
nor of the state because the platform 
adopted by the convention was too 
radically prohibition, but when elect
ed judge declared he would do his 
duty, and is doing it, with the above 
results. Reports from all the towns, 
of which there are ten incorporated 

| Id the county, for the past week, say 
there is not a saloon open. This 
eountv, upon the amendment in 1879, 
gave 1000 majority against it in a vote 

i of 3000. It is reported that a move
ment is on foot, originating in Topeka, 
the state capital, for united prosecu
tion all over the state for the coming 
ysar. A great reaction has taken 
plaoe In the minds of the masses over 
the state at large in the last six months 
against the wanton violation of the 
law, and that this will have a very de
sirable effect upon the prosecutions in 
future is very probable. ”

see a little more in our meetings at 
home. I am glad to know that the 
N. B., N. F., and N. S. Conference» 
have been successful in securing a few 
ministers from not only this county^ 
but from the neighborhood of Redruthf 
Among the latter may be mentioned 
the names of Revs. Silas James, R_ 
Opie, W. Tippett, and W. W. Brewer 
of the N. B. and P. E. I. Conference* 
The families of the two former I am. 
well acquainted with, and have spent 
many pleasant and profitable hours it» 
their presence. I believe the Rev 
Thomas Angwin, of the N. ti. Confer
ence, came from tit. Agnes, about seven, 
or eight miles from Redruth and in 
his youthful days was well acquainted- 
with Rev. Silas James’ father, who- 
met his reward two or three years ago. 
These Cornish ministers throughout 
the British Provinces must certainly 
infuse some of this “ Cornish" tire 
into the circuits to which they are ap
pointed from time to time.

Mr. Wilson thinks that the minis
ters are hard-worked in that part of 
the country. Now, Mr. Editor, if the 
ministers of this country, particularly 
those appointed to mission stations, 
could get off on from thirteen toeighb 
teen sermons a quarter, have no rough 
roads or snow-banks to get over, no 
deficiency in the salary at the end of 
the quarter, I imagine they would n 
mind a little extra walking on good 
roads, or preaching either, when one 
sermon will stand a good deal of wear 
in a circuit of sixteen or eighteen 
preaching places, all within a radius 
of five miles, as is the case in the 
Wesleyan Methodist circuit of Red- 
ruth. I do not wish to find fault with 
Mr. Wilson's remarks, but as I have 
had some experience in this country in 
collecting for the support of Methodist 
ministers, and hearing the many com- ' 
plaints and excuses people are apt te- 
make on such occasions, I would not 
like them to entertain the idea that 
they are supporting ministers who am 
less worked or have better times than 
the ministers of England or other 
countries. I must conclude my epistle,, 
(although I might say more), for while* 
it may interest some to others it may 
seem unprofitable or uninteresting.

Yours truly,
A Redruth Mur.

Truro, N, S.,
January 15th 1874.

LETTER FROM THE 
ST A TFS.

UNITED*

In reference So education among the 
ministry of the Methodist Church in 
the United States, Dr Curry writes 
to.the Northwestern Advocate :

If any have feared that Methodism 
may come to refuse all candidates for

HOME THOUGHTS.
To the Editor of the Wbslstxs.

Sir.—I was very much interested 
last week, while reading the English 
letter from the Rev. Robert Wilson, 
giving a description of hie flying visit 
to Cornwall, and particularly ‘ ‘ Red
ruth. ” 1 was not surprised at his spend
ing a " whole" week there, notwith
standing its lack of beautiful scenery, 
level, wide and straight streets and 
its absence of Mayor or Council, when 
he found himself in the heart of “Cor
nish Methodism," of which he gives 
such a glowing account, and of the 
fire of which he would be pleased to

To the Editor."of the Wbslstxn.
The holiday festivals passed muck 

as usual, though it would seem that 
increased attention was given to- 
Christmas. This has become the great 
holiday of the season, which is sur
prising considering its history. Fifty 
years ago, it was scarcely observed at 
all, "except by the Roman Catholic» 
and Protestant Episcopalians. Our 
Puritan forefathers entertained a. 
strong prej udice against its observance,. 
and not till the last half century haa 
it received special attention. Now, 
all, irrespective of nationality, creed 
or condition in society, seem to vi» 
with each other in its celebration. 
We could wish that its obeervanca 
partook more of a religious character, 
and that all of our houses of worship- 
were opened on the occasion.

This is the time of the year for 
special religious services in the church
es, and, so far as heard frem, they ara> 
well attended and followed with ex
cellent results. They are somewhat 
under the labors of the, so called,, 
evangelists, though there is an increas
ing purpose among the pastors to con
duct them themselves, believing this 
arrangement will far more subserve 
the cause sought to be promoted. 
Some ef the evangelists are doing 
great good, and there are others whe 
have evidently missed their calling, 
and the sooner they retire from this 
work the better. Evangelists may, 
and do render very valuable service in 
extra religious services, but they 
should always be under the control of 
the pastors—at least, this is the opin
ion of your correspondent. A revival 
interest is experienced throughout the 
church in all parts of the country, 
and in some instances, revivals of ex
traordinary power are in progress, 
where the converts are numbered by 
hundreds. Over 8000 conversions are 
reported as having occurred in our 
churches in a few weeks.

There is a general movement for 
the liquidation of debts on church 
property, which is very successful. 
Owing to business changes and othsr 
causes, many of our houses of worship, 
some years since, became seriously 
embarrassed with debt. Some have 
been freed from the embarrassment, 
and others are seeking it with a good 
prospect of success. Church debts 
are exceedingly burdensome ; at least, 
this is our experience, and we are re
solved to have no more of them. The 
policy now is, that all of the church 
property offered to the Lord must be 
free from debt. The prospect is that 
we shall be able aeon to say that our 
church property is entirely, or nearly 
free from debt encumbrance.

At Christmas, In 1784, the Metho
dist Episcopal Church in the United 
States was organized, and it is propos
ed to celebrate the centennial of thie- 
event at our next Christmas, and ar
rangements are now in progress for it.
It is thought that this centennial- 
birthday of the church should not 
only be attended with jubilant ser
vices, but with large pecuniary offer
ings. But to what objects these offer
ings-should be given is a matter now 
under consideration. The church, 
when organized, one hundred year» 
ago, numbered 15,000 members, now 
it numbers 1,800,000. This number 
added to those affiliating with the 
church and attending its worship, 
must swell the numbers to at least,.
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10,000,000. Should each give ten 
cents, the result would be a million of 
dollars, and we ought to expect at 
least, live times this amount, and some 
have fixed the sum to be raised on the 
occasion at $10,000,000.
, As the time for holding our next 
General Conference is in May next, 
several subjects are being discussed 
which will probably be brought before 
that body- Among them is that' of 
caste, which, to "some extent, exists in 
the Southern States, in separating 
races on the “color line. ” M e think 
the matter will be so adjusted that 
nothing serious to the peace of the 
church will occur. The present limit 
to pastoral service with any church, is 
three years. Some contend that this 
limit should be removed, and each

ntor appointed annually, and stay as 
g as the appointing authority judge 
best This matter will require grave 

consideration by the Conference.
We have much that is interesting in 

the literary department, but will call 
attention to but a few of the issues of 
the press. Mr. James Pott, of New 
York, is issuing Hours with the Bible, 
by Rev.CunninghamGeikie, D.D. The 
author is well known by his remark
able work, The Life and Words of 
Christ. Those who have read that 
•work need no description of the au
thor’s style. In the present work hie 
descriptive powers have, if possible, 
a wider scope, and are used with mas
terly skill and effect. He does not 
aim to write a commentary, and yet it 
is such to a certain extent. He seize» 
the most important facts, statements, 
incidents, scenes in every department 
of the Bible, and with his peculiar 
descriptive power, opens their true 
import, And gives them a charm pecu
liarly fascinating. It is a Bible Hand 
Book, and would be exceedingly help
ful to Sunday-school teachers, students 
and ministers. Indeed, it would be 
of great value in every family library.

Messrs. Robert Carter & Bros, 
have issued The Life of Robert Moffat, 
the distinguished missionary to Africa, 
* work of thrilling interest^and a most 
valuable contribution to Christian 
biography. What a noble life was 
that of Moffat ? No one can read its 
record without being benefited in 
heart and life. Christ and his Religion, 
hy Rev. John Reid, from the same 
house, as a book for the times, cannot 
fail to accomplish great good where- 
•ver read. We know of no book we 
would sooner put into the hands of a 
skeptic and unbeliever.

Cecil.

PERSONAL.

The Christian Guardian of last week 
says : “ A note from Rev. Dr. Pitts
informs us that he is at Saratoga 
Springs, and that his health is improv
ing.”

Mr. 6. A. Pike, a student of the St. 
John’s Wesleyan Academy, has passed 
his matriculation examination before 
the Faculty of Medicine at the Edin
burgh University.

Sir William McArthur, speaking re
cently, at the opening of new Sunday- 
school buildings in Clapham, London, 
«aid it had been his privilege to be 
connected with Sunday-schools for 
forty years.

David Sankey, father of the evange
list, died at Newcastle, O., a few days 
ago. He was at one time a Pennsyl
vania jeate senator. He belonged to 
the Methodist Episcopal Church and 
was a zealous Christian.

Rev. S. V. Leech, d.d., has been 
elected by the Senate of the State of 
Jfew York Chaplain of that influential 
body. There were other competitors 
but he was unanimously chosen for 
two years. He is the first Methodist 
minister elected to the chaplaincy of 
Senate of the above named State.

With the closing year there passed 
away from Irish Methodism one of Its 
best known and influential ministers 
—the Rev. Robinson Scott, d.d., d. 
Int. Dr. Scott entered the ministry 
in 1835, and lor many years filled im
portant appointments with advantage 
to the Connexion. He presided for a 
time over the old Connexions! School 
in Dublin, now Wesley College, and 
subsequently visited America in the 
Interests of the Methodist College, 
Belfast. With the latter institution 
he was connected from the first, and 
for a time was its President. Having 
private means, he rendered liberal 
aid in every good work.

LITERARY, Etc.

The January number of Divine 
nf which Dr». A. Lowrey and Asa Ma
han are the editors, oomee out with 
the promised addition of eight pages. 
We need not repeat the high eharac- 
ter already given this excellent serial 
In our columns. Dr. Lowrey’s address 
Is 805 Broadway, New York.

The Quid* to Holiness for January 
b issued with larger page and with a 
•peaking likeness of Mrs. Mary D. 
James, with whom writings its read
ers are so familiar. This old publica
tion was never more worthy of patron
age than to-dsy. Palmer & Hughes 
are the publishers ; 62 and 64, Bible 
House, New York.

The Exodus and Other Poems, by 
Rev. T. C. Read : Walden & Stowe, 
Cincinnati ; takes its name^from the 
leading poem. In this, in which sre 
some stanzas of poetic power, the wri
ter describes the passage of a soul 
from this changing world to that of

Eermanence and rest. It, with the 
ymns aud psalms which follow it, 

may assistin making a quiet hour one 
««blessing. Price 76 eta

Littell's Living Age for the week 
ending January 12, contains Evolu
tionary Ethics and Christianity ; -.The 
Baby’s Grandmother, a Story, Part 
II. ; Literary Forgeries ; A Highland 
Shealing ; Thos. Hood ; the ^Geology 
of the Libyan Desert ; The Princess 
Alice ; The Upper Currents’ofRhe At
mosphere ; The Tennyson “Peerage ; 
The Java Disaster ; with choice poe
try and miscellany. A new volume 
began January 1st. For fifty-two 
numbers of sixty four large pages each 
(or more than 3,300 pages a year), the 
subscription price ($8) is very low ; 
while for $10,50 the publishers offer 
to send any one of the American $4 
monthlies or weeklies with The Li ring 
Age fur a year, both postpaid. Littell 
& Co., Boston, are the publishers.

Messrs. Funk and Wagnalle, New 
York, are the publishers of Biblical 
Lights and Sole Lights ; a Cyclopedia 
of Ten Thousand Illustrations and 
Thirty Thousand Cross references ; 
by Rev Chas. E. Little. The publish
ers claim that this book is unique in 

| its design. Other books illustrate 
the Bible. This reverses the order 
and furnishes illustrations for every 
ether book as well as for all addresses. 
The work is unlike any volume of 
Biblical Analysts, and is not so lum
bered up as to consume one’s time 

( and exhaust one’s patience. Each 
* quotation has its own topic. It is not 
a collection of proof-texts, bat is for 
illustrative purposes only, and while 
of immediate value to preachers and 
teachers, and all who may speak on 
religious topics, it has a lasting value. 
Other illustrations become wearisome 
by repetition. Those from the Bible 
are fresh forever. They will ever 
dignify the discourse in which they 
are reverently used. Price $4.00. 
Methodist Book Room.

John Foster : Life and Thoughts ; by 
Rev. W. W. Everts, d. d. : Cloth, 12 
mo. Carefully collated, alphabeti
cally arranged and thoroughly index
ed. This volume, just issued by Funk 
<fc Wagnalle, New York, presents in a 
Jarm convenient for general circula
tion, a biographical sketch of John 
Foster, giving the salient points of 
his life, with an estimate of hie intel
lectual, literary and religious charac
ter, illustrated from hie writings ; 
while it also furnishes the most extra
ordinary passages of those writings so 
arranged as to make his profound 
thoughts and striking figures available 
for the illustration of any subject. 
The compiler has given us gleanings 
on a wide variety of vital subjects, 
and every paragraph is worthy of pre
servation. So clear are Foster s ideas, 
and so luminous his illustrations, that 
at times a single sentence will flood 
with its light a whole labyrinth of 
perplexities. It is no wonder that 
he should be called “ The Modern 
Shakespeare.” Even those who have 
Foster’s work* in full will find this 
volume to be greatly desirable. Price 
$1.00. Methodist Book-room.

METHODIST NOTES.

It is said, in the St. John News, 
that the Rev. Thos. Pierce has been 
removed from Courtney Bay to Fred
ericton, to assist Rev. W. Tippitt, who 
has charge in Dr. Sprague’s absence.

At a bazaar held at Carbonear, un
der the management of the teachers 
and scholars of the Sunday-school, 
the amount raised was about $440, 
which covers the expense of finishing 
off the inside of the Sabbath -school 
building, furnishing it with seats, 
lamps, library case, and replenishing 
the library with a new stock of excel
lent books. A new bell weighing 800 
pounds bas been placed in the tower 
of the Methodist church.

Rev. J.K. King writes from Kings- 
clear, January 8th : “ Some of our
people on different parts of this cir
cuit have been richly blessed within 
the last few month» On the first 
Sabbath of the new year four adults 
were baptized with water, and nine 
were received into the Church by the 
right hand of fellowship, while as many 
mors will soon follow. I .may also 
add, that we have succeeded in put
ting the Wbelstan into the hands of 
almost every new convert. ”

ABROAD.
Mrs. VanCott eleeed a protracted 

meeting at Aabury Church, Provi
dence, R. I., Dec. 23rd. Over two 
hundred persons sought Divine for
giveness, it was believed.

Ten thousand persons have beenperaoi
members ot the Worthen St. Church, 
Lowell, Maas., during the past half 
century. Fifteen thousand have pro
fessed conversion at her altars.

At the Methodist Book Concern, 
New York, on the 2nd inst, the sin
gle day’s mail numbered upwards of 
1400 letters,about two-tiuuis of which 
referred to the Christian Advocate.

The President is not finding that 
he bas too many men on his List of 
Réserva Several circuits that seem
ed to be supplied for the year have 
had their men removed. And the 
Theological Institution is not over fulL 
—London Methodist.

Rev. Dsvid P. Wstkins and wife, 
of Guadalajara, Mexico, connected 
with the Congregational Church, have 
transferred their relation to the Meth
odist Episcopal Church, South. The 
large church to which he ministered 
has also made the same change.

After years of difficulty,many of thé 
obstacles in the way of reaching and 
educating Chinese girl* have been re- . 
moved, and now there is s flourishing * 
Methodist school in K'u Kisng, with

fifty pupils,,while many more could 
be secured if teachers and means for 
their support were ready.

Wie Primitive Methodists are a 
growing body in England. The Peter
borough circuit is blessed with spirit
ual, numerical, and financial prosperi
ty. The three ^ministers are very 
cordially invited to remain—one fur a 
third, the second for a fourth, aud the 
third for a fifth year.

On Christmas eve, at Radnor street 
••bool-room, London, a gift was given 
to 350 families, representing 1400 per
sons, consisting of meat, groceries, 
and bread, enough for four meals 
each. Funds for this purpose had 
been collected by friends who recom
mended the cases, which were care
fully selected from the deserving poor, 
without any regard to creed.

Marvellous success has attended a 
mission at Cardiff, conducted by the 
Rev. T. Cook, the Wesleyan Confer
ence evangelist. “ The sight on the 
afternoon of Sunday, Dec. 2nd, when 
nearly a thousand men sat eagerly lis
tening to Mr. Cook’s plain but force
ful and practical exhortations, and 
some walked straight into the inquiry- 
room before the preacher had time to 
invite them there, will not soon be 
forgotten by those who witnessed it.”

The Anglo Chinese M. E. college at 
Fow-chow is well organized, and do
ing good work, but of course not up 
to college grade. There are in it six
ty or seventy live boys, from ten to 
twenty years old, studying industri
ously under efficient guidance. Most 
of these boys are pledged to remain 
from five to seven years. The grounds 
of this institution are contiguous to 
the mission compound, and very beau
tiful. The buildings are elegant. The 
cost of the property was $14,000. Of 
this amount Mr. Ahok, a native Chris- | 
tian, gave $10,000. There is a debt 
of $1,800 yet to be provided for.

TEMPERANCE NOTES.

The twenty saloons of Lawrence, 
Kan», closed Dec. 25, for good. It 
is said that their places of business 
will be converted into various mer
cantile establishments.

Old Dr. Rush, when asked by a pa
tient to let him use liquor, said : “ No 
man shall look me in the face in* the 
day of judgment and tell the Almighty 
that Dr. Rush made him a drunkard. ”

Preaching recently, the Rev. J. W. 
Horsley, chaplain of Clerk en well Pris
on, said that of every twelve persons 
sent to gaol, nine went there directly 
or indirectly through the curse of 
strong drink.

A proclamation appears in the New
foundland Gazette prohibiting, under 
the temperance act, the sale of liquor! 
at Grand Bank, Fortune, and Lama
line, in the district of Burin, and at 
Catalina, and Random, &c., in the 
district of Trinity.

The mayor of Cedar Rapids, Iowa, 
recently revoked the licensee of twen
ty saloon keepers for violation of the 
ordinances regulating the sale of 
liquors. The ordinances violated pro
hibited the eale to minors, and regu
lated the time of opening and closing 
of saloons.

Mr. Gladstone in 1860, in arrang
ing a commercial treaty with France, 
expected to promote temperance by 
substituting cheap wines for strong 
liquors. At a recent conference of 
the Woüîen’e Union of the Church of 
England Temperance Society, the 
Rev. Canon Ellieon expressed a hope 
that the treaty would be repealed, 
since its effect had been ‘ ' precisely 
opposite” to that intended. Dr. Nor
man Kerr lamented the increase of 
“ female intemperance" in London. 
Many of his lady patienta he said, took 
so much drink that if they went out 
of doors they would be unable to walk 
stcaighl.

GENERAL RELIGIOUS NOTES.

Philadelphia has a Sunday Break
fast Association, which gathers in the 
outcasts every Sunday morning, 
warms them up with a hearty break
fast, and then talks the Gospel to 
them.

The American Branch of the Evan
gelical Alliance has decided to accept 
the invitation of the Swedish Branch 
to hold the next World’s Conference 
of the Alliance in Stockholm, Sweden. 
The Conference will meet in August

The Wsldensee are now patting 
forth an effort to re-occupy the old 
ground in Calabria, the extreme 
eouth-weetern province of Italy, from 
which they had been driven 300 years 
ago.

Rev. Dr. Mnohmore’s church, Phil
adelphia, is » lighthouse in more senses 
than one. It has s spire composed in 
large part of glass with facilities for 
illuminating it The church grew out 
of a donation of four dollars from » 
dying child.

The Frances Ridley Havergal Fund 
now maintains seven native Bible 
women in India. The fund has also 
made grants for the translation of one 
or more of Mise Havergal’e books into 
the Hindustani, Bengali, Telngu and 
Malayan languages.

Substantial progress is reported for 
Japan by the American Board : “The 
nineteen churches report a member
ship of 1097, of whom 222 were add
ed on profession of faith during the 
year. Since the year under review 
closed, in March last, a still larger 
number has been added to the 
churches.

i The Weekly Register announces that 
the Rev. George B. Tatum, m. a., of 
Christ's Church, Oxford, has been 
received into the Catholic Church ; 
also, at Mansa, Roehampton, the Rev. 
Richard J. D. Godley, b. a , of Eman
uel College, and late curate of St. 
John’s, Bath wick, Bath.

The English Prayer-book Revision 
Society has decided, Jin view of the 
great increase of Ritualism, to take 
active steps to bring the subject of a 
Protestant revision of the Liturgy 
before Parliament, in the firm belief 
that the internal troubles in the 
Church of England will be stayed 
thereby.

The Bishop of Oxford intends be
coming an annual subscriber to the 
Church Army Training Home at Ox
ford. The first six candidates were 
examined by him, prior to being de
spatched to their various stations 
They are working men, wholly set 
apart for this aggressive form of Chris
tianity.

Mr. Spurgeon’s Pastors’ college, 
supported mainly from gifts from his 
own church, haa educated 667 men, 
of whom 567 remained earnest work
ers. These men have baptized 53,000 
believers, and the churches under 
their care have a present membership 
of 55,000 persons. The annual in
come of the college is $9,000.

On a recent Sunday Bishop Stevens 
ordained in the Church of the Coven
ant, Philadelphia, Senor Parmenia 
Anaya, a native of Cuba, who is in 
charge of the Spanish Protestant Mis
sion in that city. The sermon was 
preached by the Bishop, who took for 
his text the words, “ Whensoever I 
take my journey into Spain, I will 
come to you.”—Rom. xv. 24.

The Chinese custom of footbinding 
to which female children are submit
ted directly after they are born is 
strictly forbidden in the Imperial 
Palace, but the habit still prevails 
among the people. To suppress the 
unnatural practice, the Church Mis
sionary Society has decided to ex
clude all girls from Christian instruc
tion unless the parents consent to un
bind their feet.

The pastor of the Baptist Church 
at Gothenburg, Sweden, in an address 
in New York, Dec. 6, said : “Thirty- 
five years ago one might enter a 
Swedish church and see a brandy 
bottle passed openly around the con
gregation. Outside of the door a fair 
was being conducted the same as on a 
week day. There are now, 27,000 
Baptists in that country, and 200,000 
scholars in the various Sunday- 
schools. ”

GLEANINGS. Etc.

THE DOMINION.

Quebec politicians are finding it dif
ficult to form a cabinet.

The Toronto Telegram says the re
cent snow storm was the heaviest 
since 1873.

Two hundred and fifty-six arrests 
for drunkenness were made laat year 
in Charlottetown. In 1878 the num
ber was 357 ; in 1881 it was 197-

1 As far as is now known not more 
than ten persons have been lost dur
ing the year, out’ of the 225 vessels 
belonging to Yarmouth, employing at 
least an aggregate of 3,000 men.

Actions are about to be taken 
against the directors, personally, of 
the Exchange Bank by depositors, for 
making false monthly returns to the 
Government.

I
According to an order received from 

the custom authorities at Ottawa, all 
copies of the Police News entering 
New Brunswick at St. John are now 
confiscated.

At St. John, N.B., on Monday 
1 night, a large fire destroyed Black- 
; hall s stables on North Market street," 
burning twenty one horses.

The Antigomsh Aurora says there 
are three Indian schools in Cape Bre
ton, one in Cape Breton Co., one in 
Victoria, one in Inverness.

The Bridgetown Monitor says :— 
Two million oushels ot potatoes were 
raised in King’s County last year, for 
which there is no market

The city fathers desire standard 
time of the 60th meridian to be ob
served after 1st March. It is fourteen 
minutes faster than local

The Moncton Cotton Mill, among 
other shipments, has made a consign
ment of 36 bales of cotton to a Rail
way Supply Co., in Cincinnati. This 
Is the first shipment to the United 
State*

There is no truth in the report that 
the Government of Canada is com
municating with Bari Granville with a 
view to ascertain if a basis for nego
tiating reciprocity with the United 
States can be formed.

On Saturday, at Annapolis, Mrs. 
Delap, relict of the late Lawrence De- i 
lap, was found drowned in a water 
cask which had about seven inches of 
water in it. Verdict of the jury,
“ found drowned."

The proclamation fixing license dis
tricts under the Dominion Liquor 
Law is published. For Nov» Scotia 
they are the counties of Annapolis, 
Antigonish, Cape Breton, Colchester, 
Cumberland, T)igby, Guysborough, 
Halifax (not including the city of 
Halifax1, Hants, Inverness, Kings, 
Lunenburg, Pictou, Queens, Rich
mond, Shelburne, Victoria, Yarmouth 
and the city of Halifax.

The amount deposited in 1883 in 
the Yarmouth branch of the Govern
ment Savings Bank was over half a 
million dollars, placing Yarmouth next 
to St. John and Halifax in the list of 
savings bank transactions.

The colored school question haring 
been disposed of by the City Council 
in favor of the colored citizens, the 
next move will be for the School 
Board, concerning which there is con
siderable curiosity and interest.— 
Chron icle.

The staff of the military district of 
which Fredericton is the centre is a 
Deputy Adjutant General, receiving a 
salary of $1,700 per annum, a Brigade 
Major receiving $1,200 per annum, 
and Paymaster and Storekeeper re
ceiving $700 per annum.

Arrangements are in progress in 
Toronto between representatives of 
rival publishing houses cf school read
ers, by which a composite set may be 
authorized as standard text books for 
the common schools of Ontario, based 
upon the scheme submitted by the 
Minister of Education.

The Winnipeg Times anticipates a 
hard winter for many of the people 
there. Last year a number of young 
men came out from the old country, 
many of whom had no trade or calling, 
and are now out of work. Others had 
money, but lost it in speculation, 
while still others squandered their 
means in fast living. Thus great num 
bers are reduced to want, and upon 
the humane will devolve the task of 
keeping them from starvation.

On Wednesday of last week Mr. D. 
Pottinger, Chief Superintendent of 
the Intercolonial Railway, arrived at 
New Glasgow and met Mr. C. A. 
Scott, General Manager of the Nova 
Scotia Railway, and made arrange
ments for the transfer of the Eastern 
Extension Railway, from New Glas
gow to the Strait of Canso, from the 
N. S. government to the Dominion 
government

Mr. J. P. C. Burpee, of St. John, 
was killed in Boston on Tuesday. On 
reaching the station of the Albany 
Road, he jumped off at the switch 
house and got directly in front of s 
train running in the opposite direction, 
when the engine struck him, knocking 
him down alongside of the track) 
When picked up he was insensible 
and died in a few minutes. His body 
was badly mutilated but hie head 
untouched.

On the 6th inst, a member of a 
Presbyterian congregation at Shan- 
nonville, Ont., showed his dissatisfac
tion with an' organ in the church by 
going early and barricading the door, 
and positively refusing to allow Prof. 
Mowatt or any other person to enter. 
The day was extremely cold, and after 
waiting half an hour outside the ex
asperated congregation forced the 
door open.

NEWFOUNDLAND.

Arrangements have been made to 
have mails forwarded fortnightly to 
the west and northeast coast.

A very handsome dividend has been 
paid by the St. John’s Boot and Shoe 
Company for the past year. The 
working force of the factory ts about 
one hundred and sixty men and wo
men, all the year round.

The winter fishery in Placentia Bay 
is almost a total failure, and the fish 
caught are of an unusually small size. 
The herring fishery is also a failure. 
Reports from the northward state 
that there is very heavy ice in Green- 
bay and White bay. Many seals are 
in the neighbourhood, and a number 
have been caught.

On New Year’s Day the Loyal 
Orange Association of Greenspond, 
numbering 185 members, marched to 
8t. Stephen's Church to hear a sermon, 
and after service marched through the 
town, halting before the Court House, 
where they sang the “ National 
Anthem,” and also before the Metho
dist Church where they sang the 100th 
Psalm. Afternoon and evening en
tertainments folio Ned.

In the Harbor Grace investigation 
evidence is somewhat conflicting. That 
of the witnesses fur the Crown haa been 

nerally uniform. On the 14th Thos. 
arsons testified that on the morning 

of the riot a party of ninety men,arm
ed with pickets, passed his house 
shouting they would have Orange 
blood. They took from him a loaded 
gun which he intended to salute the 
procession with, and handled him 
roughly. Afterwards the party at
tacked the Orangemen. Six of the 
prisoners were remanded for one 
week.

It is thought seventy-one pers n* 
were in the Belleville convent at thi* 
time of the tire, thirty-seven of wbum 
escaped, leaving thirty-four missing.

Two French travellers have arrived 
in Paris after a five years exploration 
in Russia. Persia. Siberia, Japan. 
China, and India. They bring hume 
a valuable collection of curiosities.

The number of cotton mills iu the 
Southern States has increased in three 
years from 180 to 314, and tin- value 
of the goods manufactured from $21,- 
000,000 to $40,000,000.

Lord Balitf Sims, while retnruing 
from Dublin, Jan. 10th, was fatally 
shot by some unknown person. Peter 
Wade was hanged on the lcith mat., 
for the murder of Mr. Quinn at Rath- 
farnham, County Dublin.

The U. S. Postmaster General 
means to keep up his tight against the 
lottery business. A bill is to be in
troduced in Congress designed to ex
clude from the mails all papers which, 
publish lottery advertisements.

In April direct steam communica
tion between the United States and 
Sweden will be opened and continued 
thereafter by monthly trips between 
New York and Gothenburg under the 
auspices of the North German Lloyd*

0 ENSEAL.

The Chicago Tribune says $2,000,- 
000 were expended in Christmas gifts 
in Chicago this year.

Fully two thousand men are engag
ed in harvesting the Kennebec ice 
crop at the present time.

The boring of the tunnel under the 
Mersey River, connecting the Ches
hire and Lancashire shores, was com
pleted a few days ago.

P. T. Barnum’s will covers 700 
pages of legal cap and disposes of pro
perty said to be worth $10,000,000 to 
twenty-seven heirs, including several 
large benevolent bequests.

The Board of Trade has intimated 
to the promoters of the South-East
ern and Channel Tunnel Railway Bill 
and of the Channel Tunnel Railway 
BUI that if the bills which have been 
deposited are persevered with it will 
be the duty of the Government to op j 
pose them in Parliament.

The proceedings against the Nor
wegian Ministers of state, under 
articles of impeachment, by the Su
preme Tribunal, which began last 
November, were resumed on the 10th 
inst. before the Rigsret.

The cholera has been raging fear
fully in North China and twenty-five 
thousand have died from it in Peking 
alone. The country, too, has suffered 
from protracted rains, which turned 
into floods, ruining the harvests and 
destroying property and live*

The steamer Hwai Yuen, front 
Shanghai for Hong Kong, has been, 
wrecked on Hieshan Island* Five 
natives were saved, but nothing ia 
known of the the rest of the crew, 
consisting of six European and one: 
hundred and ninety-eight natives.

Mr. Thomas Holloway, of London,, 
the proprietor of the well-known 
patent medicines, died last week. He 
was wealthy and charitable. He 
spent for advertisements for the peak 
twenty years an average of $200,000 
per year. For many years his net 
profits from his business have averag
ed $1,000,000 a year.

| The Dublin correspondent of the 
Times states that the actions of the 
police at the meetings of Nationaliste 
and Orangemen at Dromore on the 1st 
inst., have shaken public confidence 
in their neutrality, they having treat
ed the Orangemen with marked 
brutality while clearing the street*. 
It is generally believed that they are 
in sympathy with the Nationalist*

Earl Granville, British Minister of 
Foreign Affairs, has opened negotia
tions with the French Government, 
for the settlement of the dispute re
garding the Newfoundland fisheries. 
The basis proposed for settlement by 
Earl Granville is ' the purchase by- 
England of French rights in New
foundland waters. Captain Fan», 
commander of the British frigate 
Tenedoe, now on the coast of.New
foundland, is also making a special re
port upon the subject.

At Moscow thirty-seven Univer
sity students were arrested on suspic

ion of being connected with the mur
der of Col. Sudeiken. Special pre
cautions have been faken for the.safe- 
ty of the Czar during hie sojourn in 
St. Petersburg. Tickets for admiss
ion to the State ceremonies will be 
rigidly scrutinized before the holders, 
will be admitted. It is reported that 
the chief of the Nihilists, recently- 
the companion of a number of Irish* 
men in London, has vanished from, 
that city, after having received a let
ter from St. Petersburg stating that 
the Czar and Czarewitch must be kill
ed.

Egypt has a new cabinet with Nu- 
barPasha as President of the Council. 
He believes that Egypt will prosper 
only by a union with England. The Khe
dive has expressed concurrence in, 
the abandon ment of theSoudan. Khar- 
tom is now considered lost to Egypt. 
All the tribes in the provinces around' 
have declared for El Mahdi and * the 
Burber trikes are raising bis standard. 
The Mudir of Khartoum has advised 
the immediate withdrawal from the 
city of all the Christian population, on 
tbs ground that El Mabdi’s followers 
will massacra all unless they embrace 
Mahommelanism. The rebels have 
captured the town of Helonan and are 
now marching on Muaalimia and Ru- 
fas, both of which are river towns on. 
the Blue Nile and the Whjte Nil*

In China war seems inevitable. The 
authorities have blockaded Canton riv
er between the city of Canton and the 
Bogus forts, leaving only a navigable 
passage of ninety feet in width. They, 
have fears of the French entertaining 
designs upon Canton, and they, sre 
very uneasy. The Viceroy has issued 
a proclamation summoning the people 
to prepare to repel the French inva
ders, at the same time expressing 
friendship toward other nations. It 
is reported that the members of the 
Imperial family have offered a portion 
of their private fortune to assist in.. 
the war against France. It was re
ported that the French attack upon 
Bacninh would take place yesterday. 
The Tem/ss states that since the ar
rival of the French in Tonquin Cath
olic missionaries have been subjected 
to renewed persecutions in the South
ern Provinces of China. Here Per- 
net was threatened with death. ^ 1 he* 
Chinese demand a ransom of 7,000» 
francs for his release.
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MEMORIAL notes.

J. H. BARKER.

'Ibak Brno. Smith : On the corner 
Ithe table upon which I am now writ- 
g is a little half-worn button shoe, 
e No. 3. On the anniversary of the 
ly that Jesus the Lord of glory came 
earth, the busy feet, that once walk

ed so energetically through my home, 
doing duty for husband and loved child
ren, were laid away in the Sheffield 
graveyard. The little shoe, like many 
reminiscences about my home to-day, 
recalls a loving wife and mother : who 
died and went away.

Mary Elizabeth—my darling—I cannot 
grieve for her “ Come, Lord Jesus, 
come quickly," wS the dying language 
of my wife ; and after talking to all the 
children, calmly and quietly, and yet 
with much difficulty, the respiration be
ing short and hurried, she yielded up 
her spirit. A heavenly brightness pas
sed over the countenance, and the up
turned, wrapt look of the eyes seemed 
to me to speak of tomething beyond—it 
might be a streaming ray of heavenly 
glory through the “gates ajar.” Her 
sister and my sisters surrounding the 
dying bed noticed the wonderful look, 
and received from it suggestions of some
thing more than of earth. O, what is 
heaven after all to the believer in 
Christ? Are all the pictures of it por
trayed by the Biblical penman vision
ary? or n it highest bliss to the lover 
»f Jesus? I said to Lizzie one day, “I 
leem to think that you will be a minis
tering spirit to me, my darling,after you 
bave gone to heaven, when I am temp
ted to sin—don’t you think so?” She 
said, “ perhaps it will be so, I hope so.” 
Her son, my eldest boy,came over from 
Fredericton to see his mother : he seat
ed himself at the bedside : she reached 
up her arms and said, “ oh my big boy,
I hope when you come to die you will 
have the same trust that I have now." 
Can children ever forget a good moth
er? Oh, what a heritage : better than 
gold a thousand fold.

Mrs. Barker was converted when 
young, and during the ministry of Bro. 
James Tweedy, in Sheffield, experienc
ed the blessing of perfect love. This 
great soul-comfort was hers for some 
time, but I think the full consciousness 
of its retention was not always lealised 
since that time. Her sickness led to a 
renewed consecration, and a calm,abid
ing peace filled her soul. No fears, or 
oubts, or clouds.

“ Oh may 1 triumph so,
When all my warfare is passed ”

Her friends, who read the Wesleyan 
will rejoice with me that she has now be
come a tenant of one of the many man
sions. While the tears flow freely at 
the loneliness and desolation of the fire
side, blessed be God that sustaining 
grace is given, and a chain of golden 
links i» letdown from heaven, that at
taches us to the throne above.

J. 11. Bakkbb.
St. Mary’s, York Co., N.B.,

January 1, 1884.

all the commandments and ordinances of 
the Lord blameless.. On Sabbath mor
ning she was suddenly smitten, and re
mained unconscious till death, but her 
life was her record of the end being 
peaceful. She died October 23rd, aged 
92 years.

MBS. LACCKNRB,
Yet another of our aged ones, was 
not for God took her. She was in usu
al health but a lew days before death 
came. While friends were watching in 
Ihe same house the ebbing life of Nellie, 
the messenger came for the aged one 
first. But she was ready, and slegt in 
Jesus, Nov. 3rd, aged 86 years.

From the Sabbath-school three scho
lars were taken during the vear. Miss 
Hagerty, after a sickness of several 
months, passed peacefully away. Then 
came Ella Lauckner, who gradually- 
wasted, as had don# her fellow-scholar, 
by consumption. During the first of 
her sickness doubt troubled her, soon 
to be removed by the clear evidence of 
acceptance in Christ. Her trust was 
simple, childlike. At last, wan.wasted, 
worn, Jesus took her to himself, Nov. 
7th, aged 21 years. In a few days af
ter, Arthur McNally was suddenly tak
en away Nov. 17th, aged 18 years

Such lias been our death roll for 
1883.

J. S.

Queen Square Methodist Church, St. 
John, N, B , has suffered loss by tj^e 
death, in 1888, in an unusual manner of 
its aged members,

MICHAEL HBNNIGAB
Was taken sick in the early spring. 
The accustomed place in the house of 
God was vacant. He joined the Meth
odist Church over forty years ago, was 
class-leader and member of the Quarter
ly Board. In his last sickness he often 
told the writer that hç was resting on 
Christ, the only foundation. On the 
afternoon of the'8th of June he -peace
fully passed away, aged 78 years.

ELIZABETH CLABIHUB

Was a devoted follower of Christ. 
For several years, owing to loss of 
sight, she was unable to attend church. 
The last sickness was brief. She was 
fully prepared tor her change, as she 
often expressed, in submission ' to the 
Divine will, a desire to deparfT She 
peacefully fell asleep in Jesus, August 
"Hh., aged 82 y ears.

JOHN B. OATNOR

Vas well-known in all the business 
ircles of the city, as well as in the 

church, as a good, honest, God-fearing 
man. The tokens of respect paid to his 
memory by the aged business 
men were a testimony to the esteem in 
which as a citizen he was held. But 
who can forget him in his place in the 
old Germain St.‘Church. He was a li
beral supporter of the church, and ai- 
denlly attached to Methodism. He was 
unable after the “great fire” to attend 
church, but was taken to lay the corn
er stone of our present Queen Square 
Church. His mind was richly stored 
with poetry, and the best writings ot 
classic English. He bad a calm trust 

Christ, and died resting on the atone- 
rnt, October 20tli, age ! 46 years.

MBS. HI D OCR

c*- we'! -o«wn in our city nn 1 Port- 
1,o tor many years. Her character re- 
utbled that of Klizabi th, w «Iking in

THE LATE GEORGE WELLS.

6LBSTANCB OF AN ADDRESS DELIVERED 
AT IIIS FL'NBRAL.

* When George Wells passed away, a 
godly man ceased, and one of the faith
ful failed from among the children of 
men. A long life of 72 years, and one 
eminently exemplary and devoted, I 

1 might almost say in it» entirety, to the 
service of the Master, deserves more 
than a passing tribute, But his is one 
of those names that the world will not 
let die. file great-^rand-son of that 
«‘Old Methodist," of whom “Bishop” 
Black, in Ins early correspondence with 
Mr. Wesley, spe aks in such grateful 
terms, as bcin, the instrument of lus 
conversion, the name of Wells will for
ever stand associated with the origin and 
history‘of MnlioJisnin Eastern Bri
tish America.

His father, who was an upright man, 
so far as I can learn, never made a pro
fession of godliness ; yet was pleased 
that class-meetings and prayer-meet
ings iliould be held in his house. His 
mother is known to have sat at the 
open door listening in devout sympathy 
and demeanor to the prayers and ex
periences of those who thus fearing 
God, spake often one to another, under 
her roof. No doubt it was at these 
spiritual gatherings that the seeds of 
early piety were sown which bore such 
fruit in after life, in his ripe and mellow 
experience and his labors for the good 
ot souls.

Wuen Methodism was in its infancy 
on the Wallace circuit, my earliest re
collections of Mr Wells were associated 
with his office as a class leader, and his 
endeavors, in conjunction with the min
isters of those days, to promote peace 
in the neighborhood, and to extend what 
he believed to be the cause of christ 
through the instrumentality of the 
Methodist Church. The name of those 
ministers are still cherished as house
hold words. Among them may be 
mentioned Hennigarand Davis, Buck- 
ley, Cooney and Jost. As he was mar
ried to my father's sister, and being his 
namesake, he early took an interest in 
my spiritual welfare. Never shall I 
forget my first visit to his class. It was 
in connection with revival services. 
One of his sons, who has continued a 
consistent member of the Church, and 
my brother, recently deceased, accom
panied me. The joy he expressed on 
seeing us, and the counsel he gave us, 
were never forgotten. It was followed 
by a prayer,by his sister-in-law,the late 
Mrs. Lewis Wells, of such pathos and 
unction that we were quite melted to 
tears ; and then and there resolved, 
“This people shall be my people, and 
their God shall be my God.”

Allow me here to pay a passing tri
bute to this Christian lady, who with 
her husband had recently settled in 
Wallace Bay. Having been well educa
ted, and possessing a cultured mind, 
stored with the knowledge of general 
literature, lier influence was felt for 
good as long as they continued in 
Wallace. Her earnest prayers at the 
dying bed of an elder brother greatly en
deared her to my father’s family. A 
life long friendship ensued and a cor
respondence on themes of deepest 
moment are among the pleasantest rem
iniscences of my early life. The 
ileath of her husband seemed too great 
a shock to her nervous system. A cloud 
for a time overshadowed her mind : but 
before she was called to share the tri
umph of her Lord the veil was lifted, 
and erelong she was numbered among 
the white robed uiultitu le before the 
throne. j

Mr. Wells spent the greater pirt of

his life in Wallace—removing thither 
from Point De Bate, shortly after his 
marriage. There be educated bis chil
dren and acquired bis property. Per
haps few men hare ever more fully ex- 
em- lifled in practice what the Apoetle 
enjoins in precept : “Diligent in busi
ness, fervent in spirit, serving the 
Lord.” As a business man he ever 
seemed to have the foresight or sagsei. 
ty to take the lide at its flood ; and if it 
did not lead at once to fortune and to 
fame, it at least did lead to competency 
and to a‘good name, which are far bet
ter. Nor while acquiring did he with
hold his substance from the cause he 
loved. It is not for us to say whether 
he was liberal to the full proportion 
of his means; but as compared with 
others, lie might be said to have been 
a large and bountiful giver. The Mas
ter’s estimate ot our giving is, however, 
quite another question. In view ot the 
wants of a perishing world have we all 
been, as one has said, “but placing at 
giving?" Yet conscious as we are that 
the church has never come up to her 
obligation in this respect,he had the 
consciousness that Ins works were ac
cepted and “his rejoicing was this the 
testimony of his conscience that in sim
plicity and godly sincerity, not with 
fleshly wisdom, but by the grace of God 
he had hie conversation in the world.”

The tributes that were paid at the fun 
eral services, both at Point De Bute 
where he died, tnd at Wallace wtiere hi e 
remains were interred, unmistakably 
proved the high estimate that was put 
u^on his character wherever lie was 
known; and many have been the testi
monies the writer has heard since his 
death from sorrowing friends as to the 
good they had personally received under 
his prayers and exhortations. If good
ness is the true measure of greatness, as 
was remarked at his funeral, then 
the language of the royal Psalmist 
over the fall of a hero in his day, is not 
inappropriate to the present occasion, 
“Know ye not that a prince and a great 
man has fallen this day in Israel.” Want 
of space forbids me to proceed ; but his 
end was befitting such a life. It was 
“ quite on the verge of heaven," and 
gloriously triumphant. His widow has 
since lost a son—a fine young man, in 
British Columbia, but is comforted by 
knowing who has done it.

G.W.T.

Bed Sea by railway. I regard the Sou
dan as a millstone upon the neck of 
Egypt in the absence of a railway, but 
it would become a mine of agricultural 
wealth should a line be opened from 
Suakim to a point above the last catar
acts between Berber and Khartoum.

BREVITIES.

The world belongs to those who come 
the last; they will find strength and 
hope as we have done.

We sometimes meet an original gen
tleman, who, if manners had not exis
ted, would have invented them.—Em
ir ton.

THE SOUDAN.

We take the following extracts from 
an interesting letter sent to the Timet 
by Sir Samuel W. Baker : The reve
nue of the Soudan is derived from many •" 
sources, ir. addition to such direct taxa
tion as the poll-tax and payment per 
head for all animals. The collection 
ot the taxes is enforced by the aid of 
troops supplied for that purpose to the 
numerous Sheikhs and governors, who 
extort more than double the legal im
post from the population. An extent 
of territory that includes a variety of 
soils will comprehend a corresponding 
variety of productions. The deserts 
supply camels, sheep, and goats. The 
mountains between" Suakim and Berber, 
atari elevation of about 2,500ft. above 
the sea level, are in many places cloth
ed with senna. The thorny mimosas 
between the Atbara and the Settite riv
er, and the jungles of Kordofan produce 
a supply of the finest gum Arabic. The 
neighborhood of the Atbara river from 
Cassala and throughout its southern 
course, together with the districts 
through Kadarif to the Blue Nile, are 
celebrated for the growth of dhurra 
(the native corn) in quantities so enor
mous that a camel load of 500 lbs. may 
be purchased for 3s. 6d. (15 piastres). 
Sesame for the manufacture of oil, do- 
chan, a species of millet, and cotton 
complete the list of cultivated produce. 
Thus ivory and india rubber from the 
Central African provinces upon the 
White Nile, and cereals,gum Arabic, 
senna, sesame oil, hides, beeswax, and 
cattle are the productions of the Sou
dan. The conditions of soil and cli
mate would be favorable to the cultiva
tion of all kinds of tropical vegetation, 
such as sugar, coooa, spices, etc., in 
addition to the great staple commodity, \ 
cotton, which more particularly af- | 
fuels the interests of Great Britain. 1 
The entire country from Caesala, in
cluding the extensive tract (ancient 
Mcn.e) between the Blue Nile Atbara, 
and main Nile, together with Sennaar, 
and the borders of the rivers Rahad, 
Dinder, and the Blue Nile, would be
come one vast cotton-field if the popu
lation could depend upon a just adminis
tration, and railway communication were 
established with Suakim. There is no 
country in the world so favourable to 
the cultivation of cotton as that portion 
of the Soudan within the rainy zone, 
where showers from May to the middle 
of September ensure the growth of the 
cotton plant and a crop time absolutely 
free from moisture, where not one drop 
of dew descends by night, assists the 
planter to collect his harvest in the best 
condition. Wheat is cultivated south 
of Khartoum, and could be produced to 
any extent were there an outlet to the

A coquette is a woman ’thout any 
heart that makes a fool of a man that 
ain’t got any head.

Will-power is to be cultivated. It 
can be strengthened, like the memory, 
by unceasing practice.

The essence of true nobility is ne
glect of se lf. Let the thought of self 
pass in, and the beauty « f a great action 
is gone, like the bloom of a soiled flow
er.

One of the Harvard students has fit
ted up his room at the cost of 84,0*40. 
We suspect that tile young man’s room 
is better than his company.—Boiton 
Transcript.

Mary V. Young, seventeenth wife of 
the late Prophet Brigham Young, died 
at Salt Lake City on the 5th ii.st., in the 
40th year of her age. Sixteen widows 
st 1 survive the prophet, lour teen of 
win mi still live in Salt Lake.

The London World hibernically re
marks, concerning Lord Portman, 
“ The oldest inhabitant fails to recal 
any instance of his lordship’s benevo
lence, and if it has been shown it has 
been most successfully concealed.”

Girls are often married in India at the 
age of three years, and it the boys to 
whom they are married die either the 
next day or any time thereafter the 
giri is considered a perpetual widow 
ami may not marry again, though she 
may live to be ever so old.

There must be something beyond 
man in this world. Even on attaining 
to his highest possibilities, lie is like a 
bird beating against his cage. There 
is something beyond. O, deathless 
«oui, like a sea-shell, moaning for the 
bosom of the ocean to which you be
long !—Chapin.

1 For the information of an inquirer, we 
will state that Mason and Dixon’s line 
is the invisible boundary between judge 

| and colonel. Whenever you hear a 
, candidate for Congress called judge,
| you may know he hails from a Northern 
i State ; if lie is called colon I, he hails 
li im the South. You will find this an 
infallible guide.—Chieago Newt.

The following is the recipe for the 
plum-pudding served to the one hun
dred and thirty-five prisoners in the 
Dorchester penitentiary on New Year’s 
day :—Flour, 70 lbs. ; raisins, 40 lbs. ; 
suet, 15 lbs. ; baking powder, 3 lbs. ; 
mixed spice, 3 lbs. ; molasses, 2 gals. ; 
brandy, 1 gal. ; water 2 buckets. This 
quantity mixed together and when cook
ed weighed 134 lbs. Besides the pium- 
pudding tine bill of fare included roast 
beef and potatoes, pork and beans, tea 
and bread.

The most conclusive proof that Char
les Sumner thought out and prepared 
his speeches in advance is found in this 
anecdote now related ot him: A friend 
who happened to call at Sumner’s rooms 
in Washington was told by the young 
negro servant, “Massa Sumner he 
gone to de Senate to make him speech."
“ What speech?” asked the friend, in 
surprise. “Why, datar speech," was 
the reply, “which he’s been hollerin’ 
out in bed ebery mornin’ dose free 
weeks.”—Bolton Globe.

Last spring Justice Lawson commit
ted Mr. Dwyer Gray, of the Dublin 
United Iriihman, to prison for contempt 
of court. When Gray got out again 
a tew weeks later, he found Lawson’s 
country villa at Bray to let for the sum
mer. “Just what I want for the sea
son,” he exclaimed, and rented it forth
with. That evening Lawson’s agent 
said to the justice : “I rented your 
house to-day, and to whom do you sup
pose ?" “I’m sure I don’t know.” 
“Dwyer Gray.” “Well, that’s better 
quarters than I gave him before.”

One man’s manner may be more ef
fective than another’s oratory. Wil
liam Pitt once made an attack on Sir 
William Baker, a member of the House 
of Commons, in which he charged him 
with having made a large earn of money 
ly a fraudulent contract. Baker rose 
quietly and said, “ The honorable 
gentleman is a great orator, and has 
made a long and serious charge against 
me. I am no orator, and therefore 
•hall answer him in only two words— 
Prove it.” His brief reply gained the 
ear of the House, and his manner satis
fied all that tlie charge was a calumny. 
Two words had refuted the orator’s 
harangue.

Some light is thrown upon the ques
tion whether or not hanging is painful, 
by tlie experience of a tbickwitted farm 
laborer in England several years ago.
A number of men were one day discuss
ing an execution which had just taken 
place at Liverpool, when one of them 
expressed a desire to learn what hang
ing was like. His companions were 
ready to gratify him, and he was soon 
swinging from a beam in the barn where 
they gathered. But they left him too i 
long in this situation, and when at last 
they let him down he sank to the floor, 
to all appearance stone dead. However, 
after a long interval he began to revive 
to their great relief, and at length he 
sat up and stared wildly about him. 
Then one of his companions ssked :
“ Well Tom, how did thee like hang
ing?" “ Hey, man," answered Tom, 
with a stutter, “hanging’s nothing; it's 
coining to life again that’s terrible.”

A courageous resident of Washington 
has undertaken to test the rights of 
private property-owners as against the 
telegraph companies, by cutting all the 
wires t«iat are attached to his roof.

For Cramps, Pain in the Stomach, 
Bowel Complaint or Chills, use Perry 
Davis’ Pain Killer. See adv. in another 
column.

In Sweden the fishermen use lines 
1200 feet in length.
Rest and Comfort to the Suffering. 

—Brown’s Household Panacea has no 
equal for relieving '-ain, both internal 
and external. It cures pain in the side, 
back or bowels, sore throat, rheuma
tism, toothache, lumbago, and any kind 
of pain or aci.e. “ It will most surely 
quieten the blood and heal, as its act
ing power is wonderful.” “ Brown’s 
Household Panacea” being acknow
ledged as the great Pain Reliever, and 
of double the strength of any other 
Elixir or Liniment in the world, should 
be in every family handy for use when 
wanted, “as it really is the best reme
dy in the world for cramps in the stom
ach, and pains and aches of all kinds,’ ’ 
and is for sale by all druggists at 25 els.

feb 10
There are now in London 520 foun

tains for human beings, and 527 troughs 
for animals the value of the same being 
£60,000. There are estimated to be 
more than 700,000 drinkers at these 
fountains every day, or a total of 210,- 
000,000 in a year.

Be Careful What You Eat.—The 
best medical authorities declare that 
worms in the human system are often 
induced by eating too freely of uncooked 
fruit and too much meat, cheese, etc. 
Whatever may be the cause, Freeman’s 
Worm Powders are speedy and safe to 
cure ; they destroy the worms, and con
tain their own cathartic to expel them.

An ostrich raiser says that ostriches 
are plucked once a year when under 
three years of age, and twice a year 
w «en older, yielding feathers at each 
plucking worth from $70 to 890.

Rheumatism.—Rev. M. Sail 1er, pas
tor of the French Methodist Mission 
Church, Montreal West (Fulford St.) 
says : “ My wile lias for several years
suttered excruciating pain from Rheu
matism, and had tried many remedies 
without success until Graham’s Pain 
Eradicator was used,one bottle of which 
gave her complete relief.

A German has computed that from 
1802 until 1813 Napoleon I. “ consum
ed” t,800,000 men, or at the rate of 
half a million a year.

Mothers ! Mothers 1 Mothers! Are 
you disturbed at night and broken of 
your rest by a sick child suffering and 
crying with the excruciating pain of cut
ting teeth ? If so, go at once and, get a 
bottle of “ Mrs. Winslow’s Soothing 
Syrup.” It will relieve the poor little 
sufferer immediately, depend upon it; 
there is no mistake about it. There is 
not a mother on earth who lias ever used 
it, who will tell you at once that it will 
regulate the bowels, and give rest to the 
mother, and relief and health to the 
child, operating like magic. It is per
fectly safe to use in all cases, and plea- 
sa.it to the taste, and is the prescription 
of one of the oldest atftl best female phy
sicians and nurses in the United Stales. 
Sold everywhere. 25’cts. a bottle, 

feb ly
A Massachusetts man has tried the 

experiment for twenty jears, and is 
convinced that a man can supp >rt a 
family of six on eight acres of land, 
cultivated properly.

Notice may be especially called to an 
advertisement headed Invigorating Sy
rup, which may be found In our col
umns this week. The proprietors,* G. 
Gates Son A Co., do not hesitate in 
recommending them as perfectly safe 
and purely vegetable compounds. The 
No. 2 is especially adapted for delicate 
women, advanced stages of consump
tion, piles, and children of the most ten
der years.

The No. 1 is particularly recommend
ed for the ailments mentioned in the 
adv., and may he relied on as a perfect
ly safe preparation, and where persons 
are exposed to cold or wet will prevent 
them from taking cold.

They say it should he kept in every 
household.

Our 8. 8. PERIODICALS
For 1884.

AS a result of Methodist Union, the Sun
day School periodicals of the United 

Methodist C hurch shall be adapted to meet. 
to the fullest degree, the highest require
ments of every Methodist school. Neither 
money nor labour eliail he apared in making 
them the best, the most attractive, and the 
cheapest Lesson Helpe and Sunday S hoot 
Papers in the world- The last yi av has been 
the best in their hi dory. It i- determined 
that the next year shall be better still.

The Sunday School Banne
Was never ao popular and so useful as it ia 
now We shall adopt every p.ssible im- 
provement to keep it in the very foremost 
rank ot Lesson Help . In order that every 
teacher in ever) school of the Methodist 
Church mai hare the aid ot this Uusurpa»,.^ 
Teacher’s .Monti ly,

ITS PRICE WILL BE LOWBRED

from seventy-five lo sixty-five cents singleor 
copies aud from sixtr-five t > cent- on all 
copies more than one to uni udd.ess. This 
gives the school which can lake only two or 
time copies an equal advantage wi<h 
School which van take a large

FIVE CENTS A

wih rhe 
number. Tin*

month

sixty

will place in the hands of a teacher twelve 
times thirty-two pages—381 pug., a year— 
of rich, lull, concise, practical Us-on Nit* 
aid leather’s Hints, adapted lor the several 
grades of the Sabbath School, und «ell 
printed in clear type on good paper. What 
so-called, “ cheap ” Lesson 11, Ip, provide all 
that is required for all grad -s in one volume 
of 384 pages for the small sum of 
cents a year, only five cents a month ?

Pleasant Hours
H is nearly doubled it.- circulât i m du ingth 
pad year, and has everywhere been re ei ed 
with the greatest favour. It is even being 
ordered from the United States and Australia, 
as superior to an; thu g that can be produced 
for tlie price in those countries. During the 
coining year special prominence shall be gives 
to Christian Missions, especially those of onr 
Church in Jupau and among thelndian tribes 
ot the North-West ami the pacific Court. 
Numerous illustrated articles on these sub. 
jects, together with letteis from the innsion- 
arie* in “ the high places of the field, ”, will 
be a conspicuous atti action. it » a quart# 
eight-paged pape', issued every fortnight, at 
the following low piicua : —

ura, 8 pp. 4 to., 
fortnight, «itigl# copies 

Less than twenty copies 
Over twenty copte# >■

every
$0 30
0 16 
0 Si

Home and School,
Begun lest January, baa leaped at once t# 
popularity sud «uccees, having reached al
ready a circulation nearly sa great as that of 
Pleasant Hours a year sfco They are twis 
papers alike in size, in price, and in chine- 
ter. Issued on alternate Saturdays, they fttr- 
nish a paper for every Sunday in the year, 
Ihey both abound m choice nictures, poems, 
stories, find sketches, in Temperance and 
«Missionary sentiment, in loyalty to Queen 
and Country , and in wii and humor ; .and 
both have copious Lesson note*. .Many 
school» circulate tin SC papi-is instead of li
brary book.—ni.ding them fieslier, brighter, 
rnoie attractive, aim much cheaper.
Home and School, 8 pp. 4 to,, every 

fortnight, singles copies 
L sa than «U lo vies 
u' er tweuty copies every fortnight

$> 3*
(J 25
0 22

The Sunbeam

IMPORTANT TRIAL OP THIRTY 
years decided,and a jury of half a fimia 

people have given their verdict that

MINARD’S LINIMENT.
Is th* best ^Inflammation allayer and Pain 
destroyer in thr world. 600 Medical hseo 
endorse nnd use it in their practice, aud be
lieve it is well worthy the name

KING OF PAIN.
$160 will be paid for a case it will not mse 
or help of the following diseases DipkCk- 
ena and Rhuematism, Scalds, Chilblains, 
Galls, Boils, Sprains, Lumbago, Brooch##, 
Burns, Toothache, Broken Breasts, tfewa 
Nipples,Felons, Stings, Kro«t Bites, Brule*. 
Old Sores, Wounds, Earache, Pain in she 
Side or Back, Contraction of the Muscle*.

There i« nothing like it when taken im#». 
nally for Cramp», Colic, Croup, Coids, 
Coughs, Pleurisy, Hoarse r-ess and Sors 
Throat. It is perfectly harmless, ainUasn 
be given according t# directions without any 
injury whatever.

A Positive cure for Corn* 
and Warts.

And will produce a fine growth of Hair #n 
bald heads in cases where the hair has faite# 
from disease, as thousands of testimonials 
will prove. A trial will convince the mwt 
skeptical that the above is true. Send to tie 
for testimonials of distinguished men wlio 
have used

MINARD’S LINIMENT
and now have a beautiful crop of hair, and 
hundreds who have used it ate willing f* 
swear that by the use of Minard’s Ltwi- 
must thev have obtained a new growth ef 
hair. PRICE 35 cents.

«&” For sale by all druggists and meii. 
cine vendors everywhere.

Will be brighter, better, and more beautifn; 
than ever, with a super or grade of pictures l 
amt will be issued every ton night, instead of 
twice a month, so that lit no time will the 
schoi L be three weeks svittio- t its shining 
presence, as now happens four times a vear 
It is just what tie little folk of the Primary 
(.lasses need—lull of p.elty pictures, short 
stories, poems, and easy Let,on Notes.
Sunbeam, every fortnight, when less

than twenty copies Jq jg
I went y copies aud upwards 0 12

The .Scholar’s Quarterly
Ha* be.-n enlarged from twenty to twenty- 
lour pages a quarter—ninety six pages a year 
—tor eight cents ! It will uve full tex‘ of 
the lessons for every Sunday in the Quarter, 
Gulden Peit, Home Read i mes, Connecting 
Liuks, Outlines and Questions, Uriel Expla
nations, Question, from the Methodist Cate
chism, Opening and Closing Exercises, Th# 
Cr ed, ten Commandments, and Form of 
ieuiperance Pledge.
yea"'10*’ tW° oent* * <fuartL*r. or eight cents a

We cannot send, single numbers of this, 
nor less tuau five, a* the pu>tage alone on a 
single number would be half the subscription price#

The Berean Lesson Leave*
Contain the substance of the Scholar's Qua*, 
terly, but not quite so fully. I bey will I* 
sent 111 quantities of ten aud upward to any 
address «- five aud one-half ceuts a year each, 
or |o.o0 per huudred.

The Quarterly Review
Service

Gives Review Questions, Responsive Reading, 
Hymns etc. Very popular. By the car, 
tweuty.four cents a dozen ; $2.00 per loo : 
per quarter, six ceuts a dozen ; tiny cents 
p»r lue». ’

The above rates are all post-paid. Speci
mens will be sent free to any address. Send 
orders early, that we may promptly meet tl* 
increased demand. Schools tending new or
ders for the gear now will receive the num
ber, for the reel of the gear gratis, including 
the special Luther and l hristmas number».

Address—

BEV. s. F. HUESTI8,
141 Granville Street, 

HALIFAX, N. S.

MANUFACTURED BY
j. miissoxg- a

Feb »- It BRIDGEWATER N.8.

CORNER GRANNILLE A SACKVTLLE 
STREETS.

NOVA SCOTIA
MACHINE PAPER BAG

MANUFACTORY
THE CHEAPEST IN THE MARKET

SEND FOR PRICE l.jhi
ALSO

BOOK BIWX3IMQ
IN ALL ITS BRANCHES.

G. & T. PHILLIPS
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LONGARD BROS.,
213 BOLUS STREET, HALIFAX, N.S.

MACHINISTS, STEAM & HOT WATER ENGINEERS
COPPERSMITHS, PLUMBERS, Etc.

Manufacturers of al1. kinds of & Brass Copper Work
for Engineers', Plumbers’, and Vessels Use.

A I .SO

MACHINERY FOR MILLS, MINES, FACTORIES, STEAM PRINTINC 
OFFICES, ETC., MADE AND FITTED UP.

Pnblic Buildings, Churches, Factories and Residences
SUPPLIED WITH

Steam and Hot Water Heating Apparatus.
HOT AIR FURNACES & PLUMBING FIXTURES.

IMPORTERS OF

Cast and Wrought Iron Pipes and Fittings,
PUMPS, SHEET LEAD, LEAD PIPE, Etc., Etc.

SOLE PROPRIE TORS AND MANUFACTURES OF

Patent Improved Hot Water Boiler
FOR WARMING BUILDINGS.

PABSONS’SPILLS

MAKE NEW RICH BLOOD,
And will completely change the blood In the entire system la three months. Any per
ses who will take 1 Fill each night from 1 to 1* weeks, may toe restored te souad 
health, If each a thing toe peaslble. For enrii^ Female Comptai aU these Fills hare ne 
eqoaL Physicians nee them In their practice. Sold everywhere, or sent toy mall for 
eight letter-stamps. Send for circuler. I. S. JOHNSON * CO., BOSTON, MASS.

DIPHTHERIA CROUP, ASTHMA, BRONCHITIS.
JOHNSON’S ANODYNE LINIMENT will liutsn- 
tsneou.lv relieve these terrible disesse», end will positively 
care nine case» oet of ten. Information that will save 
many Uvea sent free by malL Dont delay a moment. 
Prevention Is better than cure.

JOHNSON'S ANODYNE LINIMENT
Neuralgia. Influents, Sore Longs, Bleeding St the Longs. Chrome Hoarseness, Hacking Cough, Whooping Cough, 
Chronic Rheumatism, Chronic Diarrhea, Chronic Dysentery, Cholera Morbus, Kidney Troubles, Diseasss of the 
Spine and Lame Back. Sold everywhere. Send for pamphlet to I. 8. Joe*so* A Co., Bostok, Mass._______

An English Veterinary Surgeon and Chemist.
Dow traveling In this country, says that most I 
of the Horse and Cattle Powders sold here 
are worthless trash. He says that Sheridan's I
Condition Powders are absolutely pure and ___ _ . _____ „ _ ,
tinmansely valuable. Nothing on eanh win make hens layUks Sherhtanl Condition Powder». Does, 1 teaap'n-

MAKE HENS LAY
M to 1 pint food. Sold everywhere, or seat by mall for • i -stamp». L A Joeeaoe * Co., Boeie*. Mia

HARDWARE, CUTLERY, ETC.
CLARKE, KERR & THORNE.

60 Sc 62 Prince William St., St. John, N.B.
Respectfullyjmvite attention to their COMPLETE STOCK in

Hardware, Cutlery, Glass, Twines, Agricultural Tools,
Flue Hardware, etc.

ALSO IN
Our 2^s£A1L-^ZL2ABIM£2IJC a most varied Stock of ENG 

LISH, FRENCH, GERMAN|and*AMERICAN
Fancy Goods, Plated Waret811verWare etc ,c

ORDEKS BY MAIL ATTENDEDTO WITH CAKE

MASON & HAMLIN ORBÀNÎÏ
A «*—-■ MBPSTCM inoacN BIT AI ID

International Industrial Exhibition
(IHDmiyb ta—— (f—> J» ____ __

AMSTERDAM, NETHERLANDS.
GRAND DIPLÔMANORL

Win f* wvtrgB M BMIIflH IlklM OP iswIIU*» *> MEM —«** -
AT EYEBI 6HKAT WORLD'S INDUSTRIAL EXHIBITION 

FOB SIXTEEN ÏEÀB8,
No other American Organs having been found equal to them in any.

mn wannon a* Tuiinrpna et MASON A HAMLIN ORGANS In gerh sever»ùfru pfeeweeTHE RECORD OF THimiTTM of MABON * BAMLZNOlQANSJn 
eemparlaona by the M8T JUDGES OF SUCH

FAJUSs | YIEXNA, I SABTIAOO» I

m m AJnldUR UnuaxNO m nm
IN8THU MINTS IN TH* WOULD wow aland» : 

_____  ____ _ La., I FAM1S, I MILAN» | AMTYH***.

I | A I rs*% I IMS»- -—j-"—
The. Testimony of Musicians is Equally Emphatic»

y I amatesba 
l*rr*x*LAi

Emphat

-si

BE

A NEW ILLUSTRATED CATALOGUE FOR ^
flated October, 1388) U eow ready sad will be sent fre”$ ™ f^>. cear-lbed
—nrfmriT and moot attractive orsans we havu ever offered. Oss Hoin* . „„,rhivdecorated
end Ulnitrated, adapted to all nses, in plain and elegsntcaaee In ntifual w " _ ,, ... ,«nrto
£>lddTveT, ard colors. Ptice., 8=2 for the .mallet M:c. but ^nc » »nch ^ 
reed organ and the characteristic Mason & Hamlin t-ccllcncc, up to Ç2C0 .or L.e large#
Inui between $78 and $300. Bold alto for *<ut paipneaU. Catolozuci free.

THE MASON A OBOAN m PIANO M,
m TisaontSt., Boston; 16 Z. lith St (Union SnoAre), N»v York; 149 Wabash Aya. Cbieae»

Rev. Father Wilds'
EXPERIENCE.

The Rev. Z. F. Wild», well-known city 
mieelonary tn New York, end brother 
of the late eminent Judge Wilde, of the 
Maeemchueetta Supreme Court, writes 
as follow» :

‘•78 E. 54th St., .Vet» Tort, May 16, 1882. 
Messrs. J. C. Ayer & Co., Gentlemen :

Last winter I was troubled with a most 
uncomfortable Itching humor affecting 
more especially my limbs, which itched so 
Intolerably at night, and burned so Intense
ly, that I could scarcely bear any clothing 
over them. I was also a sufferer from a 
severe catarrh and catarrhal cough ; my 
appetite was poor, and my system a good 
deal rim down. Knowing the value of 
Ayer'a Sarsaparilla, by observation of 
many other cases, and from personal use 
in former years, 1 began taking it fo^ the 
above-named disorders. My appetite im- 

I proved almost from the first «lose. After 
a short time the fever and Itching were 
allayed, and all signs of Irritation of the 

j akin disappeared. My catarrh and cough 
were also cured by the same means, ipid 
n)y general health greatly improved, until 
It 1» now excellent. I feel a hundred per 

I cent stronger, and I attribute these results 
| to the use of the Sarsaparilla, which 
I recommend with all confidence as the 

1 best blood medicine ever devised. I took 
It In email doees three time» a day, and 
used, in all, leas than two bottles. I place 
these facts at your service, hoping their 
publication may do good.

Your» respectfully, Z. P. Wilds."
The above Instance Is but one of the many 

constantly coming to our notice, which prove 
the perfect adaptability of Ayer's Sarsa
parilla to the cure of all disease» arising 
from Impure or impoverished blood, and a 
weakened vitality.

Ayer’s Sarsaparilla
cleanse», enrlchee, and strengthens the blood, 
stimulates the action of the stomach and 
bowels, and thereby enable» the ayatem to 
resist and overcome the attack» of all Scro/V 
Umt Diteatet, Eruption» of <** Skin, S/kru- 
matiem, Catarrh, Ornerai Debility, and all 
disorders resulting from poor or corrupted 
blood and a low state of the system. 

prepared by

Dr. J.C. Ayer&Co., Lowell, Mas*.
Sold by all Druggists ; price 81, six bottles 

for $5.

AYER’S 
CATHARTIC

_______PILLS.
Best Purgative Medicine
rare Constipation, Indigestion, Headache, and 

all Bilious Disorders.
Sold everywhere. Always reliable.

Do Too Soir fr h Asthma?
IF SO, TRY

DAY’S ASTHMA CURE
It gives instant relief, snd in timeworks 

a permanent cure.

This preparation is the best ever offered tc 
the Public for ASTHMA, HAY FE

VER, PHTHISIC. BRONCHITIS, 
and all Difficulty in Breathing.

Try a Bottle and be Convinced.

JOHN K. BENT,
DRUGGIST,

General Agent Halifax.

Manufactured by EDGAR HILL A. CO., 
Musquodoboit Harbor 

may* Nova Scot..
Halifax, May 16th. 1888.

Rev. Geo. F. Day,
1 have great pleasure in saying that the 

medicine made by you has greatly benefited 
my wile. ?>he had been upwards of 1*2 years 
a great sufferer from Asthma, and has bt«n 
taking your medicine since last November, 
during that period although laboring under 
a seveie cold I am happy to say ehe has not 
been troubled wilh Asthma.

' W*. Nibrrt,
146 North Street

GUYTON & SONS,
CUSTOM _ _ _ _

Eannfaetnring Clothiers,
IMPORTERS OF

CLOTHS A TAILORS TRIRIIRINGS 
11 Jacob St, Halifax, H.S.

Good Mack Broadcloth Suit, made
to order.................................................. #*2 18

Serviceable, all Wool, Tweed Suit,
Bade to order... **••**••••••••• 16 00

Very Fine, do., do., made to order.. 17 T6 
A very large assortment of goods tram 

à we make our Celebrated Treweere tewhich 
order at #4.76.

■arch 11—lv
CLAYTON A SOX

NEW GOODS
PER STEAMER « PARISIAN."

G. H. SMITH A Go.,
155 GRANVILLE 8T.

LADIES’ AND GENTLEMENS* SILK

UMBRELLAS.
Ladies’ S»tin Pars sole, Sumhadee

And by steamer now due we «hall complets 
with many new addition» in this depart meet.

New Laces and Lace Good».
All the newest end moet popular etylee.

Embroideries.
A very large assortment; beat velue in Mnde.
Trimmings, Gimps and Fringes.

The largest stock we have ever imported, aad 
the best value.

Kid G lores I Kid Glovee 11
Some eepeciei makes, and the new hook fee- 

teniag. 8 to 10 button».
Ladies’ Silk Handkerchiefs, Ties 

and Scarfs.
India, Muslin & Lace Scarfs

The New Sash Ribbons:,
Iaell the leading colore Ac.

Just Published.
ECONOMICAL

I. SCHOOL LIBRARY
“D.”

CATALOGUEÎ

Alaska and Mieeione on the Nerth Pacific 
Coeat, by Rev. Sheldon Jarkaon, P.D.

Aunt Margery’» Maiime; Work, Watch 
Wait, hy Sophie Tandy 

Alice Thorne ; or, ■ Sister's Work 
Brownings, The, by Jane Gey Fuller 
Brothers end Sisters, by Emma Marshall 
Character of 8t. Paul, by Dean Howson (one 

of the enfhore of Cénnybeare and How- 
eon*. ’’ St. Paul**).

Chubb», Jr. ; a Story for Boys 
Castle* wtth Wing», hy George Kringle. 
Elleralie House ; a Picture of School-Boy 

Life, by Emma Leslie 
Elsie Dinamore, by Martha Farquharson 
Fern Glen, by M. H. Holt 
Fiehera of Derby Haven, by author of "The 

Children of Lake Huron.*'
Floating Light of Riagfinnia, by L. T. 

Meade
Family Fortunes, by Edward Garrett 
Grace*» Vieil ; or, Six Month- at Aberford 
House by the Work», by Edward Garrett 
How Charlie Helped, by Aunt Ruth 
Home in Fieaole, by author of “ The Child

ren of Seeligheberg"
Honeysuckle Cottage, by H. N. W. B.
Helen May ; or. Unto Life's End, by Loaiaa 

Doiey
Her Object in Life, by Edward Garrett 
Ice Raft, bv Clara F. Guerner 
Jessie and Her Friends, and History of Lost 

Purse
Judge Not; or, Hester Pawera*Girlhood, by 

Mrs. Edwin Sheppard
Kate and her Cousins ; or, Happy Holidays, 

by Emma Davenport 
Little Florentine, by H. N. W. B 
Laboura of Love ; or, the Story of Lucy's 

Work and What Came of It, by Wiuifre 
Taylor

Load of Chip., The, by H. N. W. B 
Lougbain Revela, by Lucy Ella Guernsey 
Little People, by George Kringle 
Lads end Laaeiea, with many Illustrations 
Marian Temple’» Work, and What Came d 

It, by M U. Hogg 
Millicent Leigh, by Emma Marihall 
Nurse Bundle, a Sequel to Polly and I 
Out of Doors, with many Illustrations 
One Year at Boarding School, by Agnes 

Phelps
Old School Fellows, and What Became of 

Tb.m
People of Poplar Dell ; or, What Aunt Hes

ter Says, by U na Locke 
Paul and Margaret, by H. K. Potwin 
Polly and 1, with many Illustrations 
Questions of tne Day, by Rev. John Hall, d.d 
Sophia and the Gypsies, by H. N. W, B 
Sboshie, the Hindoo Zenana teacher, by 

Harriet G Brittan
Sime Little Peoplç, by George Kringle 
Tommy Top 'Ws, by H. N. W. B 
Tonv and Hi* Harp, by !.. N, W. B 
Travel» at Hoa»e, with many Illustration» 
Wreck of the Osprey, by Alfred H. Engel 

bach
Windtrings of Master Peter m Search of 

Knowledge, translated from the German 
Winter Talas, with many llluetratioua

—ADDRESS—

S- F. HUESTIS,
141 Graavllle Sweet.

METHODIST HUB BOOK.
8to., or Pulpit Size, Pics Type, 

Leaded.

Persian Morocco, gilt edges................. $4 00
Morocco, gilt edges.................................. 6 10

12mo. or Old People’s Size, Pica 
Type.

Cloth, sprinkled edges..............................  1 60
Roan, sprinkled edge».............................. 8 00
Morocco, gilt edge».................................. • 60
Morocco, extra gilt, gilt edges..............  4 86

18 mo., Small Pica Type.

Cloth, sprinkled edree.......................... 80
Reas, sprinkled edge*............................. 1 10
French Morocco, rad edges.................. 1 26
French Morocco, limp, gilt edges .... 1 *0
French Morocco, boards, gilt edge»......  I 60
Morocco, limp, gilt edges ....................  1 80
Morocco, board», gilt edge*..................  1 00
Calf, Marble edges..............................  8 00
Morocco, extra, gilt edge» .................. 8 60

24mo, Brevier Type.

Rosn, epriakled edge»..............................  r 80
French Morocco, limp........................... 1 00
French Morocco, board»..........................  1 10
Morocco, gilt edges..................................  1 60

Small Flat 32mo., Pearl Type.

Cloth, sprinkled edge».............................  0 80
^ sprinkled edges..............................  0 46

h Morocco, gilt edges.................. 0 70
Mqrocco, limp, gilt edgea.....................  1 00
Morocco, boards, gilt edges.................. 1 10
Morocco, extra gilt, gilt edges..............  1 68

Large Flat Crown 8vo, Brev. Type

Cloth, sprinkled edge».............................. 0 60
French Morocco, bmp, gilt edge»..........  1 80
French Morocco, board», gilt edge»......  1 86
Morocco, limp, gilt edges....................... 1 76
Morocco, extra gilt, gilt edges............... 8 86
Levant Morocco, limp, kid fined, yapped

gilt edges 8 76
Full Morocco, gilt edges, with boxed

edges like Bageter» Biblee 6 60

Large Type edition Crown Octavo.

Morocco, gilt edge», boxed edge»..........  6 00
Morocco, kid lined, gilt edgea, vapped... 6 00

8. F. HVEbTIS,
146 Granville St, 

Halifax, N. d.

WORKS BY THE LATE

Frances Ridley Havergal,

FIFTY VOLUMES 12mo- 
PRICE $24.50 NET.

Well printed on tinted paper, strongly bound 
in extra Cloth, in uniform style. Put up 

in a neat Wooden Case. Nearly 
1100 nagea, 618 Illustrations.

This Library contain» many works by a 
numoer of prominent Author* of the day. 
See list below. Every volume is suited to 
the purpose. Instruction end Entertainment 
are combined ; History and Science, as well, 
as Religious Fiction, are well represented. Q
ty Kitty Catalogue» tupplied with each set.

ELEGANT GIFT BOOK.

Lite Chords. The Earlier and Later
^oems of the Ute Frames Kiilley Haver
gal. With Twelve CUromo.Lithograph* of 
Alpine scenery, etc. Price $3 ôu.

Life Mosaic : “ The Ministry of Song"
snd "* l nder the Surface,’* ill One Vil. 
With Twelve Coloured illustratn ns of 
Alpine Flowers and S*i«s jlountain and 
Lake Scemry, from drawings by the 
Baroness Helga von Cramm. Priva $6.60.

Swiss Letters and Alpine Poems. 
Written during several loi rs in Switur* 
land. \\ ith Twelve Coloured Illiietratious 
by the Baroness Helga von Cramm

Prive

Morning Stars; or, Names of Christ
for His Little Unea. Prive x6v.

Morning Bells; being Waking
Tbougbta for the little Ones. Price 26c.

Little Pillows: being Good Night
Thought» for the Little Unes. Price X6e.

Bruey. a Little Worker lor Christ
" A charming book. We truat the book 
will reach the band» and etiinulatetbe hearts 
of many Sunday-school teacher» and v oeng 
Christiana.”—Chrietian, Price 46cts.

The Four Happy Days: A story lor 
Children. "A pretty, childlike etory, il- 
luatrating the change» which often shadow 
over pleasant auniveraariea, and the way in 
which the new life turns sorrow into joy. ' 
— Woman t Work. Price 66c.

The Ministry ol Song. Poems.
Prici 46c.

Under the Surface. Poems. 46c.
Under His Shadow. The Last Poems.

\ Price 46cte.

ROYAL GRACE AND LOYAL GIFTS.
1. Kept tor the Master's Use. 30c.
2. The Royal Invitation, or daily 

thoughts on coming to Christ. 80cte.
3. The King, or daily thoughts lor

the King’» Children. Price SOc.
4. Royal Commandments, or Morn

ing Thought» for the Kiug'a Servants.
5. Royal Bounty, or Evening

Thought'» for the King'» Guests. 30cta.
6. Loyal Responses, or Daily Melo

dic» lor the Kiug’a Minstrels. JOcta.
7. ‘Starlight through the Shadows,

and other Gleam» from the King*» Word.
Price SOc.

By Ess I. V, B. Havergal.
Memorials of Frances Ridley Haver

gal. Clotb 66. Paper 16'
$3"Any of the above Books will be sent 

post-paid to any addr**» on receipt of pir

WILLIAM CROWE
IMPORTER OF

ANDALUSIAN 
SHETLAND,

MERINO,
WELSH, 

FLEECY, and

BERLIN WOOLS
---- and-----

SCOTCH YA&2TS.
Filloeell.l Floe», Embroidering Silk, Unes 
Floe» Silk, Mohair, Worsted and Cotie» 
Braid» ; Stamped Stripe, Yoke» and Tffifct 
Seta ; Caa raa, Cloth, Velvet and Kid 
per» ; Fancy Work of all kieaa, with Ma
terials; Work Boxes; Jewel Case», Gkeee 
and Handkerchief Seta; Cardboard M*- 
toes ; While, Black, Colored, and <mM 
and Silver Cardboard ; Fanev Baskets ;

Bracket Saw Frame*; Borrente, 
Fleetwood aad Dexter Foot 

Sawi; Walnut, Holly, Booo- 
wood, etc., tor Amateur 

Fret Sawyers.

133 BAR&ŒfiTOÎ’STREET

DEALER IN

Sewing Machines.
ALL KINDS OF

MACHINE NEEDLES
SENT BY MAIL TO ANY PART 

OF THE PROVINCES.

AGENCY FOB
Mme. Demoreat’s Patterns 

ol Ladies’ and Children^ 
Garments.

CATALOOU JEDS
OF WHICH WILL BE MAILED F MM*

WILLIAM CROWE,
Barrington Street,

HALIFAX, N

JOHN K- TAYLOR
MERCHANT

TAILOR AND CLOTHIER,
UNION STREET

CARLETON, ST. JOHN, N.B

DIARIES 1884
Pocket Danes

From 46 cent* to f

Desk Diaries
35, Û0 and "j c<

F. S. 1IVFST1S.
141 Granville btieci, Halifax.

R J SWEET.
IM POET K R AHD wholesale DEALER I*

STRONG FINE-FLAVOURED TEA,
REFINED SUGAR,

MOLASSES, RAISINS, RICE, 
STARCH, Ac.

OFFICE AND SAMPLE ROOMS

Comer of Duke & Hollis Streets'
HALIFAX.

A. GILMOUR,
Tailor & Draper,

Ne. 72 GERMAIN ST.,
SAINT JOHN, N.B

WM. THEAKSTON
NEWSPAPER BOOK AID JOB

PRINTER,
141 GRANVILLLR ST., HALIFAX, 

Over Methodist Beck Boom. 
BILLHEADS,

BUSINESS CABDS,
SHIPPING TAGS.

8TATXXU
HANDBILLS,

CIBCULABS,
LABELS,

DODGIBS,
LITT1B,

MOTS end HBMO HBADS, 
HANDBILLS U< TICKETS fer PIC-MIC, 

TXA MEETING, BASAAB LECTURE 
er ENTERTAINMENT. 

CATALOGUES for S. School Libraries, 
SERMONS. ESSAY8 end LECTURES, la 

Book er Pamphlet form.

I.&F.BURPEE&Co,
IRON,

STEEL,
TIN PLATE,

AND

GENERAL METAL MERCHANTS,
St. JOHN, If.B.

V IKGI N I A FARMS & MIL:

WEBSTER’S
UNABRIDGED!

In 6h*ey. Ihmla—dterfcer SlndjBge. I

AWT Wetoeter—Khaa118,000Wwde»
GET » Mow Bianreptolaul Dtodaaary 

and 8000 wu<re vtuge
TUP Standard in the Gov’t Pristine OflWe. TUB *8,000 copia» la Publie BeheeM. 

Sale SO «e 1 of nny other eerie*.
BEST HOLIDAY Cir~

, or any other occasion.
______BRANT DI ITSELF.”

The latest edition, In the ouanti ty of mati 
MOlniaa, 1» believej tobe the Urgwet vol 
published. It baa 8088 more Word» In III 
eabolary than are found In any other Am. Dk-vy, 
end nearly 8 tineas the number of Kngravingn. 
•AC Mmue A CO.. Pnb'ro,8pring8eKMe*

MENEELYBELL FQUh ffl
Favorabiv known to th- pn'-t . fa»» 

*1**. ntinreh. rhsixii. Vn<»>f. nr 
anil other twll. also Chimr-»e
Meets!y A Ce., West Trey, n.r.

BUCKEYE BELL FOOROBY.
| Bells ef Fare Cmsr set Tie for CharStaK 

stools, Fire A lams, Forms, sts. TOLLS 
iASSAXTID. Catalog»» sees Free.
VAMOUZCM A TIFT, Clnataaai. a

CLINTON H. MENEELYBELL CO.
SUCCE88OB TO

MENEELY & KIMBERLY,
BELL FOUNDERS,

troy, whtw tork.
Manufacture a superior quantity of BELL8* 

Special attention given lo CHCBClf 
BELL*. Illustrated Catalogue##

McSHAHE BELLFOUNDRY
Manufacture tboe#

CELEBRATED CHIMES AND RELIA 
for Cbmcbee, Academies Ac. Price-’ 
and Circulars sent free.

ang 18—It

HENRY McSHANE A Co., 
Baltimore, Md. U-f

X-SrAKZ BELL rOtTSMT
Manuf»'ture t’ oee celebrated

î Ball* »a4 <«■»• .
Lfor< horchaa. Tow»r Clock», Ac.

____■’rice» aad ont»kwnc «ant fro».
ii. At OR MASK, A Un,,BalH aordlid

n

0546

4



THE WESLEYAN, FRIDAY, JANUARY 18, 1888

MOI STEWARDS DEPARTMENT
6. P. HUK3TIS - - • Bevk Stewed

Receipts for * Wesleyan.
Rev U P Cowperthwsite for Charles 

HvUe 2 00
Iter W Nightingale for U Sanford 

4, self 1 5 00
Rev Jos Pascoe for John Howilt 2,

Colin Wright 2 4 Oo
Rev Tlios Roger* for Ja* Davie 2,

A W Smith 3 4 00
Rev S James for John Palmer 4,

Cyrus Burpee 2 6 00
Rev .Joseph Goetz for W A Me 

Donald 1, J K Elderkln 4, Amos 
Pugsley 4, T U Griffin, T U Campbell 
Rdw McDona'd, Winlred Fowler, W 
C Harper, Daniel Teed. 9'2 each 21 00 

Rev J U Bigncy for James Taylor 
2, Sell 1 3 00

Rev John Prince lor Cliff Robert
son 4, Arthur Stockall, Matt Lodge,
It T 1 ay lor, $2 each 10 #0

Rev 11 (."happell for Mrs Adam Tait 
fiv i MeFanaue each 2 4 00

Rev Thomas Marshall for Mrs FW 
Thompson, Johnson Trueman. Cyrus 
£ Black, A McQueen, H <t A True
man, Henry Trueman. sfî each 12 00

Rev J U Berne for Huch Cowper- 
(hwaite, Mrs Geo Good, Jolm Pap sou

each 0 00
Rev JJ Colter for Uriah Matthews 2 00 
Rev D D Moore for Geo Barnes 4 00 
Rev XV C Brown for Capt Rathbuu,

Capt ulias Curry, $2 each 4 00
Ken David liickcy for Kdw Doher

ty. Mrs F York, M V Dodsworth, Mrs 
O Is Holmes, Lben Kerr, $2 each. J 
XX" Thompson 1 11 00

Rev Jas U Heal lor Joseph Parsons 2 UU 
Rev George Paine for hbeneier 

March, fclias Mart'll each 2, self 1 5 00
Rev J 8 Phiuncy for George A 

Fawcett, M A Lyons t ach 2, Mrs
J Towse 1 5 00
Rev. Josepli Pascoe for Nelson 

lunian, George Clarke, John Mayue, 
Stephen Wright, each 2 8 00

cv Win Alcorn lor James Randall 1 
It ieh Bruce 2 it 00

Rev J Craig for Ezra Mills, Rufus 
-Tohnson, Col E J Purdy, J XV echur- 
OKiir, It Black, each 2 10 06

Rev A S Tuttle for James Sterling,
Arnold Smith each 2 4 00

8 H Black, J A Mathcwson, Mrs John 
Muthcwson, E XV Crease, Mrs Daniels, Mrs 
T G Allan, John Doull, G W Partridge, 
W m Muuro, Mrs S E Young, John A Tay
lor, i "eo W Boehner, J B Harlow, C apt 
Collin, Wm T Hamilton, J XV" Burke, Mai- 
«-.Ilian Wall, II Laurilliard, H Thcakston, A 
Lottiuicr, J Lottimer, Thus Hutchings, P 
Mcl.arreu, R M Smith, Edwd B utk, Rev 
W T Dunn, Capt li ving, Wm Leake 11 M 
Wright, John A B ck.A W T Betts, XVrm L 
Fvc.J -S Turner, J It VVoodburn, J ltaukiu, 
J It Marshall,C il Robertson, Sami Hughes, 
Alex Lockhart, John Hopkins, Mrs Graham 
Wra Shaw. David Collins W H Hayward, 
Hamilton Cochrane, Benj F Potti, XV C 
Godnoc, J L Thorne, C II Hutchings, It XV" 
McCarty, W T Baird, T C Humbert, S G 
Bliazard, U J Thorne, Thomas Clark, J B 
tiayner, Armstrong Elliot, Wm G Elliott, 
James Bell, John Bell Seur, John Bell Jr, 
Henry ltenbens, A Gilmonr, Mrs Ennis, 
Ada Elderkin, S R Caldwell, 1 hemas Cald
well, Jas Chambers, J L Morse, Wm Me- 
K inlay, Mrs Dudniau. Miss Leake, Cbas 
Lockhart. Each 2 00

Dr J H Barker 1, .ltupert XVright 3. Prof 
XX cl do n 2, Rev G U Robinson 1, Rev Geo 
V Stoiy" 1, J Le Lâcheur 1, Alex, 
McDonald 1.

PREACHERS' PIAN FOR HALIFAX AND 
DARTMOUTH.

Sunday, .January, 20th, 1884.
11 a m. BRUNSWICK ST. 7 p.m,

J. i.. Buty. ti. C. Borueu.
11 s.m. GRAFTON ST. 7 p.m.

J. J. itaidale. J. J. Teasilah.
lla.m CHARLES ST. 7 p m.

F. Ji. tv" hit ham. F. H. XX". Pnkies.
11 a.ra. KAYE ST. 7 p.m.

J. !.. r-pouagle. W. G. Lane.
11 a m COBURG ROAD 7 p.m.

It. C nordeti. J. L. Batty.
11 a in. BEECH ST. 7 p.m.

F. H IV Pickles. F .E. XVhitham.
llivn. DARTMOUTH. 7 p in 

WV. U. Lane. J. L. Spuuagle

DIED.

At Lower Selmah, Hants Co., in great 
peace, on Dec. 11th, Mrs. Abraham Bain, 
aged 40 years.

On Christmas Eve, M. Elizabeth, beloved 
wife of Dr. J. 11. Barker, of St. Mary's, 
Y’ork County.

At Windsor, on December 30th, after a 
lined ing illness, XX illiam Dill, carriage- 
maker, aged 71 years.

On the 6th iust., in Yarmouth, Bev. John 
S. Addy, aged 76y«ars

At River Philip, on the 10th met, of 
j consumption, Margaret, beloved wife of 

Allred J Copp, aged 42 yeara. Mrs. Copp 
was for many yean a cousistcut member of 
the Methodist Church. Her lingering ill
ness was borne with remarkable Christian 
patience, and she died calmly trusting in 
Jesus.

At Richibucto, X. B , on the 7th January,
! Edmund Powell, in the 7litb year of his age. 
The deceased was lather -of H. A. Powell, 
a.b.. Barrister, of Sackville, N. B., and 
laiher-iu law of Dr. Aliisou, jSupl. of Edu- 

, cation, (N.8).
Janua, y 9th, after a painful illnc«s which 

' she bore with patience to the Divine will 
Maud E. Bulge way,aged 20 years, beloved 

I daughter of Joseph and Charlotte A 
! Ridgeway.

Suddenly at Halifax, on the 8th inst., 
Mary, widow of me lale ba.uuel omith, of 

| River Herbert, Cumberland Co. The de- 
i ceased wvs a native of Dudley, Worcester

shire, Bugluiid, a he leaves one son and 
three daughters to mourn the loss of a kiud 

, and affectionate mother.—English and 
American papers copy.

EVtiKY
CANADIAN

SHOVED lui A u

“METHODISM IN CANADA,"
BY A Hit

REV. E. BASRASS, M.A.,
— Lx —

Frank Leslie's
SUNDAY MAGAZINE

Salvation Amy Ms
Aggressive Christianity,
PRACTICAL SERMONS

By MRS. CATHARINE BOOTH,
With Introduction

By DANIEL STEELE, d.d.

12 mo. cloth, - 174 pages, 60 cents. 
The uenal discount

SACKVILLE ACADEMY
Æer. CHAS. H. PAISLEY, M. A., Principal, "i

"Si c ; 'AJtN-JrA

“ Thc«e sermons are a marvel of direct, 
earnest appeal to the hearta of all who seek 
to know the wav of the Lord most perfectly.”

I)r. .McDonald, one of the publishers of 
this book, is well-known in the States and 
Canada as an honored and successful minis
ter for the Master, with the Rev. J. s. In- 
skiprjn evangelistic w irk. He issues this 
book with the nrayer that its “ peru-nl may 
•kindle a ff.mie of revival hi stirring up the 
people to seek the Pentecostal baptism ”

Traps for the Young.
By ANTHONY COMSTOCK,

Of the Society for the Suppression of Vice in 
New York.

A new, thrilling, but- prudent description 
of the Author’s adventures with crime, and 
in bringing the victims to justice.

12mo., doth $1 20.
“ Let ‘ Traps for the Young’ he wide

ly cinitiated, not among the young, but 
among those who have thecare of them, 
among all Christians patriot*, and phil
anthropists. For to sar<- the goung is the 
most important and the noblest work in 
which either young or old can engage.’’ 
J. M. Buckley, Editor N. Y. Chris 
tian Advocate.

S. F. HUESTIS,
141 Granville Street, Halifax, N.S.

Standard Library.
1883 SERIES.

MARRIED
At the Parsonage, Port Mouton, Dec. 

10th, by Rev. J. G. Bigney, Mr. Setli Mc
Adams, of Sable River, to Miss Agnes 
Theriau, of South West, Queens Co

At the same place, Dec. 12th, hy the 
«me, Mr. Colin Burgees to Miss Sarah Ida 
XV allace, both of South West, Queens Co.

On the 3rd inst., at thé same place, by 
tbu time Mr. John Harnfth, of Liverpool, 
to Miss Malgaret Noonan, of Margaret’s 
Bay.

At the residence of the bride’s* father, 
Jan 8th, by Her. D. O. Parker, m.a., 
Ebenezer Hodge, Etq , of Esst Boston, 
Mas.-., and Mary D., daughter of G. XX’. 
Fisher, n»q„ ot Somerset, Kings Co.

At the house of Mr. ( hcroist, brother-in- 
la w of the groom, Lockepoit, on the 8th 
inst,, by the Rev. J. L. Dawson, Mr. T. 
Howland Mo* ash to Miss Sadie E. Towns
end, ol Western Head.

On the lOtli iust., by the IUv. D. D, 
Moore, a m , assisted by Revd. JaraeaCrisp, 
at the residence of the bride’s graudmotlier, 
Mrs. Geo. Biown, Upper Norton, K. C., 
Ni. B.,Jobn P. VX'atcrbury, of Paasexesg , to 
Ada, second daughter of Robert Barnes, 
Esq , Titusville King. Co., N. B

At Providence Church, Bridgetown, on 
the 8ili inst., by the Rev Cranwick Joat, 
a m , Mr. Charles A. Leslie, Dentist, to 
Miss Minnie Hoyt, daughter of John E. 

$*n tun, Esq,
At the Paisonage, Bridgetown, on the 8th 

inst., by the Bev. Cran»wick joal, a.m. , 
Mr. David Uurlburt, of Yarmouth, to Miss 
Sarah White, of the Morse Road, Annapv- 

I is Co.
At the residence ol the bride's father, 

Dec. Jlst, hy the Rev. J. S. Phiuncy, 
Robert 11. Ogdcli, of beech Hill, Sackulle, 
K B , to Miss Jennie Wry, of Sackville, 
N, B.

On the 9lh ins’,, at the Methodist Church, 
Liverpool, hy lhe Rev .1 G. Angivin, Capt. 
John R, Midbull and Miss Fannie E., eldest 
slaughter of XX m McGill Sell, High 
fcliei ,ff of Queens County.

At the i e.-iiH ucc of Mr. T. Dickson, 
Clan moot, on lhe 8ib inst.. by the Rev. J. 
Craig, Mr Mu-kie Dickenson, of Linden, to 
M i.s Luvimla Jane ~ uthci land, of I Inn-font.

At Portland, on the 8th inst, by the Rl-t 
Ruben 8. urisp, Fr. d A. MarWuod to 
Ann e F. eldest dan liter of Mr. XX’iliiam 
Hriifiii, both o P.,rtlaad.

At the Methodist Parsonage, Porilind, 
On the 14 h m.t, b ill ft v U .hurt 8 

■ Crisp, Mi. Jam. s M • row, of We.-ttic d, 
Kinus Co., to Miss oatne.iuo A Keith of 
the same place.

For February, .tow Kinujr.
This valuable aud highly interesting arti

cle includes also a number of lUustraiions 
and portions. Including those of C-lder Win. 
Case, Rev. William nlorley Puushou. ll.d., 
nev. Drs. Enoch Wood, Ryersou, John A. 
Williams, 8uinuel D. Rice, S. ». Nellis, 
Uiorge Xoung aud other emiuiut Canadian 
Methodist divines.

the February SUNDAY MAGAZINE 
also contains a sermon, "A light Unp, " by 
ibe editor, Rr.V". T. DEiXlt 1 TALMaUE, 
together with poems, stories, sketch, s and 
miscellany ad ol Uigh merit, and prolus.ily 
iilustiaieu.

lhe SUNDAY MAGAZINE is sold by 
newsdealers and booksellers every where, aud 
is seat by mail to any address at the 
REDUCE» PRICE of 8S.50 per year.

Local agents wanted, to whom liberal 
terms will be giviu. apciluieu copies tree.

Mrs FRANK LESLIE, Publisher,
liu. 63 Ô.) 67 Bark Plan, New X ork.

THE

SINGERS’ WELCOME.
Sisetso CLASS Rook BT L. O. Emkbson, 

is liaviug gnat success, is in every wav a 
good book for the teacher and learner, with 
the best of music, and improved elements. 
Has received decided praise from those who 
have used it in their fall elsases, and they are 
quite wil ing to recommend it to all commenc
ing winter classes. 192 pages luu secular 
and 60 sacred tune», improved elements, Ac., 
&e. Order it with perfect confidence.

Prier 7.1 eta.

Cantata* for Societies.
43th P?alra, (80 cts.)............................ Buck.
Redemption, (11.)........  Gounod.
Joseph's Bondage, ($1.)..................Chadwick.
Uomala, (8o cts.)................................ Bade.
Rebecca, (65 cts.)................................Hodges.
Ruth and Boaz, (65 cts.)..................Andrews,
and many others. Also 10# Ma«Ses by the 
bast authors, containing some of the sweetest 
and beat of sacred musTr. bend for lists and 
descriptions.

All ot the Operas, the older stsndard operas 
in elegant form for $1 each; LA K.Vit, ($2.) 
MIGNON ($3 ) ; CARMEN ($2); METIS. 
TOFELE ($2.); FATIN'ITZ A ($2.); BELLS 
OF GORNEX 1LLE ($l.6o); AlDA Hi.); 
and the new light operss, lOL.xNlilE, 
PIRATES, and PATIENCE, each $1 ; and 
many others.

Any book mailed for Retail Price.
OLIVES DITS ON * CO., Boston

CUAS. fl. DITSON A CO.,
867 Broadway, N. T.

ONTARIO
Mutual Life Assurance Co,
HEAD OFFICE: WATERLOO, ONT.

Absolute Security. 
Rapid Annual Decrease of Prem's.

DOMINION DEPOSIT $56,224.98.

Higiii.t AoRKKAiii.K.-—On, very valu
able feature of l)r. Low's Pleas nt 
Wo m i up is th it :t is highly agree 
sihln t • •*•• — varieties of Worms 

- » o . ..,w*.iiied, eau he safely ex*
v it, without recourse to lursh 

<k 'ing dr gs.

The success attending this company dur
ing the past 16 years, in which its operations 
have been almost exclusively confined to the 
Provinee of Ontsrio, has induced th» Direc
tors to extend its operations to the Maritime 
Provinces. Its Motto is 
The largest amount of assurance for the 

least possible outlay.
SrectAL Fiatuse The Policy-holders 

get all the profits ; in mi*sd Companies they 
ONLY PARTICIPATE.

In a [ettyr to a member of the Ontario, the 
late Hon. 1).McDonald said- “The Mutual 
is the Truk Principle for Life Assur
ance. St ick holder, are of no more use 1 ban 
aie barnacles to a ship. Were Life Assur
ance understood by jwop’e generally Stock 
Companies would he avoided.

Example: B> permission. No 1611. Rev. 
W. Williams, Ex-President London Confer
ence. 2b mar endowment for $2u*KI. First 
Premium $l)U.< 8 dgbth premium $14.91. 
Thu* Fully show g how rapidly Premiums 
ar< reduced by i ^licatu n of surpius.

Full partiev rs on applicative to John 
McKay, Genet . Agent Ontario Mutual Life, 
Pictou, or to

GEORGE KNIGHT,
415 Brunswick Street,

Hal if»*.
Manager for Neva Scotia,

P. B. la and and Newfouadland

1 Oliver Cromwell: His Life,
Tunes, Battle-fields and Contempories. 
By Paxtin Ho -d. 12ino size—2s6 p p. 
bound in heavy paper, and lettered on 
ba-"k. Price !v ce.itr.

2 Science io Short Chapters. By
XX’. Mettieu Williams, F.R.8., F.C.S. 
Price 25 cents.

\ 3 American Humorists. By H.
R. H -wtis, Price lôcents.

4 Lives of Illustrious Shoema
ker*, and a Constellation of Celebialed 
Cobblers. Hy Wm. Edward Winks.— 
Price 25 cents.

5 Flotsam and Jetsam. By
Thomas Gibson Bowles.— Price 26cents.

6 The Highways of Literature;
or. What to read and Howto Read. By 
David Pryd», M a ll.D., Ac. Price 16 
cents.

7 Colin Clout's Calendar. The
Record of a Summer. By Grant Allen 
Price 25 centi».

8 The Essays of George Eliot,
Complete, collected by Nathsn Shep
pard, Price 25 centi.

9 An Hour with Charlotte
Bronte ; or, Flowers from a Yorkshire 
M-or. By Laura C. Holloway. Price 
16 cents.

10 Sum Hobart. By Justin D.
Fulton. Price 25 Ceuta. A biography 
of a locomotive Engineer as fascinating 
a* a romance.

11 Successful Mon of to-dny, and
What They Say of Success, liast-d on 
facts and opinions gathered b) letters 
and personal intervient from 600 prom
inent men, and on many publielicd 
sketches. By Wilbur F. Crafts, am, 
Price 25 cents.

12 Nature Studies By Grant
Allen Andrew XX’ilson, Thomas Foster, 
Edward C!odd, and Richard A. Proctor. 
Price 25 cents.

13 India, What Can it Teach us ?
By Max Muller. Price 25 cents. Max 
Muller Hands in the front rank of the 
noblest geuuisesand btst scholars of our 
age.

14 Winter in India. By the
Right Hon. W. K. Baxter, m.p. Price 
15 cents.

15 Scottish Characteristics. By
Paxton Hood. Price 25 cents.

16 History and other Sketches.
By James Anthony Freude. Price 26 
cents,

17 Jewish Artisan Life in the time
of Je.us, according to oldest sources. 
By Franz Delitzsch, D D. Price Dcents.

18 Scientific Sophisms ; A .Review
of Current Theories concerning Atoms, 
Apes,and Men. By Samuel YVaiuwright, 
D.D. Price 26 cent*.

19 French Celebrities, as seen by
their Contemporaries. By Ernest Dau
det. Price 15 cents.

20 Illustration and Meditations;
or, Flowers from a Puritan’s Garden. 
By C. H. Spurgeon, Price 26 Cents.

21 By Ways of Literature. By
1). II. Wheeler. Price 26 cents.

22 A Popular Life of Martin
Luther. Baaed on Koestlin’s "Life of 
Luther.” Translated and enlarged by 
G. F. Behringer, Price 25 cents.

23 French Celebrities. Part
second By Jules Clarette and others. 

v^Price 15 cents.
24 Our Christmas in a

Palace. A Traveller’s Story. By Ed- 
ward Everett Hale. Price 25 cents.

The[SECOND TERM of this highly successful Institution will (D.V.
commence

Jan’y 3rd, 1883.
The Coarse of Study is arranged with a view to a thorough

ENGLISH AND CLASSICAL EDUCATION.
Special facilities are afforded for instruction in

FBENCII ; MUSIC. BOTH Vr0CAL AND 
BOOKKEEPING;

Instrumental ;
PENMANSHIP;

and the ordinary forms ot Commercial transactions.
$âF*For Calendar containing Terms, &c., apply to the Principal

TIME FOR RECEIVING SUBSCRIPTIONS 
EXTEN ED UNTIL JANUARY Slst. 1884.

IMPORTANT NOTICE.

LIBRARY F0R
STAMP OUT BAD LITERATURE!

By special arrangement just made with Funk A Wagnells, of New York, we can 
supply the Standard Library for 1884

ïo all Subscribers for $4—Postage Paid.
This offer will be good until the end of this year.

Act promptly and thus help a noble effort to circulate

PItXCJBS.

REGULAR SUBSCRIPTION per year for 26 hooks, So.76. The ordinary impor
ter.’ prices for these books, cloth ixiund, would aggregate from $'0.00 upward.

ADVANCE SUBSCRIPTION (that is, if \uu -uuscribeon or before Jau 31. 1SS4) 
$4 IK) : #2.00 of which is to be paid when 1st vol. i« ready, aud #2.00 when the 13th vol. 
is received.

IMDXJOBaiBW Ta.
By subscribing now, you save nearly 30 per cent, of the exceedingly low price you 

would have to pay lor the books after they are issued in oar library.
By subscribing now, you help make the plan ovsible, for if friends of good reading 

do noQsubecrihe, we dare not .run the risk of publishing this clue* of books at these low
prices.

Why we catnot give the names of the 26 Bocks,
1. As they are all to be new books, we do not as yet know their titles. However, 

they will consist of Travel*, History, Biography, Popular Science, Miscellany —all New, 
Standard and Popular. Remember they will be mailed you every two weeks, post-paid,

2 It would not be politic to give the names in advance ; for, if wc did, those hostile 
to the cheap hoc k movement in the book trade could easily combine and cause ns heavy- 
loss. Oar f riends must take our fuaruntse. that the books will be what we now represent 
that they will be Thi present retail prices ef such imported books, cloth bindin '. as 
these aggregate from #50.00 upward. By our plan we will be able to sapply these at #4 
to those who subscribe in advance ; $5 to all others. This assurance must suffice.

THE REPRESENTATIVE

MUSIC HOUSE
OF THE

MARITIME PROVINCES
The Manufacturers we represent have 

.received the 
SUPREME A WARDS 

At the WORLD’S EXPOSITIONS
WHERE EXHIBITED.

WE WERE AWARDED ALL THE 
PRIZES AT THE

DOMINION IXEIBITION
1881

FOR BOTH

PIANOS
AND

OEGANS
This tb our Exhibits fully eetab 
rishes ouv claims un th- minds of the
Tubho. Oitr LARGE PUKUH ASE8 
f|otn the BEST MAMUFAO 
RURERS enable ls to sell for from

10 TO 20 PER CENT. LESS
than the average dealer.

Your own interest should in daw* 
you to WRITE FOR PRICES.

Please state whether you wish to
purchase for Cash or on the iast*^ 
ment plan. Name this paper.

W H. JOHNSON,

121 & 123 Hollis Sreet.

1883. FALLS WINTER 1883.

COLEMaL & CO.
Have completed 
8tock of

Hats,
their FALL & WINTER

M Furs, &b.
The Lalcst Styles of

SATIN A FELT HATS,
From the Celebrated House, of 

LINCOLN & BENNKTT, CHRISTY 
TOWN END & BENNE TI' A Co.

—ALSO—
A Large and Well Assorted Stock of

LADlEb’ & GENTS’ FIRS
of Every Dp#cription, including 

Ladies’ FUR JACKETS, in S. 8. SEAL end 
AbTRACAN, FUR LINED CIRCULARS 
(the latest styles), FUR CAVES, COL
LARS, muffs, trimmings, &c.,Ac.

Trunks, Valises, Fancy Satchels, 
Umbre ’**'■**relias, Baskets, &c., &c.

—ALSO—

BUFFALO ROBES
WHOLESALE A RETAIL,

—AT—

143 Granville Street. 
Agent for Lincoln St Bennett's CATS-

SEND FOR CIRCULARS AMD DISTRIBUTE THRU. f-

W - à

Acceptance for Standard Library (26 Book Plan, 1884).
, 8. F. HUESTIS, 141 Granville Street. Halifax, ff y»a publish the 1881 ISsriss 

of the Standard Library (‘Jt Bosks). I will take sets at 84 per set; swtd wilt remit per set when netted that the jtrH book is rsadf, ew# Jkm «W >1 S' K i 
ha** èein isêutd. *

CK

Dots. 

P. 0.. C steady

Fill up the above form, cut out and return to

S. F. HUESTIS, ‘ ’ ■ '
141 Granville StreSt, Halifax.

’■ re Mies

We cannot furniah Lists of the 
fortin- miing Volumes in this Library.

13ST dny Book in this Jjist mailed 
psst-free on receipt of price.
Address—

8. F. HUESTIS,
(Agent for the Maritime Provinces, for all 

Funs * Wagnail's publications),
141 Granville Str., Halifax, N.S.

FERRY’S

Jourualof the

United General Conference
OF THB

FOR 1884.
CQÇC to *11 applicants 

i rnLL of last year without
Will be mailed 

and toeustoeers 
ordering it. It contain* illustrations, prices, 
descriptions and directions for planting all 
Vegetable »ud Flower Seid», Plants, etc. lev*ln*ble le *11.

U. M. hm & C0.DS££T’

Methodist Church,
Held in BELLEVILLE

Prices—Paper 70c net: Clrtb $1 net. 
Mailed post-free on receipt ef Price.

8. F.HUESTIF, Halifax.

J. S. L AT HERN, M. D„
<.*., L.I.C P. Le*d*n.

Physician and Surge»*,

Office, 24T Brunswick St.

Wholesale * d Bétail.

BILIOUSNESS,
DYSPEPSIA,
INDIGESTION,
JAUNDICE,
ERYSIPELAS,
SALT RHEUM,
HEARTBURN,
HEADACHE,

WIU. CURB OR RELIEVE.
DIZZINESS,
DROPSY, 
FLUTTERING 

OF THE HEART. 
ACir ~Y0F

inLSTOMACH 
DRYNESS

DHALBBS BBQCUmro
Snow Shoes, Toboggans and 

Moccasins.
Should get oar quotations at once.

SHELLS, OORALS, 
and

iîPdian work.
Send $5, 810 or #20

Fur an assortment of Sheila at Whole
sale prices—you will find quick 

■ale for them.
Bazaar Committees! Send f„r our 

Special terme” Circular for 
Churches.

INHJAN BAZAAR,
91 and 93 Prince William Street,

bt. jrosisr. jn.b.

OF THE SKIN,
And every epeclee ef dleeeaee ertalng Awe 
disordered LIVER, KIDNEYS, STOMACH. 

BOWELS OR BLOOD.
* enseeff * os..

KMABE
ToflB, Taccfi.VortmaBMuDaiid Daratilltj.

will,ah,*. c«,.
Nds. 204 and *ofl West Balnmo-.; S reet, 
Baltimore. No. na FU-Ji Avenue. N. Y.

THIS PâPFR r?5ffeuD,<n" nieCtrl X",» ' ^^ GtftlUH P BOWHJ-L,
A.™^2r?|,"rer Advert lair, g lluraae <L 
epreoe 8L) where advertising conlrwete seats be mads fer * ■ itEW TO*. ^

PIWCYBD FOR THE PROPRETORS 
*r WrLLhMR TWEAKS 1 ott, at the
°®»» Ml ttranVHteSt. MfclifBt.

1 *

s. F. IIVEST 
T- WATSON

vol xx:
notes a

We are told 
-Cork say tliexl 
Messrs. Moody r 
than by the Inj
ounse<iuence 
been paid afterl 
to make vestiti

Dr. Vincent 
authority be ill 
studying 8undJ 
home, as is ilonJ 
to arithmetic an] 
rate, the lesson 
t ten committed I

Bishop Hargrd 
tijn to his suriM 
few weeks ago,J 
<iod lias writ ten \ 
Ins servants, In 
Ü that we all ha 
teyan Advocate.

The farmer whl 
dons a part of h| 
ruined by bad fa 
new ground to cu 
the pastor who dy 
cruits to make t 
lack of faithful 
NaJu'ill* Adv.

It is the power 
that gives it its st| 
a blessing, aud th 
nicated through 
truth as teachers 
As a rule, it is prl 
proportion as the i 
in the soul of hit) 
will it affect the 
others. — U nited

It is The Chui| 
Uigh) which has a 
Springs,” by Dr. 
an “American Dis 
It says that “ not 
ters might easily 
«..Tat Wvi inonr"*Ly 
tiuctive Church i 
Slid omitting the 
Independent.

A Wesleyan minil 
spoke words of syinl 
sgement at a IT 
Well and good, if 
testimony which he 
concerning the pe| 
Jesus Christ. If 
probably live to see 
sdtnire liberty and 
but the breadth 
no charms for us

The winter is a| 
Sunday-school work 
especially in the 
summer the days 
nights are short, aij 
through the long, 
little time or int| 
Sunday-school lesao| 
the days are short i 
and the time betwt 
time cannot be 
our young people 
God's word —Holst\

The worshippers 
the Watchman) hs 
Aread fully rasped 
Arnold's estimate 
idolatry. They hi 
his irreverent hanti 
but when he made 
less than divine, ttJ 
philopopher, poet, | 
Bounced him wrol 
prejudiced, and all

settle their owij 
Anglish critic. We 
tions to offer.

The Acaiidiiui 
suicides an 

►venty two in 
bought to he d 
the tempe ranee 
large emigration
discontented.
account fur the i 

a million, in 
*1'0 of two hunt 
million in Dei 
d'le to the nrrsi 
'Id peasants n 

paymunts 
plan not promt
It is said that 
:miniat rati-.n 
P'isrn anil tl 
,fd a supper to
tired in *. tans

*d Whose hU-,bd 
80 pressing ,n 

0rce that th? (.
•^wonaries of
°r*«il>,r la# ,

* resoemaondii
wo* e* IUj

•'Git* in pru 
•r.he^. .ed of
• W.AM
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